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UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of: )
) Docket Nos.

PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF ) 50-443-OL
NEW HAMPSHIRE, et al., ) 50-444-OL

) OFF-SITE EMERGENCY
(SEABROOK STATION, UNITS 1 AND 2) ) PLANNING

EVIDENTIARY HEARING

Thursday,
March 23, 1989

Courtroom No. 4
Thomas P. O'Neill, Jr.

Federal Building
10 Causeway Street
Boston, Massachusetts

O
The above-entitled matter came on for hearing,

pursuant to notice, at 11:06 a.m.

BEFORE: JUDGE IVAN W. SMITH, CHAIRMAN
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

JUDGE KENNETH A. McCOLLOM, Member
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

JUDGE RICHARD F. COLE, MEMBER
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555
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APPEARANCES:s
(

For the Anolicant:

THOMAS G. DIGNAN, JR., ESQ.
GEORGE H. LEWALD, ESQ.
KATHRYN A. SELLECK, ESQ.
JAY BRADFORD SMITH, ESQ.
JEFFREY P. TROUT, ESQ.
GEOFFREY C. COOK, ESQ.
Ropes & Gray
One International Place
Boston, Massachusetts 02110-2624

For the NRC Staff:

SHERWIN E. TURK, ESQ.
ELAINE CHAN, ESQ.
EDWIN J. REIS, ESQ.
Office of General Counsel
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

For the Federal Emeroency Manacement Acency:

H. JOSEPH FLYNN, ESQ.

O LINDA HUBER McPHETERS, ESQ. '

Federal Emergency Management Agency
500 C Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20472

)
'For the Commonwealth of Massachusetts:

JAMES M. SHANNON, ATTY. GEN.
JOHN C. TRAFICONTE, ASST. ATTY. GEN.
ALLAN R. FIERCE, ASST. ATTY. GEN. j

PAMELA TALBOT, ASST. ATTY. GEN. |
MATTHEW BROCK, ESQ. |
LESLIE B. GREER, ESQ.
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
One Ashburton Place, 19th Floor
Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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APPEARANCES: (Continued)

For the State of New Hamoshire:

GEOFFREY M. HUNTINGTON, ASST. ATTY. GEN.
State of New Hampshire
25 Capitol Street
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

For the Seacoast Anti-Pollution Leacue:

ROBERT A. BACKUS, ESQ.
Backus, Meyer & Solomon
116 Lowell Street
P.O. Box 516
Manchester, New Hampshire 03105

JANE DOUGHTY, Director
Seacoast Anti-Pollution League
5 Market Street i

Portsmouth, New Hampshire 03801
I
IFor the Town of Amesburv:

BARBARA J. SAINT ANDRE, ESQ.

O Kopelman and Paige, P.C.
77 Franklin Street
Boston, Massachusetts

WILLIAM LORD
Town Hall
Amesbury, Massachusetts 10913 i

|
For the City of Haverhill and Town of Merrimac: "

ASHOD N. AMIRIAN, ESQ.
P. O. Box 38
Bradford, Massachusetts 01835

For the City of Newburvoort:

BARBARA J. SAINT ANDRE, ESQ.
JANE O'MALLEY, ESQ.
Kopelman and Paige, P.C.
77 Franklin Street
Boston, Massachusetts 02110
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APPEARANCES: (Continued)

For the Town of Newburyl

R. SCOTT HILL-WHILTON, ESQ.
Lagoulis, Clark, Hill-Whilton & McGuire
79 State Street !

Newburyport, Massachusetts 01950 |

ANGELO MACHIROS
Town Hall
Newburyport, Massachusetts 01950

For the Town of Salisbury:

CHARLES P. GRAHAM, ESQ.
Murphy and Graham
33 Low Street
Newburyport, Massachusetts 01950

For the Town of West Newbury:

JUDITH H. MIZNER, ESQ.
Second Floor
79 State Street
NEwburyport, Massachusetts 01950

O

O
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I. H D. E X

WITNESSES: DIRECT CROSS REDIRECT RECROSS EXAM
'

E. James Gaines (Prefiled)16552 1

by Ms. Saint Andre 16546 i
'

by Mr. Trout 16553
by Ms. Chan 16593
by Judge Cole 16599
by Judge McCollom 16601

Panel:

Albert Knowles (Prefiled) 16621
Sandra R. Raymond
by Ms. Mizner 16618
by Mr. Trout 16622
by Ms. Chan 16646
by Mr. Brock 16655 1

by Judge Cole 16681
by Judge McCollom 16682
by Mr. Turk 16683
by-Judge Cole 16682
by Ms. Mizner 16684

O
EXHIBITS: IDENTIFIED RECEIVED REJECTED DESCRIPTION

Acolicant's:

46 16565 Map: Floodway,
Flood Boundary &
Floodway ~ map

!
47 16568 Map: Floodway,

Flood Boundary &
Floodway map,
Panel 1 of 3

48 16571 16607 City of
Newburyport
Emergency
Planning Manual-
SARA Title III

O. Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1HREX (Continued)

EXHIBITS: IDENTIFIED RECEIVED REJECTED DESCRIPTION

Acolicant's: (Continued)
49 16625 " Severe Storms",

Emergency
Response Plan
For the Town of
West Newbury,
November '86

50 16629 Map: Traffic
Control Post
E-WN-03

51 16643 Comprehensive.
Emergency
Management

| Plan, West
Newbury!

0 INSERTS: PAGE

City of Newburyport-Prefiled
Testimony of Director of
Planning & Development,
E. James Gaines

~

16552-

|
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16545

1 PROCEEDINGS

2 JUDGE' SMITH: Good morning.

3 Mr. Dignan, I understand, will be late this

4 morning.

5 I do have a preliminary matter. Do you know, Ms.

6 Chan, what the status of the discovery dispute between the

7 Attorney General and the NRC staff.is with respect to the

8 protective action recommendation reports?
| .
'

9 MS. CHAN: Yes. I believe the Staff has agreed to

10 ' produce witnesses for cross-examination on the subject. And'

|
.11 it is my understanding that Mr. Fierce has agreed to that.

12 JUDGE SMITH: So apparently there is nothing that

13 we will be called upon to be ruling on in the near' future.

() 14 MS. CHAN: I believe Mr. Turk has a comment.

15 MR. TURK: Good morning, Your Honor. We are

16 attempting to obtain Mr. Perrotti's services as a consultant
,

,

j 17 following his departure from the agency on March 31st, and I
1
' 18 have talked to Mr. Fierce about that. He has indicated that

19 he would accept either depositions or' examination at trial. !

20 And if he is interested in Mr. Perrotti, I will try to have

21 him here as a staff witness. If I can't, Mr. Fierce always

22 remains free to request a subpoena.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Good. All right.

24 Is there any other preliminary business before we

25 proceed?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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GAINES - DIRECT 16546
,

/ 1 (No response.)

2 JUDGE SMITH: Who is our first witness? Mr.

3 Gaines?

4 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, Your Honor. James Gaines.

5 Whereupon,

6 E. JAMES GAINES j

l

7 having been first duly sworn, was called as a witness herein

8 and was examined and testified as follows:

|I
| 9 DIRECT EXAMINATION |

10 BY MS. SAINT ANDRE:

11 Q Would you tell us your name, please?
1

12 A (Gaines) My name is E. James Gaines. ]
I

13 Q And would you tell us where you are employed?

() 14 A (Gaines) I am employed as the Director of

15 Planning and Development for the City of Newburyport,

16 Massachusetts.

17 Q And did you submit some profiled testimony in the

18 matter that's now being heard by this Board? j

19 A (Gaines) I did.

20 Q Let me just show you then a document and ask you

21 to look at it and see if you recognize that.

22 (Document proffered to witness. )

23 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) The document is the

24 prefiled testimony that was filed on my behalf.

25

|
|

|

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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GAINES - DIRECT 16547

1 BY MS. SAINT ANDRE:

2 Q Now, have you had a chance'to review that'

3 testimony prior to coming here today?

4 .A (Gaines) Yes, I have.

5 Q And are there any changes.or corrections that you

6 wish to make to the testimony?

7 A (Gaines) There are not.

8 Q And do you swear that the testimony that's

9 contained in thic profiled testimony is true and correct to

10 the best of your knowledge and belief?

11 A (Gaines) Yes, I do.

12 MS. 3AINT ANDRE: Your Honor, I would like to. i

13 offer this as the testimony of M . Gaines. We do have ar

() 14 motion in limine, of course.|

15 JUDGE SMITH:' Same motion, same argument, same i

16 ruling, same exceptions?

17 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Just about, Your Honor.

18 Your Honor, part of Mr. Gaines' testimony had to

19 do with the proposed construction of the housing en Woodman

20 Way which was already discussed yesterday, and I believe the

21 Board has already ruled that that would not be admitted as
!

22 evidence.

23 In addition, Your Honor, part of his testimony

24 dealt with a Plan 2 phase reconstruction of Story Avenue,

25 which is one of the main thoroughfares in the town and is

( Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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GAINES - DIRECT 16548

1 part of at least one TCP.

2 I was not completely clear, Your Honor, as to
|

3 whether that would also be excluded from the testimony or'

| 4 not.

|
| 5 JUDGE SMITH: It wasn't before us, was it?
|

6 MS. SAINT' ANDRE: No, it was not. 1
1

7 JUDGE SMITH: So we haven't visited that. I
| ]

8 MS. SAINT ANDRE: That particular one, no, Your I

9 Honor.

10 That is found, Your Honor, in_the answer to No.

11 10. It's at page 4 to 5. It begins at the bottom of page 4
~

12 where it says, " Additionally".

| 13 JUDGE SMITH: Does anybody want to offer any

14 different arguments on this factual situation?

15 MR. TROUT: No , Your Honor.

16 JUDGE SMITH:. We are talking about,the street.

17 MR. TROUT: This again is a construction project

18 that may begin at some point in the future.- Applicants

19 would make the same argument. i

| 20 JUDGE SMITH: Right, and I think it may be a good
| <

| 21 example of what we were talking about. Here is a

22 construction project that will begin in the near future.

23 And apparently while it is underway, there will be some

24 traffic obstructions. On the other hand, when it's

25 completed, the traffic will flow better.

Beritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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GAINES - DIRECT 16549

['N 1 MS. SAINT ANDRE: We certainly hope so, Your

O
2 Honor, or else we are wasting a lot of money.

3 JUDGE SMITH: Should we try to anticipate and

4 measure all these things? And the answer is, I don't think

5 it's practical in this hearing. I don't think it falls

6 within the ambit of the present situation that we can

7 litigate.

i8 So the objection will be sustained.

9 MS. SAINT ANDRE: And, Your Honor, if I could have

10 one second, I will cross off the relevant portions, and I

11 will then submit the testimony.

12 MR. TURK: That entire question and answer then?

13 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, I believe it would.

A
14 MR. TURK: Number 10.

15 MR. TROUT: The motion includes 11 and 12. All

16 right, most of Answer 11 as well.

17 MS. SAINT ADDRE: Just so there won't be any

18 dispute, Your Honor, Question 5, where I asked the purpose

19 of his testimony, I am striking the portion where it says

20 that he will describe the two significant public

21 construction projects, which was also part of the motion in

22 limine. That's at the bottom of page 2.

23 !E. TROUT: Is counsel including the language, the

24 carryover language on page 3 in the third paragraph which

25 talks about "and with regard to traffic control points"?

O
(ms/ Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GAINES - DIRECT 16550

1 N3. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, Your Honor. From the

2 paragraph on page 3 where it starts, "And with regard to

3 traffic control points, the traffic flow estimates in the

4 area of Story Way."

5 That obviously was related to the proposed

6 construction on Story Way and why it would affect the TCP.

7 JUDGE COLE: It's not clear to me what is struck

8 there.

9 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I am striking, Your Honor, from

10 the words on the second line, "And with regard to traffic j

11 control points, the traffic flow estimates in the area of

12 Story Way."

13 JUDGE COLE: Okay.

() 14 MR. TROUT: What page is it on?

'15 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Page 3.

16 And I am striking --

17 JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute.

18 MS, SAINT ANDRE: I'm sorry.

19 JUDGE SMITH: I don't understand that. You are

20 striking the third line on the first full paragraph, "And

21 with regard to traffic control points", that phrase would be

22 struck?

23 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Your Honor, the only testimony

24 that's being offered in support of that phrase is the

25 testimony with regard to the Story Avenue construction

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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GAINES - DIRECT 16551

~}
1 project.

ss ,

2 JUDGE SMITH: Okay, I understand. -

|

3 MS. SAINT ANDRE: And I believe under your ruling,.
1

4 Your Honor, under Question 10, the entire question and

5 answer would be struck.

6 MR. TROUT: And then again Question 11 there,

7 pieces that would have to come out; the second sentence of

8 the answer. And then in the third sentence the reference

9 to --

10 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I'm sorry, Jeff. I'm just behind
l

11 you.

12 MR. TROUT: Sorry.

13 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Where are you, the second

() 14 sentence?

15 MR. TROUT: The second sentence of Answer 11

16 that's on page 5.

17 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Okay.

18 So we are striking the second sentence of Question-

19 11. I'm sorry, the answer to Question 11.
1

20 JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute. Thera is yet another |

21 phrase in there, it seem to me, should come out. |
|22 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Oh, yes, okay.
]

23 JUDGE SMITH: There's a phrase within the sentence

24 that begins, "in view of the difficulties with access", and

25 the phrase is on page 5, and the phrase would be "and the

h' Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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GAINES - DIRECT 16552
~

1 inadequate planning for the traffic flow along Story

2 Avenue".

3 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, Your Honor.
1
'

4 JUDGE' SMITH: Should that not also come out?

5 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, that's correct. Again, the

6 only testimony on that was the testimony on'the construction

7 on Story Avenue.

8 Your Honor, with those changes, I would now like

9 to submit the testimony of Mr. Gaines.

10 MR. TROUT: Applicants have no other objection.

11 JUDGE SMITH: Are there any objections, additional

12 objections?

13 (No response.)

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: All right, Mr. Gaines' testimony is

15 received and bound into the transcript as if read.

16 (The City'of Newburyport i

i

17 Profiled Testimony of. Director

18 of Planning and Development

| 19 E. James Gaines follows:)

| 20

21 I
I

22 j

23

24

25

O Heritage Reporting Corporation
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() February 21, 1989

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
1

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION- j

ATOMIC SAFETY LICENSING BOARD ]

In the Matter of
Docket Nos. 50-433-OL

PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF 50-444-OL
NEW HAMPSHIRE, et al. Off-site Emergency Planning

(Seabrook Station, Units 1 and 2)

CITY OF NEWBURYPORT PRE-FILED TESTIMONY

TESTIMONY OF DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT E. JAMES GAINES

( 1Q. Would you please state your name, occupation,.and' business

address?

1A. My name is E. James Gaines. I am the Director of' Planning

and Development for the City of Newburyport, and my office

is located in the City Hall, Pleasant Street, Newburyport,
|

|Massachusetts.
j

2Q. Would you provide a brief description of your professional

and educational background?

2A. I have been the Director of Planning and Development for the

City of Newburyport since October 1988. I was the Chairman

of the City's Planning Board from 1971 to 1988 and I was the

Chairman of Merrimac Valley Regional Planning Agency from

1973 to 1978. I have a BA degree in Business Administration

O

I

___________ _ _
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3

.

.

from Merrimac College (1972) and I received a MBA degree-s

\# from Suffolk University (1975).

30 Would you please describe your duties'as City Planner?

3A. I am responsible for the planning functions for the City of

Newburyport which includes coordination of all City Boards

and Commissions such as the Planning Board, the Conservation

Commission and the Board of Appeals. I report directly to

the Mayor.

40 Have you previously testified before this Board?

4A. No.
I

SQ. Would you please describe the purpose of your tectimony?

SA. The purpose of my testimony is to describe the defects and

inadequacies of the Water Street transfer point proposed in
/~'\ the SPMC. The transfer point is an important element inO

Newburyport's portion of the SPMC as it is the area where

| buses leave with evacuees from the City en route to safe
l'
I shelter elsewhere. I am familiar with the area and have

examined Town records with regard to the design of roadways

leading into and out of the site, and buildings on-the site.

In addition I have checked flood plain maps and records that

| designate the area as susceptible to periodic flooding

because of its elevation, topography, and proximity to the

| Merrimac River.

-In-addition-I-will-describe-two signif-icant publ4c|

construction projects-that-will-commence-as early as-May, '

O
2 '
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-1989_and-will-signi-fi~cantly71ter-tra f fic-f-lows-in-the-
,

Storey-Avenue and-Woodman-Way-aree r

I will explain why the SPMC is inadequate with regard

to the design and location of this transfer point, and with

. regard to-traffic-control pointsrthe tr=ff4n f1ew-est-linates-

in_the-areamf-Storey-Way, and why, if the plan'is adopted,

the defects could jeopardize the objectives of an emergency

evacuation of the residents of Newburyport.

6Q. Are you familiar with the Newburyport transfer point

designated in the SPMC?

6A. Yes, it is located on Water Street, near Federal Street, and

not far from the Merrimac River.

7Q. Is this area within the City's designated flood plain?
7A. Yes. (

80 What is the basis for this designation?
8A. This area is so designated because of its proximity to the

Merrimac River and the tidal basin, its elevation, and I

traditional susceptibility to flooding especially during and

| after storms and high tides. I have personally observed a

| great deal of puddling in this area. This area is

designated as an A2 zone which means it is within the 100

year flood plain on the official Federal Emergency
i

Management Agency (FEMA) Flood Insurance Rate Map (" FIRM") l

dated November 1, 1985. This is the most recent map the
| City has. The elevation above mean sea level is listed at

nine feet.

o
,

,
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90, Would you describe the site with regard to the buildings

located thereon and the available open space.

9A. This is the site of a Massachusetts Electric Company sub-

station. Of the several buildings on site, most house

electrical equipment such as transformers, and are not

suited for the sheltering of persons.

The open area is estimated at 25,000-30,000 square feet I

l

which is a limited space for persons to gather. The area is

significantly diminished when buses enter the area. Areas j

to disembark the buses, and clearance for turning radius and j

unencumbered access significantly reduce the already limited

standing space in the open area. Any flooding of the site

would further reduce such space.
f

10Q. (n-your-capacity-as-Director of-Plenning-and-Develup t

areh ou familiar with any public or private constr.uction
i

projec at would substantially effect the fl ofx /traffic in Newburyport, and specifically ny of the TCP's
'

in the SPMC?

10A. Yes. Two projects come- omind/Oneistheconstruction
/

of 174 units of affordable--huusing in the area of Storey
/

Avenue and Woodman Way [ A compr ensive permit has ben

issued for this pro / ject. Developers
\ presently
re

/
negotiating MHFA financing. We expect c truction to

begin as,e/arly as May, 1989. It is my unders nding that

this,p/ ject will significantly impact the traffro flow in
/

the-area-ofJ torcy_ Avenue. Addit'icWa~11y, there-is a

O
4
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planned-two-phase 7 Construction vf storey Avehue tha li

O x
schedul- to begin in June,.1989. Phase ' he project'

includes wi ening of the roadway, reloc on of utilities,

and placement of ewalks and in allation of new traffic.
*

signals. All plans hav bee approved for this project and
~

i

financing is in place. Phas wo involves reconstruction

of Noble Street, Street, and dman Way. We expect
. .

this Phase of' he project will not begin til spring or
/

summer o'f 1991. Each phase of this project'wi

dg icantly alter ovi eti ng tra f fic f4ews-in the ch.
11Q. What conclusions can be reached from the above testimonyi
11A. Based on the above testimony, it can be concluded that the

Water Street transfer point designated in the SPMC is

poorly designed and located. It-can-also be concluded that

the-traf fie-control points-and--traf41e-coni.rol . estima Les

for-the-storey-Avenue-area-is inadequate becauje they did

not-take-intoTcount significant-pub-1-ie-construction
project-s-and

the-reconstruction-of Stuley Avenue iLoelf. In view of the.

difficulties with access, limited turning radius,

inadequate shelter, and susceptibility to periodic flooding j

at the Water Street transfer point and the inadeqt:cte-

planning-for traffic five elong-storey-Avenue, it is
unlikely that residents and others in Newburyport at the
time of a radiological emergency at Seabrook could be

sevacuated in a safe and timely manner,

O
5

,
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0- Does this conclude ur testimony?

12A- Yes it does,

I
i

!

f

O ,

|
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GAINES - CROSS 1G553

1 CROSS EXAMINATION
s

2 BY MR. TROUT:

3 Q- Mr. Gaines, my name is Jeffrey Trout. I

4 represent --

5 A (Gaines) I'm sorry, I didn't get your name.

6 Q I'm sorry. My name is Jeffrey Trout,.and I

7 represent the Applicants in these proceedings.

8 Now, you testify that you are the Director of

9 Planning and Development for the City of Newburyport. Is

10 that a full-time position?

11 A (Gaines) Yes, it is.

12 Q Is that an appointed position?

13 A (Gaines) Yes, it is.

() 14 Q Were you appointed by the mayor?

15 A (Gaines) Yes, I was.

16 Q And you testify that you report to the mayor? j

17 A (Gaines) That's correct.

18 Q And you'are responsible, in the conduct of your

19 office you are responsible to the mayor?

20 A (Gaines) That is correct.

21 Q Now, the mayor of Newburyport, has he taken a

22 public position on the licensing of Seabrook station?

23 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I object. I don't see the

24 relevance of that question to this witness's testimony.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Trout.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GAINES - CROSS 16554
,

1

1 MR. TROUT: I'm attempting to explore, Your Honor,

2 tne witness's reasons for being here. |
1

3 JUDGE SMITH: Bias?

4 MR. TROUT: Yes, Your Honor.
i

5 JUDGE SMITH: Overruled.

6 BY MR. TROUT:'

7 Q The question was, Mr. Gaines, whether the mayor |

8 has taken a public position on the licensing of Seabrook

9 station.

I 10 A (Gaines) Not to my knowledge.

11 Q He has not. I
|

12 A (Gaines) Not to my knowledge.

13 0 Very well.
,

() 14 Did the mayor ask you to testify in these

'

15 proceedings?
|
| 16 A (Gaines) No, he did not.

17 Q Who did ask you to testify, if anyone?

| 18 A (Gaines) The legal firm representing the' city.

19 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Trout, do you intend to offer

20 evidence that the mayor of the City of Newburyport took a

21 position?

22 MR. TROUT: I believe there is already evidence on

23 the record as to the public position of the government of

24 the City of Newburyport. That was offered yesterday by

25 counsel.

. ("T
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(~} 1 JUDGE SMITH: But even if it were, the testimony

'%.)
2 we have now is that he is not aware of it, and that doesn't

3 then relate to his bias.

4 Are you still on the issue of bias?

5 MR. TROUT: No , Your Honor. ]
!

6 JUDGE SMITH: You've passed that.

7 MR. TROUT: Yes. )

8 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.
||

9 BY MR. TROUT: !
'

|

10 Q Mr. Gaines, as Director of Planning and I

11 Development for the City of Newburyport, are you in charge

| 12 of all planning that's done by the city governs'.nt?

13 A (Gaines) That's a pretty broad question. I'm in

Ib)
'

14 charge of certain types of planning. Obviously, I don't

15 plan different departmental budgets. They do their own

16 planning. I am not in charge of civil defense planning,

17 things of that nature.

18 0 You anticipated my next question.

19 So you are not in charge of the civil defense
i

20 planning. !
!

21 A (Gaines) That's correct. |

|
22 Q Mr. Ralph Ayers, the Civil Defense Director, does

23 not report to you.

24 A (Gaines) That's correct,

i

25 Q You do know Mr. Ayers? !

1

|
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1 A (Gaines) I certainly do.

2 Q And you know that he is the Civil Defense Director

| 3 of Newburyport?

4 A (Gaines) Yes, I do.

5 Q Do you have any involvement at all in civil

6 defense planning?

7 A (Gaines) I personally have none.

8 Q Do you have any experience in civil defense or

9 emergency planning?

10 A (Gaines) No, I don't.

11 Q And you are not here testifying today as an expert

12 in emergency planning?

13 A (Gaines) I am not.

( 14 Q Thank you.

15 The prefiled testimony that you have just reviewed

16 and submitted as your testimony, you wrote that?

17 A (Gaines) I didn't physically write it, no.

18 Q You were asked the questions that are in the

19 testimony and you gave the answers?

20 A (Gaines) That's correct.

21 Q And when you gave those answers, before you did,
22 or when you gave them, did you consult with anyone else in
23 formulating those answers?

24 A (Gaines) Other than the person I was discussing

25 the issue with, no.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888

- - _ _ _ _



,_- _ _ _

GAINZS - CROSS 16557

1 Q And who was that?
'

2 A (Gaines) Representatives of the law firm of

| 3 Kopelman and Paige.

4 Q And each of the answers in your testimony, those

| 5 are in your words?

| 6 A (Gaines) Yes.

7 Q You have read them all thoroughly?

I
8 A (Gaines) Yes.

'

9 Q I would like to direct your attention, if I could,

10 Mr. Gaines, to Question and Answer No. 9, which I believe is |

11 on page 4 of the testimony.

12 Were you asked the question, "Would you describe

13 the site with regard to the buildings located thereon and

() 14 the available oien space"?

15 A (Gaines) As a course of discussion, it was a

16 general question, yes.

17 Q And was your answer to that general question the

18 answer that immediately follows, the six sentences which

| 19 immediately follow?

20 A (Gaines) That's a summation of the discussion
1

21 relative to that site, yes.

22 Q Well, are those your exact words? Is that your

23 exact testimony?
;

24 A (Gaines) The process was I was asked to discuss

25 the site, and I said several things in a course of a

| Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 conversation. The things that I said were then boiled down

2 to a simple statement, and then I read the statement and I

3 have said that this is what I had said previously about that

4 site.

5 Q So the words there are not necessarily your own?

6 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, I think it's been asked

7 and answered, Your Honor, and he's adopted the testimony. I

| 8 think the point has been made.
|

| 9 JUDGE SMITH: I agree. I think he has explained

10 it adequately.

11 The only vagueness about it, he said that it was

12 discussed, he gave his ideas, and then his ideas were

13 summarized and I infer by someone else, submitted back to

() 14 him, he read it, he agrees with it and accepted it; is that

15 the way it was?

16 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Yes, Your Honor.

17 MR. TROUT: I'll withdraw that question, Your

18 Honor.
|
| 19 JUDGE SMITH: No need.

20 Okay, sorry.

21 BY MR. TROUT:
i

22 Q Mr. Gaines, did you discuss your testimony either |

23 before the discussions which generated it, or afterwards

24 with Marshall O'Connor?

25 A (Gaines) No, I did not.
|
|
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1 Q Have you read Marshall O'Connor's testimony?

2 A (Gaines) I have glanced at it. It was on the

3 bench next to me. I have not read it in its entirety, nor

4 would I even say I was conversant with it. I have seen the

5 piece of paper, but I have not read.it. J

6 Q If I were to represent to you, Mr. Gaines, that

7 Marshall O'Connor was asked the exact same question, i

8 Question No. 9, as you were asked, and that his answer in

9 his profiled testimony is identical word for word with the .

10 first five sentences of your answer, how would you explain
1

11 that?

12 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I would object because I don't

13 believe that that is true, number one. And number two, he

14 has already said that he hasn't seen it.

15 JUDGE SMITH: Well, on the first premise, that it

16 is not true, you are going to have to establish, I guess, j

17 that it is true before you can ask the question, j

|
18 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I think it speaks for itself'.

19 JUDGE SMITH: Well, is it or isn't it?

20 What words are we talking about?

21 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, we're talking about

22 Question and Answer 9 in Mr. Gaines' testimony and Question

23 and Answer 44 in Marshall O'Connor's testimony.

24 JUDGE SMITH: For anybody reviewing the

25 transcript, these words are going to be in different day's

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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/"'% 1 transcripts.

'

2 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I'm sorry, which question are we

'

3 talking about for O'Connor?

4 MR. TROUT: Forty-four.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Counselor, can't you stipulate? |

I
6 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I'm checking. '

|

7 JUDGE SMITH: There are similarities here --

8 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes.

9 JUDGE SMITH:. -- beyond sheer coincidence.
1

10 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, certainly, there are; yes.

11 JUDGE SMITH: All right. So let's stipulate that

12 and ask if he has an explanation for it. I mean they are

13 not identical. They are almost identical, aren't they?

() 14 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I'm looking at it right now, and

15 they do look very close.

16 JUDGE SMITH: Well, you know they are close. You

17 wrote them.

18 (Laughter)

19 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I drafted them.

20 JUDGE SMITH: All right, drafted, whatever.

21 How, can you explain that, given what you heard

22 today? Maybe you can explain it.

23 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Yes, I believe I could,

24 Your Honor.

25 Both Marshall O'Connor and I are very familiar

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 with that area. We know what happens there. We know what

2 the history of the area is. And I'm sure over years of

3 observance, I've lived in the community for 25 years, the-

4 Marshall has lived there all of his life, I think that we

5 would probably have reached.the same conclusions. And the

6 words may have been formulated to be the same words, but in

7 the general context, we probably said the same thing when we

8 were asked the question.

9 BY MR. TROUT:

10 Q so your conclusions were'similar?

11 A (Gaines) I have not read the Marshall's

12 testimony, so I don't know what his conclusions were. You

13 asked me to assume that they were similar, and I would tell

() 14 you that the reason would be that we probably have both

15 observed the same things over the years.

16 Q Mr. Gaines, you have testified concerning the

17 location of the transfer point for transit-dependent buses

18 in the City of Newburyport, have you not, in your profiled
1

19 testimony?'

20 A (Gaines) Would you clarify the question? I'm not

21 quite sure what you are asking me.

22 Q Well, in your profiled testimony, are you asked

23 the question, "Are you familiar with the Newburyport
1

24 transfer point designated in the SPMC"?

25 A (Gaines) Okay. Again, I'm not sure what you are

i Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1- asking me.

2 Am I familiar with the area?

3 Q No, I'm asking you if you were asked that question

4 and whether you answered it in your testimony.

5 Do you have your testimony in front of you, sir?

6 A (Gaines) Yes, I do.

7 Q Could you~look -- I don't mean to play memory

8 games at all. That is not my intention.

9 A (Gaines) I don't have much of one. -

10 Q Could you please look at-Question and Answer 6 of-

11 your testimony?

12 A (Gaines) Yes, I've got Question 6.

13 Q And you were asked that question?

() 14 A (Gaines) In a general context, I was' asked that

15 question, yes.

16 Q And you gave the answer that is given there?

17 A (Gaines) I believe the reference, and again this.

18 was a summation of what I said, but I believe the reference

19 when we discussed this was I was told where the transfer

20 point was since I had not studied the plan, and I was !

21 told -- and I reacted to where I was told the transfer point

22 was, not having studied the plan:and actually been that

23 familiar with the plan. But I --

24 Q You have not reviewed the SPMC?

25 A (Gaines) I have not. |
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1 Q You are not aware, other than what'you have been

2 told,.I presume, by counsel, as-to where the' transfer point

3- is located?

4 A (Gaines) That's correct.

5 Q What do you understand the words "Newburyport

6 transfer point. designated in the SPMC",.those words used in

7 the question in your testimony, what do you understand that

8 to mean?

9 A (Gaines) I was shown a map and on it there was an

10 area that was delineated as the Newburyport. transfer points.

11 There were several other maps that showed buses going in and
|

12 around the city, and ending up at that particular point-

13 where they would be transferred to for purposes of

() 14 evacuating the city.

15 Q And what do you understand to be the function then

16 o' this transfer point?
l

17 A (Gaines) This would be a gathering place for j
|

18 people to be transferred out of the city.

19 Q And you have that understanding as the result of

20 being told that by someone else rather than having reviewed

21 the plan?

22 A (Gaines) I have not reviewed a written plan. I

23 have seen the mapping that indicated that this was the

24 transfer point.

25 Q So on the basis of your examination of these maps
!,,

1

O mea. .un, C.r.orau .n-
(202) 628-4888

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ ._ ._ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _



--_

GAINES - CROSS 16564

1 you concluded that the function of the transfer point was as

2 you just described it.

3 A (Gaines) I believe so.

4 Q And could you just summarize that again, because I

5 am not entirely clear what you understand the function of it

6 to be?

7 A (Gaines) I believe it to be a gathering point, a

8 staging area as part of the' evacuation plan for the city.

9 Q Now, you've testified in your prefiled testimony
1

l 10 that this location, this transfer point is within the 100

11 year flood plain in the City of Newburyport, did you not?

12 A (Gaines) Yes, I did.

13 Q Did you examine any documents other than the maps

() 14 you just referred to which show the bus routes, did you

15 examine any documents in order to reach that conclusion?

16 A (Gaines) Yes, I did.
1
'

17 Q What were those documents?

18 A (Gaines) We have on file in my office the FRI,

19 the flood rate insurance maps, and I examined those maps.

20

21

22

23

24

25

|
, es
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1L MR. TROUT: Your Honor, if.I may at this time I

2 would like to have an exhibit marked for identification as

3 Applicants 46.

4 (The document referred

5 to was marked for

6 identification as )
'l

7 Applicants ' Exhibit 4 6. ) ]
.

!8 (Document proffered to parties. )
I

9 'BY MR. TROUT: j

10 Q Mr. Gaines, I have just handed you'a document

11 which is an eight and a half by eleven reproduction of a

12- map. On the right hand boundary in a box there is language (
l

13 saying " National Flood Insurance Program," and in large bold

14 caps " FLOODWAY, FLOOD BOUNDARY AND FLOODWAY MAPS, CITY OF

15 NEWBURYPORT, MASSACHUSETTS." Below that the words, " Map-

16 Index Panels Printed: 1."

17 Have you examined this map in front of you now?

18 'Have you see that previously?

19 A (Gaines) Yes.

20 Q Is this one of the maps'that you examined in order

21 to reach the conclusion that we were discussing earlier

22 about the transfer point being located in the flood plain?

23 A (Gaines) No.

24 Q It is not?

25 A (Gaines) No.
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1 Q If I were to represent to you, Mr..Gaines, that

2 this map was produced to the Applicants by the City of

3 Newburyport concurrently with the filing of your profiled

4 testimony would you be able to' explain to me or would'you

5 have any idea why it was produced to us?

6 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, I object. Obviously I

7 produced the documents to the attorney-not Mr. Gaines. I

8 would be happy to reply for Mr. Trout as to why'I sent him a

9 copy of this map if he wants me to.

10 MR. TROUT: I just thought that perhaps Mr. Gaines

11 had been involved in selecting the maps. .

12 HR. FLYNN: May I offer some clarification? Can

13 we do this off the record?

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: .Yes.

15 (Discussion off the record.)
16 JUDGE SMITH: On the record.

17 MR. TROUT:- If there was a pending question I'll

18 withdraw it and I'll ask another question, Mr. Gaines.

19 BY MR. TROUT:

20 Q Mr. Gaines, did you give to counsel'the maps that

21 you consulted before -- the maps that-you consulted in

22 reaching your conclusion that this transfer point was

23 located within 100 year flood plain? |
24 A (Gaines) If I could clarify I think I have the

25 explanation. The maps that you're talking about -- there j
r
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3

11 are three maps. This is an index that I rarely used because
~

2 I'm very familiar with the city and I.know when I want to

3 look at a separate area which map I want to l'ook at... The

4 three maps are encapsulated in my office and I just picked

5 them up and looked at them at random.

6 Actually I didn't even realize that we had the
l

7 index. I don't use it that often. But this is the key to J
l

| 8 tell you which map to look at, this panel 1, 2 and 3. ]
9 What I did and I gave the counsel -- I had counsel

10 receive a copy of the Federal Emergency Management Agency's

11 documentation which had the maps in it. I believe now that

12 I may have been remiss, I didn't check to,make sure all

.

three maps were in the copy that I gave to her. We13

14 discussed the large maps.that are on display in my office

| 15 and I just simply handed her a copy of the booklet and I

16 think that I was remiss in not checking. The specific map

17 that applies to this area was not in the book that I gave

18 her. A clerical error.

19 Q So it's your testimony then that the maps that you

20 relied upon were not given to counsel, to the best of your
,

| 21 knowledge?

22 A (Gaines) To the best of my knowledge I believe

23 that I gave her a copy that was missing the panel that we

24 should be discussing.

25 Q Me'11 just nail this down a little more.

O Heritage Reporting Corporation ;

(202) 628-4888 !

!
1

_ _ - - _ _ - _



q
- -

i

)
|

GAINES - CROSS 16568 |

)

(' 1 MR. TROUT: Will counsel for City of Newburyport

2 agree with me that two maps were produced to the Applicants?

3 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes.

4 MR. TROUT: And would you agree that the document

5 that I just distributed and had marked as Applicants 46 is

6 one of those two maps?

7 MS. SAINT. ANDRE: Sure.

8 MR. TROUT; Your Honor, if I may at this time I

9 would like to have a document marked as Applicants Exhibit

10 47. )

11 (The document referred j

12 to was marked for

13 identification as

() 14 Applicants Exhibit 47.)

15 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Is this for identification at

16 this point?

17 MR. TROUT: Yes, for identification at this point.

18 (Document proffered to parties. )

19 BY MR. TROUT:

20 Q Mr. Gaines, I have just handed you an extremely

21 large map which has in one corner of it, in the same sort of-

22 bon as the last map.

23 JUDGE McCOLLOM: Would you keep your voice up

24 higher.

25 MR. TROUT: I'm sorry, Your Honor.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 BY MR. TROUT:

2 Q The notation " National Flood Insurance Program,"

3 large bold letters " FLOODWAY, FLOOD BOUNDARY AND FLOODWAY

4 MAP, CITY OF NEWBURYPORT, MASSACHUSETTS, ESSEX COUNTY," and

5 then below that " Panel 1 of 3." ,

6 You've looked at this document now?

7 A (Gaines) Yes,.I did.

8 0 Is this a document that you have seen before?

9 A (Gaines) Yes, it is.

10 Q Is this one of the documents that you gave

11 counsel? l
|

12 A (Gaines) I believe it probably is. |

13 Q Is this one of the documents upon which you relied

() 14 in order to reach your conclusion that the transfer point is

15 located within the 100 year flood plainY

16 A (Gaines) This is not.
1

17 Q This is not. I

18 MR. TROUT: Could counsel for City of Newburyport

19 agree that this is the other document that was produced to

20 Applicants?

21 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, absolutely.

22 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I think I have explained

23 the reason I gave the booklet to the young lady and I didn't

24 check it when I handed it to her to see that all three maps

25 were in it.
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1 I also took a booklet today myself to make sure

2 that I was well versed on the subiect and that one is not in
3 this one either.

4 BY MR. TROUT:

5 Q Then you do not have with you today the document

6 upon which you relied?

7 A (Gaines) I do not have with me today the

8 document. No, I do not.

9 Q Are you generally familiar with the location of

10 the 100 year flood plain?

11 A (Gaines) Yes, I am.

12 Q Would you be able to tell either from your own

13 knowledge or from the documents that you have in front of

() 14 you now whether the City Hall is located within the 100 year

15 flood plain?

16 A (Gaines) You have to bear with me a moment.

17 Q Cortainly.

18 (Witness reviewing document.)

19 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I believe that this map

20 extends to the area of Green Street where City Hall is

21 located. And I am not familiar enough to tell you that City

22 Hall is or is not in the flood plain.

23 BY MR. TROUT:

24 Q The location of City Hall would be on another map

25 that you do not have with you today?

.OV Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 A' (Gaines) That's correct. I-believe that. The i

2 streets, as you can see, are not totally delineated. It

3 shows Merrimac Street and not Water Street. So therefore I
i

4 believe that this map is west of the area where City Hall ;
1

5 'is. I

6 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, at this time I would like

7 to have marked for identification Applicants Exhibit -- I

8 believe we're on 48,

9 JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

10 (The-document referred .!
i

11 to was marked for
'

12 identification as ;

13 Applicants Exhibit 48.)

() 14 (Document proffered to parties.)
|

15 BY'MR. TROUT:

16- Q Mr. Gaines, I have just given you a document which

17 is GBC-bound, it has a clear cover. The cover page --

18 MS. TALBOT: Could you speak up, please, I can't

19 hear you. 1

20 MR. TROUT: I'm sorry.

21 BY MR. TROUT:
1

22 Q I have just given you a document which is GBC-

23 bound, a clear cover. The cover page is on yellow paper and
,

24 has in handwriting in the upper left hand corner " City of

25 Newburyport, SARA Title III." In the center of the document

O- Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 " Emergency Planning Manual." In the lower right hand corner

2 " Copies for City-Solicitor."

3 Have you looked at this document?

4 A (Gaines) I just glanced at it, yes.

5 Q Have you ever seen this document before?

6 A (Gaines) No, I have not.

7 Q You have not.

8 I'm going to represent to you, Mr. Gaines, that

9 this is a document which was produced to the Applicants by

10 counsel for the City of Newburyport in response to a

11 discovery request, and that it was produced as being the

12 draft SARA, Title III Emergency Plan for the City of
|

13 Newburyport. i

( 14 I would like to ask you, Mr. Gaines, if you would

15 to turn to section -- I see the section numbers are -- they

16 should be in roman letters but they're not -- what would be

17 section roman II, the subsection entitled " Decontamination."

18 A (Gaines) Would you have a page number on that?

19 Q Yes, I'll get that. Just a moment. It's page 43
I
l

20 and 44. I

21 Have you located that section?
;

22 A (Gaines) On page 43 and again you're referring me i
I
'23 to?

l24 Q I'm referring you to a subsection that should be'

25 the entire page entitled " Decontamination."
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1 A (Gaines)~ I have that page in front of me. J

2 Q Could you please read the first sentence on that

3 page?

4 MS. SAINT ANDRE: -Well, I object at this point,

5 Your Honor. This witness has testified he has never seen

6 this document before and now he's being asked to read into

7 the record a portion of the document that has to do with
,

8 decontamination. I don't believe, Your Honor, that'

9 decontamination is an area that's within his knowledge or
'l

10 his expertise. And I'm a little puzzled as to why this j

11 witness is being asked this, I don't think it's relevant to
i

12 his testimony.

13 HR. TROUT: Your Honor, this witness has been. -

() 14 offered for his knowledge of the flood plain and for his
|

l 15 opinion that the siting of certain facilities should be

16 influenced by the location of the flood plain. And the

17 direction in which my questione intend to go is consistent

18 with that offer of the witness. i

! 19 JUDGE SMITH: Apparently counsel's concern is two- |

20 fold: relevance which you have addressed; but also his lack
,

21 of knowledge of this document. So how do you intend to

22 augment his knowledge by the use of this document, if you

23 do? Exactly how do you intend to use this document in his

24 cross-examination? He has never seen it.

25 MR. TROUT: I would query counsel for

|
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(~T 1 Newburyport, whether there is any question whatsoever as to
V

2 the genuineness of this document.

3 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I'm not sure that the issue here

4 is the genuineness of the document, Your Honor. And I don't

5 be?ieve that was the issue that I raised.

6 I think that the issue is, it's a document in

7 which the witness testified he has not seen before. There's

8 a section on decontamination which is being asked about,

9 asked to apparently read part of it into the record. And I

10 don't see that this witness has any qualification to do

11 that.

12 JUDGE SMITH: To read it?

13 MS. SAINT ANDRE: No.

14 (Laughter)

15 MS. SAINT ANDRE: That's a good point, Your Honor.

16 JUDGE SMITH: You bring good witnesses, they're

17 not likely to do any damage.

18 MS. SAINT ANDRE: No, he can read it, Your Honor.

19 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I withdraw the request k

20 that he read it into the record. I ask that he read it to
1

,

| 21 himself.

| 22 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I've already done that. j

23 BY MR. TROUT:
,

i

24 Q Have you done that?

25 A (Gaines) I was trying to get prepared.

() serieage negorein , corporation
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1 Q Is it your understanding from reading this
'

2 document for the very first time that the City of j
1

3 Newburyport plans to maintain a decontamination facility at

4 157 Water Street in Newburyport?

5 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, again I object, Your

6 Honor. I don't see how a witness can be asked to make a

7 conclusion like that from reading a sentence of a document
.|

8 he has never seen before.

9 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, if this is a City of

10 Newburyport document I do believe -- and counsel is either

11 going to have to question that or not -- if this is a City

12 of Newburyport document I believe I should be allowed to ask

13 the witness questions about the location of facilities,

| () 14 especially emergency facilities in the City of Newburyport.

15 JUDGE SMITH: Well, do you intend to offer this

16 document into evidence?

17 MR. TROUT: That depends on the answers that the

18 witness gives. It is my intention, yes.

19 JUDGE SMITH: Why don't you just ask him if he has

20 independent knowledge of the facts here.

21 Do you know where the Water Treatment Plant is?

22 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Yes, I do.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Do you know whether it's going to be

24 used as a decontamination facility?

25 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I do not.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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-1 JUDGE SMITH: You don't have any independent

2 knowledge of that?

3 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I do not.

|4 JUDGE SMITH: Well, assume that it will be used

5 for a decontamination facility? How about that?~

6 MR. TROUT: Thank you, Your Honor.

7 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I don't think it can be
3

8 it's not --

9 MR. TROUT: Could you repeat your answer,' please.

10 JUDGE SMITH: No, never mind. Strike it. It was

11 not a serious answer as I understand it. StrikeLit.

12 MR. TROUT: Well, I would like to go back to the

13 question.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: You can go back to the question, but

15 disregard his answer.

16 MR. TROUT: Thank you, Your Honor.

17 BY MR. TROUT:

! 18 Q Assuming that the City of Newburyport plans to
|
l 19 maintain an emergency decontamination facility at the Water

20 Treatment Plant, given your knowledge of the location of the

21 flood plain in the City of Newburyport would you conclude

'

22 that that is an appropriate or an inappropriate location for
1

23 the decontamination facility?

24 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Your Honor, I would object to ;

i

25 him being asked to offer an opinion as to whether it's j

O Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 appropriate or inappropriate. If they wish to ask him if

2 this location is within the flood plain, you know, I would

| 3 not object to that. But I think he is going a step beyond

4 that to say is it appropriate or inappropriate.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Put your hand down.

6 MS. DOUGHTY: Well, I want to join in the

7 objection for a slightly different reason. When the witness

8 is being asked to talk about the adequacy of this for aj

9 decontamination facility we're getting into substantive

10 matters that have to do with another set of contentions for

11 which testimony isn't --

12 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I'm not asking about
|

|
13 decontamination, I'm asking about location, j

'

() 14 MS. DOUGHTY: Well, maybe counsel could rephrase'

15 the question so that it stays within just any facility. But i

i

16 he asked about the adequacy of that location for a )

17 decontamination facility. And I'm concerned that we' re

| 18 getting into substantive matters having to do with the

|19 adequacy of facilities for decontamination. '

20 (The Board confers.)
21 JUDGE SMITH: I would regard that as an objection

| 22 as to which Ms. Doughty has a standing to make.

23 Do you wish to respond to it?

| 24 MR. TROUT: I believe I did, Your Honor. I fully

25 recognize that the witness has no expertise in the mechanics

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 of decontamination. I do not mean'to inquire at all into

2 that realm.

3 My question is merely, given the witness'

4 knowledge of the flood plain and his familiarity with the

5 City of Newburyport, whether based on that knowledge this

6 location is appropriate for an emergency facility.

7 JUDGE SMITH: Any emergency? j

i
'

8 MR. TROUT: Any emergency.

9 JUDGE SMITH: Generally speaking, emergency

10 facilities?

11 MR. TROUT: Yes.

12 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Again, Your Honor, I just want

13 to again make sure that my objection is on record, Your

14 Honor. I don't believe that the expertise of the witness,

15 at this point, is to determine -- it was a very broad

16 question -- appropriateness or inappropriateness of any

17 emergency facility in the city.

18 I think that, first of all, it hasn't even been

19 established that it is in the flood plain.

20 And secondly, I think he has to be' asked what

21 effect, if any, the fact that it's in the flood plain would

22 have on a specific type of facility that he would be

23 familiar with and have expertise in.

24 It's one thing to say that a place where people

25 are gathering and buses are coming in or out is something

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 that he is familiar with. But a decontamination facility I

2 think is something a little bit different.

I3 JUDGE SMITH: Well, that's right. But are you

4 offering him as an expert who simply knows the locations of

5 places in the City of Newburyport and the flood plain or are 1
1

6 you offering him as an expert as to the appropriateness of

7 locating places within the flood plain in that City?
I

8 If you're offering him as an expert then he is

9 going to have to have his expertise probed and examined. If

10 you're not, well, then let's understand that and we'll

11 accept the testimony within the light of your offer.
1

12 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Your Honor, I'm offering him, |

13 first of all, to establish whether or not the transfer j

14 points are within the flood plain.

15 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

16 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Secondly, to describe

17 characteristics of the transfer points.
I

18 And thirdly, based upon those two items to give an j
l

19 opinion as to whether or not he feels that the transfer .

20 point is or is not adequate. I

21 JUDGE SMITH: As an expert?

22 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes, Your Honor.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. !

24 MS. SAINT ANDRE: And I would suggest that it is,

:

25 somewhat different for the planning director who is familiar

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 with planning situations to say that, if he were to examine

2 a place where a certain-number of vehicles were to enter,

3 people are disembarking and then getting on to other buses

4 which are taking them to another point, he can look at that

5 site and say, "Well, you don't have enough area here."

6 JUDGE SMITH: Well, we're not talking about the

7 turning area and things like that now. We're talking about,

8 is it appropriate to establish a transfer point in the flood

9 plain.

10 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I think that this expert can say

11 that whether or not it's appropriate to have an area from

12 vehicles entering and exhibiting that is within a flood

13 plain. In other words, can you, if there was a flood, drive

() 14 vehicles through this particular point.

15 On the other hand, a decontamination facility, I'm

16 not sure that this person is familiar with what a

17 decontamination facility is, how it functions, and if and

18 whether you can offer an opinion as to the appropriateness

19 of placing it in the flood plain.

20 JUDGE SMITH: It really boils down to this, that

21 he is just here simply to point out that there is -- he is

22 basically here as a fact witness, isn't he?

23 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I would say that's true, Your

24 Honor.

25 JUDGE SMITH: In short he is telling us where the

A
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~h 1 flood plain is.

(G
2 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Yes. Although he does, I think, )

3 go beyond that and say at least in his opinion --

4 JUDGE SMITH: That's where you get into your

5 problem now.

6 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I understand that, Your Honor.
i

!7 JUDGE SMITH: Do you want to conform your

8 testimony to make him a fact witness and perhaps that would

9 satisfy the people, I don't know.

10 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Let me just look at it again for

11 one moment, Your Honor.

12 JUDGE SMITH: Or a fact expert witness. He is an

13 expert as to the location of -- locations in his town.

() 14 Well, I don't want to interfere with your cross-
|

15 examination but we seem to be stalled here. Yes, I do want i

16 to interfere with your cross-examination because we are

17 stalled here.

18 MR. TROUT: Are we stalled, Your Honor, because

19 there is a pending objection?

20 MS. SAINT ANDRE: There is a pending objection,

21 yes.

22 JUDGE SMITH: There was an objection as to his

23 expertise and whether, number one, we get into the

24 decontamination aspects.

25 MR. TROUT: Would it be helpful, Your Honor, if I

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 back tracked a moment and asked him a few questions just to

2 establish about this particular location, the Water

3 Treatment Plant?

4 JUDGE SMITH: Well, yes. I have a larger concern

5 now. We hope to have three witnesses today.

6 MR. TROUT: Yes.

7 JUDGE SMITH: To accommodate counsel. And I infer

8 that everybody in this room, as of this moment, knows

9 precisely why he is here and what he has to say, exactly.

10 He says, you put the transfer point in the flood plain. And

11 he doesn't think it's a good idea, all right. Now we know ]

12 that. And we also know that he sees troubles with the
3

13 streets. And I think everybody knows that. And that

() 14 probably is the sum and substance of the value of his

15 testimony, isn't it?

16 MR. TROUT: Yes, Your Honor.

17 JUDGE SMITH: Well, can't we arrive at that in a |
J

18 more expeditious simple way and get on with the hearing. It

19 seems to me we can. Just don't offer him as an expert as to

20 where radiological emergency transfer points should be.

21 Simply, if you wish, offer him as a witness who points out,

22 this is where you got and this is the flood plain, I know my |

23 city, and as to the configuration of the streets, and I

24 think everybody will be happy.

25 Would you be happy?

Heritage Reporting Corporation I
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("h l' MR. TROUT: Yes, Your Honor, if his opinion as to

\)
2 the appropriateness was stricken from his testimony.

3 JUDGE SMITH: Or limited to the factual basis to

4 which he states. I mean, an expert can -- okay, let's see

1

i 5 what happens here.

6 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Your Honor, I did go back

7 through his testimony, I wanted to refresh my memory _as to-
_

B exactly what he did offer by the way of opinions. And he

9 does, Your Honor, offer the opinion that because it is in

10 the flood plain and because of certain other inadequacies

11 that-he sees in the particular design, if you will, of this

! 12 location that he feels it's inadequate for a transfer point.

13 JUDGE SMITH: And'he's bringing no more expertise

() 14 to it other than his knowledge that it's on the flood plain

15 and his knowledge of the configuration of the streets.

16 Nothing else.

17 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, the physical transfer

18 point itself, Your Honor. The configuration of the site.

19 JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

20 MS. SAINT ANDRE: And obviously his expertise,

21 Your Honor, as the Planning Director. I think that does 1

22 make a difference.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Okay, go ahead.

24 BY MR. TROUT:
1

25 Q Mr. Gaines, is the Water Treatment facility on 157 'I

|
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1 Water Street located within the flood plain, the 100 year

2 flood plain?

3 A (Gaines) I was hoping you wouldn't ask me that.

4 I am not entirely sure without checking the map. The flood

5 plain meanders quite a bit in that area. And there are

6 little bits of land that are not in the flood plain. And

7 without checking a map I would not be able to testify with

8 any accuracy that it is in the flood plain.

|
9 Q And you do not have that map with you?'

10 A (Gaines) I have already stated I do not have that

11 map with me.

12 Q And to your knowledge you did not give that map to

13 your counsel to produce to Applicants?

() 14 A (Gaines) I have already stated that I must have

15 had when I gave her the booklet that was incomplete.

16 Q Let's assume for the moment that 157 Water Street

17 is within the 100 year flood plain. Is that location |

18 therefore, in your opinion, based on your knowledge of flood

| 19 plain and the configuration of streets in the City of ;
1 !

20 Newburyport, appropriate for an emergency facility of any

21 type, for example, a transfer point?

22 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, I will again make my

23 objection that the question is too broad with regard to this

24 particular witness' expertise.

25 JUDCE SMITH: Wait a minute. You just said he is

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 here as the Planning Director with full' expertise to address

2 the issues here.

3 NW. SAINT ANDRE: I understand that, Your Honor.

| 4 The point I'm trying to make is that it's one thing to say,

5 here is a specific site, this is what it's going to be used
,

6 for. From a planning point of view do you feel'that this is ,

!

7 an appropriate use of this site?'

8 It's another thing-to say, any emergency facility.

9 JUDGE SMITH: Let's-go on back to the

10 decontamination center.

11 MS. SAINT ANDRE: And my objection to that will be

I
12 that I'm not sure that this witness is familiar with

13 decontamination facilities.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: He's the Planning Director with

15 selective familiarity. He knows what is a good --'we have a

16 decontamination center for chlorine spills. It is not a

17 decontamination center for exposure to radiation. There is

18 apparently according to the emergency plan for City of

19 Newburyport a decontamination. center located in the Water j

20 Treatment Plant on Water Street for, in this particular ]

21 instance, chlorine contamination. I

22 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Essentially, Your Honor,.there

23 is a shower there which the DPW people can use if there's a'

24 spill to shower.
|

25 MR. TROUT: Is counsel testifying?

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 MR. TURK: I think she's stipulating.

2 JUDGE SMITH: Your objection is overruled. You

3 have offered him as a Planning Director and you may inquire |
'

|

4 about the decontamination center for chlorine spills on 157

5 Water. Street, Newburyport, Massachusetts, which he has |
|

6 already told me is in the 100 year flood plain, didn't you?
,

7 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I have not.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Didn't you say that earlier?

9 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I did not. I said that

10 meanders in that area and I am not sure without checking the

11 map whether this facility is actually in the flood plain or

12 not.

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

|

O
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1 MS. SAIMT. ANDRE: That it was in the flood plain.

C
2 JUDGE SMITH: -All'right, I got it.

3 BY MR. TROUT:

4 Q Assuming that it's within the flood plain, is that

5 an appropriate location?

6 A (Gaines) I have to answer in a statement rather

7 than a yes or no.

8 I have not reviewed this document. It was'not.

9 brought to me to review. If I were, I would have had to

10 take a look at exactly what was going to transpire at this

11 particular decontamination units. I am assuming it's a

12 single room. There is only one shower head. It's only

13 going to be for a small amount of people, and it may or may

() 14 not be appropriate. I wouldn't know without going through-

15 the process and discussing with the director what he intends

16 to use the spot for.

17 It certainly would not be appropriate for a mass

18 amount of people to use for decontamination. It also may-

19 not be available in certain types of emergencies.

20 But without going through the entire thing and

21 without being asked to make a recommendation, I couldn't

22 just. offhand say yes or no that it's a good place or a bad

23 place. I

24 Q Well, did you just testify that it would not be.

25 appropriate for large numbers of people?

{

O -rea. - ,o r u n , -raunn
(202) 628-4888

___--____-__:_____ _ _ _ _ _ _ _-



_ _ .

GAINES - CROSS 16588

1 A (Gaines) I said that that is one of the

2 assumptions I would make, .not having read the whole

3 document, or not totally having explained to me exactly what

4 it wds going to be used for.

5 Q Is it your testimony that no emergency. facility to

6 be used by large numbers of people should ever be located

7 within the 100 year flood plain?

8 A (Gaines) Again, it would depend on what the

9 emergency facility was to be used for.

10 Q To be used by large numbers of people. j

11 A (Gaines) For what purpose?

12 Q Any purpose that would involve large numbers of

13 people coming in and going out.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: Of the flood plain.

15 MR. TROUT: Of the flood plain.

16 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I think I would havs to
i

17 know the specific --

18 JUDGE SMITH: What is there about a flood plain

19 that troubles you?
4

20 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Flood plain basically is a
'

21 delicate area which is susceptible to floods.

22 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. Well, then that's the point.

23 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Yes.
!

24 JUDGE SMITH: It's the point. ]

25 Do you think a chlorine decontamination center would

O Beritage Reporting Corporation
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/~T 1 be a good place to have in the flood plain?

2 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I basically do not. This

3 document purports to being a temporary measure until a

4 permanent place could be built. It may be it's the only

5 acceptable place. I would have to know the entire facts.

6 Something is better than nothing. And in this case, this

7 document that he's showing me says this is the something we

8 have available until we can come up with an appropriate

9 place.

10 As Planning Director, I might say, yes, that's a

11 good idea on a temporary basis, but I might not think it's a

12 good idea on a permanent basis. But I have not examined the

13 entire document.

() 14 BY MR. TROUT:

15 Q Mr. Gaines, about how often would one expect a 100

16 year flood to occur?

17 A (Gaines) Specifically or on the average?

18 (Laughter)

19 BY MR. TROUT:

20 Q On the average.

21 A (Gaines) One percent of the time.

22 O Well, in a 100 year period, about how many 100

23 year floods would you expect?

24 A (Gaines) You could expect them 1 percent of the

25 time in a 100 year period.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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/ 1 JUDGE COLE: You mean once a year in 100 years?

2 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) The basis on the map, they.

3. call it 1 percentile or a 100 year flood.
|
'

4 JUDGE SMITH: We are not going any place here.

5 You have got a problem. -You are going to have to stand back

6 and rethink it. I

7 Are you going to put this thing in evidence?

8 A 100 year flood plain does not mean that you have

9 a flood within a 100 year flood plain only once in 100-

10 years. We don't know where it is. There could be a flood J

11 in a 100 year flood plain every year. I know some cities

12 that used to have a flood every year in a 100 year flood

13 plain. This is a disaster as far as developing a reliable

() 14 record is concerned.

15 BY HR. TROUT:

16 Q We'll move on to another subject then,'Mr. Gaines.

17 You testify, do you not, that there is 25,000 to 30,000

18 square feet of open space at the transfer point?
1

19 A (Gaines) That's correct.

20 Q Approximately how many peopis can stand in 25,000

21 to 30,000 square feet of open space? '

22 A (Gaines) I really don't have a statistic on that

23 that I can recall.

24 Q Do you have a general idea? f
:

25 A (Gaines) If you bear with me a moment. I am

O Heritage Reporting Corporation'
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1 trying to recall. We just recently did'a zoning issue on a
~

2. hotel with certain size rooms, and we are trying to ,.

l

3 determine.how many people would be in those rooms. ]
1

4 I believe we'did something like eight to 10 people
.

5 per hundred square feet, but I really couldn't testify with
i

f6 any authenticity to that being a fact. That was a

7 measurement that we were contemplating using.-

8 Q 'Well, if your measure were 10 a.quare feet per

9 person, how many people'could stand in 25,000 to 30,000

10 square feet of open space?

11 A (Gaines) Somewhere around a couple thousand

12 people, I guess, 2,000 to 2,500 people if that were an

13 accurate measurement.

14 Q And you don't recall what the standard was being

15 involved?

16 A (Gaines) I do not recall what we used at that -

17 time. This was an internal building that we were

18 discussing.

19 Q Do you recall what the standard was that you 4

20 applied to the transfer point?

21 A (Gaines) I didn't apply a standard for people. I

22 simply made an observation that that was the amount of open !*

i

23 space that was there. I also observed that the open space

24 was quite cluttered. It was open space, but it.also had a I

25 lot of equipment stored in it at the time. So I didn't

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 attempt to decide how many people could stand there if they

2 were packed, dense packed together.

3 Q Mr. Gaines, you testify, do you not, that you

4 personally have observed puddling in the area of the

5 designated transfer point?

6 A (Gaines) I did.

7 Q .And you have observed puddling at the transfer

8 point itself?

9 A (Gainos) Yes, I have.

10 Q And you don't want people to be standing in

11 puddles, do you?

12 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I object. I think it's a

13 rhetorical question.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: What's the purpose of the question,

15 counselor?

16 MR. TROUT: My next question,:Your Honor, was

17 going to be whether the witness wants an arrangement where

18 people don't have to stand in puddles.

19 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, I think'it's clear that

20 the reason that he -- the point of the puddles is not

21 whether people have to stand in puddles, but whether or not

22 in fact in this a site which does in fact have water

23 conditions on it. It just reinforces the 100 year flood

24 plain and the fact it's near a river.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Well, what's the significance of the

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 puddles?

2 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) I do recall making a

3 remark when talking with the counsel. We talked about the

4 fact that it was -- it's nine feet above sea level; that

5 it's in the flood plain; and that it's a very low area. And

6 I recall saying to counsel at the time -- as a matter of

7 fact, I have gone by there many times after a snow storm and

i 8 there is just a lot of standing water, lot of puddles in the

|
- 9 area. That was my way of saying it is a low lying area and

10 that it's suspectable to flooding.

11 JUDGE SMITH: That's generally the purpose of it.

12 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) It was not talking about

13 personal comfort, no, sir.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: That is what I inferred from it,

15 too. I don't think that that's within the scope of his

1
16 direct testimony. So we sustain that objection.

17 MR. TROUT: I have no further questions.

18 MS. CHAN: Your Honor, it might be helpful, I

19 think, for my examination to have the missing panel of the

20 flood plain map. But if the witness can recall some of the

21 locations that I am going to ask him about, then perhaps it

22 won't be neceesary,

23 CROSS-EXAMINATION

24 BY MS. CHAN:

25 Q Mr. Gaines, I assume from your earlier testimony

!
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1 that you use the flood plain map quite a bit in your line of

2 work.

3 A (Gaines) That's correct.

4 Q And you use the flood plain map for determining

5 siting of development; is that correct?

6 A (Gaines) To identify where areas are, yes.

7 Q And what is the significance of locating buildings

j 8 within the flood plain? For insurance purposes, is that the

9 reason? -

10 A (Gaines) Well, the original flood plain maps were

11 created for insurance purposes. Obviously, you couldn't get

12 insurance if you were in a flood plain unless the community

13 does flood plain zoning, which we have done. We have an

() 14 overlay and there are certain restrictions within our zoning

15 requirement for any types of building that is done in a

16 flood plain.

17 Q I see.

18 What kind of buildings do you currently have in

19 the flood plain?

20 A (Gaines) Well, there would be two types. The one

21 type, of course, would be the ones that meet the

22 requirements of the zoning that was passed I believe

23 somewhere in the late '70s, early '80s, accepting the f3ood

24 plain maps.

25 And the other type would be the ones that were

Heritage Reporting Corporation,
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1 built prior to that that have grandfathered and that are

2 nonconforming.

3 Q Are there any residences located in the flood

4 plain?

5 A (Gaines) There would be residences in some areas.

6 Q Are there any commercial districts located in the

7 flood plain?

8 A (Gaines) I couldn't say with total accuracy. I

9 would have to say I'm not sure.

I 10 Q Earlier in your testimony you mentioned a hotel

11 that you had been working on for occupancy.

12 Can you tell me if that's. located within the flood

13 plain?

() 14 A (Gaines) That would not be on this map. I can't

15 spot it on the map, so I cannot give you the accurate

16 answer.

17 Q What is the range of elevation of the City of

18 Newburyport above mean sea level?

19 A (Gaines) Well, I think obviously we are right at

20 sea level in certain parts of the community at Plum Island.

21 And we would perhaps go up to an elevation of maybe -- and

22 this again is not an accurate statement. It's just my

23 judgment. I would say that we would probably have maybe

24 20 - 25 feet elevation in certain parts of the community.

25 It's a very low community.
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i

(~ 1 Q What kinds of development or structures are j

( T) |
2 located in let's say below 10 feet above mean sea level, if

3 you can recall?

4 A (Gaines), I couldn't tell you what type of
1

5 structure. ;

6 JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Chan, I think that it would be
|

7 more helpful to the Board if these questions -- I believe it |

!

8 would be relevant if these questions made the distinction j

1

9 between grandfathered structures. j

10 MS. CHAN: Yes.
I

11 JUDGE SMITH: And those which are accepted, j

12 MS. CHAN: I see.

13

15 !
|
|

16 i

I17

18
1

19 ]

20

21

22

23

24

25

.
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1 JUDGE SMITH: If I understand the purpose of your

2 cross-examination.

3 BY MS. CHAN*
1

4 Q In the course of your tenure as the Director of

5 Planning and Development and perhaps as a resident of the J

l
6 area have you known any flooding to occur?

7 A (Gaines) Yes. |

8 Q And about how high above sea level did that occur?

9 Do you know how high the floods got?

10 A (Gaines) Again ; would have to qualify it and say

11 it's not an accurate measurement, but I know of streets that

12 were flooded that were at least 12 feet above sea level.

13 0 I see. When you have a flood that goes to that

14 level is there any evacuation; du the people generally

)15 leave?

16 A (Gaines) There have been evacuations of certain

17 parts of the city when we knew storms were coming. Not out

18 of the city itself but to higher ground in the city.

19 Q I see. If the sea level were to rise nine feet, j

20 would that institute some evacuation of the lower lying

21 parts of the city that you described? ;

22 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I object. I don't think as

23 Planning Director it's within his expertise to determine

24 when evacuation of the city would take place.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Do you know?

O
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/' ' 1 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) There is not a plan when

'
2 the sea rises to a certain extent. What we do, part of our

3 City as you know is Lcng Island, and what we do is when

4 there is a northeast storm forecast and we know the severity

5 is going to be very extreme we set up emergency shelters in

6 the schools and on the Mainland itself and we urge people to

7 come off of the Island and stay on the Mainland. But we

8 don't have a set formula when the sea gets to 7.3 feet

9 everybody out.

10 BY MS. CHAN:

11 Q About how many people live on Plum Island?

12 A (Gaines) That's something we have been trying to

13 figure out for a long time. I don't have an accurate count.

() 14 I would say though that somewhere in the vicinity of 1500,

15 2000 people. You have to also realize Plum Island

16 encompasses two communities.

17 Q I would like to ask your opinion now based on some

18 of the information you have just given me and your expertise

19 and your personal observations about flooding and the

20 movement of people.

21 If the seas were to or the main sea level were to

22 rise, let's say, nine to 12 feet would you anticipate that a
>

23 number of people would already have evacuated or would have

24 contemplated evacuation for that purpose because of the

25 floeding? j
I
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!

1 A (Gaines) Would I anticipate that that may have i
,

(
2 happened?

3 Q Yes.

4 A (Gaines) Obviously I can't speak for people's

5 minds. It may not be an official evacuation but I'm sure

6 many people would have in their mind that they better leave

7 where they are and come on the Mainland.

8 Q Isn't that what happens when the sea level rises

9 that amount? Isn't that in fact what happens, people do
i

10 leave?

11 A (Gaines) Yes. Some do and some will not.

12 MS. CHAN: Thank you very much, Mr. Gaines.

13 JUDGE SMITH: Any other? j

() 14 EXAMINATION BY JUDGE COLE

i15 JUDGE COLE: Just a couple of questions, Mr.
1

16 Gaines. You testified you are familiar with the location of I

17 the transfer station and you know that it is within the 100

18 year flood plain; right?

19 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Yes, sir.

20 JUDGE COLE: I believe Judge Smith pointed out

21 that locations within the 100 year flood plain could flood
|
| 22 with much greater frequency than an average of once a year

23 depending upon where they are within that 100 year flood

24 plain.

25 So the significance of the 100 year flood plain is
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1 that you're outside of it. Your probability of flooding is

2 less. And if you're inside of it it depends on where you

3 are inside of it, that you could be in an area that floods

4 on the average of once a year; do you agree, sir?

5 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) That's true.

6 JUDGE COLE: Now you know where this plant is, do

7 you know what the frequency of flooding is in the area of

| 8 the transfer station? We know it's within the 100 year

9 flood plain, but could it be within a five year flood plain

10 or do you know roughly what the frequency of flooding is on

11 that site?

12 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) It would have to be

13 speculation from my own personal observations, but I would

() 14 say that that area floods every tr.ree to four years when the

15 tide conditions are correct. It's a tidal basin and when

16 the tidal conditions are correct and the river is high that

17 whole area gets some degree of flooding in it.

| 18 JUDGE COLE: So you know that from personal

| 19 experienes?

I 20 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Yes, I do.

21 JUDGE COLE: How long does the water stay in this

22 area? Is it associated with the tidal flush?

23 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) For the most part. It

24 could stay a little longer than the tides, but it's
I

25 basically associated with the tides.
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1 JUDGE COLE: So the sea level elevation is a big

2 control there as compared to the Merrimac River, for

3 example. That C' o olays a part, but the sea level is a big
.

4 control in the elevation.

5 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) This is the Merrimac

6 River, it's adjacent to the Merrimac River.

7 JUDGE COLE: It's tidal in that area?

8 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Yes. We're into the

9 estuary and it is very tidal.

10 JUDGE COLE: All right, sir.

11 EXAMINATION BY JUDGE McCOLLOM

12 JUDGE McCOLLOM: Do you have any idea when there

13 are floods in this area how many times just because the

() 14 Merrimac was floodin as compared to the tidal effect?u

15 Do you remember any that were from the Merrimac

16 River?

17 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Generally it's in

18 conjunction with it. The tide is coming in and the river is

19 going out and they meet and roll over. So it's hard to say

20 one caused the other. Usually, of course, in the spring of

21 the year when the river has its greatest flow and when you

22 hit a full moon and the tide is rising at the highest and

23 you may have a northeast storm connected with it, then we

24 have a lot of water. As a matter of fact, a lot of our

25 downtown goes under water at that point in time.

rO
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1 JUDGE McCOLLOM: That's all I have, thank you.

2 JUDGE SMITH: Any redirect?

3 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Nothing further.

4 JUDGE SMITH: Any further questions?

5 MR. TROUT: No , Your Honor.
|

6 JUDGE SMITH: All right, you're excused.

7 THE WITNESS: (Gaines) Thank you.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Thank you.

9 (The witness was excused.) |

10 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, at this time Applicants

11 would like to offer into evidence Exhibit 48.

12 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Your Honor, I object. I would
.

1

13 like to object, Your Honor, to entering -- I'm sorry, which j

| 14 one was it?

15 MR. TROUT: 48.

16 MS. SAINT ANDRE: 48 into evidence. Your Honor, I |,

|

17 discussed this with Mr. Trout and I agree that this is a

| 18 document which was prepared by a committee in the City of

| 19 Newburyport which is called the Emergency Planning

20 Committee. It is headed by the Civil Defense Director. It

21 has not however been adopted by the City, either by the City

22 Council or the Mayor. As such I don't see that it is in any

j 23 way the official emergency planning manual of the city.

|
24 More importantly, Your Honor, this planning effort'

25 by this committee was directed touard the so-called SARA

|
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1 Title.III'Superfund Act which required certain emergency

2 planning. And as such is directed toward basically such

3 things as chemical spills, hazardous waste, that type of
?

4 emergency.

5 There is nothing in this document which addresses

6 the issue of a full scale evacuation of the City of

7 Newburyport. And therefore I don't see, Your Honor, the

8 relevance of this document to.these proceedings.

9 Obviously we can go back and we can always find

10 documente that any city or town has come up with. Various

11 town officials who have said, this is a good idea, this is

12 the way we should do our emergency planning. But this has

13 not been adopted by the city. It is not relevant to these

( 14 proceedings.

15 It has to do with basically how.do we deal with a

16 chemical spill or something along that nature. The issue

17 here, Your Honor, is whether or not the SPMC which has been

18 put forth by the Applicants is in fact adequate to meet the

19 regulations of the NRC as set forth in 10 CFR. And I don't

20 see that this plan has any relevance to the proceedings that

21 are here before the Board today.

22 So for those reasons I object to the admission of

23 this document into evidence. It's a very lengthy' document. I

24 It has not been approved by the city as such. I would

25 suggest that it is simply a collection of this committee's
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1 own ideas as to what should be done and it has no relevance

iO
2 to this particular proceeding. I would object to it going

3 into evidence.

4 MR. BROCK: Your Honor, I would like to join in on

5 that objection for the reason, whatever the status of the
1

6 document in the City of Newburyport.this witness had no I

7 knowledge of the document. Counsel for Applicants laid no

8 foundation through this witness that this document has any

9 status in the city. And for that reason, again, whatever it

10 may in fact be this witness didn't testify to it and for

11 that reason it should not be admitted. )
12 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Trout?

13 MR. TROUT: Again, I will accept counsel for

() 14 Newburyport's representation that this document has not been

15 adopted by the city government as a whole. l

| 16 I would ask her, on the other hand, whether it has
|

| 17 been submitted to the Commonwealth of Massachusetts as the

18 SARA plan for the City of Newburyport? 1

19 JUDGE SMITH: What was that last part?

20 MR. TROUT: As the federally required SARA plan.

21 The federally required comprehensive emergency plan for the

22 City of Newburyport.

23 JUDGE SMITH: This is an official complete

24 document of the City of Newburyport?

25 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Not to my knowledge, Your Honor.
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1 Again, this is a document that was prepared by the Civil

2 Defense Director.

3 JUDGE SMITH: In response to -- I mean, is it a

4 draft or is it completed?

5 MS.-SAINT ANDRE: I-do not know, Your Honor.

6 MR. TURK: Your Honor, I think NW. Saint Andre has

7 a problem here because she is.trying to protect the document.

8 from having'any bearing on this proceeding. At the same

9 time it appears from everything on its face to be an

10 official document of the town. Now she is trying.to hide

11 the significance of the document by not having personal
i

12 knowledge. Her client has knowledge and she is here on '

,

13 behalf of that client.

() 14 I think, first of all, she should be required to

15 state for the record the status of this document as the

16 official representative of the City of Newburyport in this

17 proceeding. Now that doesn't mean that the document

18 necessarily is relevant to'what you have to decide. .You do

19 have to decide whether the SPMC is adequate.

20 Whenever a town puts on a witness or if some other

21 party would put on a witness with regard to the adequacy of

22 the SPMC and that witness asserts before you that the SPMC

23 is inadequate, he should be able to be tested and impeached

24 with an official document of the town, if in fact that is

25 what this document is.
.
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(''g 1 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, Your Honor, if I could. I

U
2 think I have the same problem with this document to some

3 degree as the Amesbury document which is, I put on witnesses

4 for certain points. They are shown a document which I have
I

5 produced in discovery which purports to be some type of an
l

6 emergency planning manual. The witness testifies that they J
I

7 have never seen the document before and then it's offered
I

8 into evidence.

|
| 9 Now this is essentially, as far as I can see, part

10 of the applicants' case and they're trying to put it in |

11 through my witness, which is fine if my witness is familiar

12 with this and can provide whatever is necessary.

13 What I'm saying is, to my knowledge this has not

() 14 been adopted by the city.I

15 JUDGE SMITH: We'll address that. I don't
!

16 understand that Mr. Trout is trying to offer this document

I17 through the witness. It may be that had been his intention

18 at one time, but he has not made his offer right now as

19 being through the witness.
1

20 Is that correct? |

|
21 MR. TROUT: That is correct, Your Honor.

22 JUDGE SMITH: Do you have anything further? Any

| 23 further arguments?
|

| 24 (The Board confers.)

25

(V
h

s
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/ 1 JUDGE SMITH: The subject matter of the' document

2 is relevant to the issues that we are litigating. Whether !

3 the document is an official document of the City of

4 Newburyport, it contains the official seal of the City of ]
1

5 Newburyport. You are not arguing that it is not genuine. I

l

6 MS. SAINT ANDRE: No, Your Honor.

7 JUDGE SMITH: If you wish to represent to the

6 Board thLt this document is a nullity cven though it's

9 official, that will be your burden.

10 We will accept it as an official document of the

11 City of Newburyport into evidence. It speaks for itself.

12 Applicants' Exhibit 48'is received.

13 (The document referred to,

() 14 having been previously marked

15 for identification as

16 Applicants' Exhibit No. 48

17 was received in evidence.)

18 MS. SAINT ANDRE: When you say official, I just

19 want to make sure I am clear.

20 JUDGE SMITH: You possess all of the facts on it.

21 MS. SAINT ANDRE. I understand that.

22 JUDGE SMITH: And if you want to bring facts

23 forward as to no effectiveness, or non-effect of it, or non-

24 officialness of it, that would be your problem. We see here

25 what is quite clearly an official document of the City of
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|

1 Newburyport. I don't even know what the significance of the 1

O(''\
2 selectmen adopting it or not is. That will be up to you to

3 demonstrate --
1

4 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I see. Okay. J

5 JUDGE SMITH: -- in accordance with the schedule

6 of the hearing that we have adopted. But you have got an

7 official document here, and it's obviously relevant. It's

8 received.
| |

1 9 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Your Honor, at this tima I do )
!

|
10 not have any further witnesses, and I would ask that since q

i

11 my representation of both Amesbury and Newburyport is as a I
1

12 limited participant, at this point I would like permission

13 to leave the hearing, and of course keep in contact with my
I

() 14 co-counsel to keep abreast as to what's going on. I don't

'

15 believe at this point that I am needed to actively

16 participate.
1

17 JUDGE SMITH: All right. You are certainly

18 excused and --

19 MS. CHAN: Your Honor.

20 MR. TURK: We have one request before Your Honor

|
21 relieves the City of Newburyport from further attendance.'

22 I would appreciate it if Ms. Saint Andre can get

23 us the other two panels of the flood plain map which have

24 not yet baan produced to us.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Well, how are you going to put them
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1 into evidence?

2 MR. TURK: If necessary, we would ask Ms. Saint '

3 Andre to bring her witness back if examination of those

4 flood plain maps proves that that would be beneficial..

5 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Your Honor, I would stipulate.

6 I will bring in the other two panels, and I will certainly ;

7 stipulate that they are the other two panels of the flood

8 map.

9 MR. TURK: Then it may be necessary to examine her

10 witness further upon those documents. I

11 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Well, if after they examine them

12 if they want to do that, they can let me know and I will get

13 Mr. Gaines back here for that purpose.

() 14 MR. TURK: Thank you.

15 JUDGE SMITH: Okay, thank you for coming.

16 MR. DIGNAN: Before Ms. Saint Andre leaves, could

17 I inquire as to whether any progress has been made in

18 ascertaining whether the Civil Defense Director of Amesbury

19 will be made available, or whether I will have to try to

20 seek compulsory process.

21 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I had talked to Mr. Trout about

22 that this morning.

23 MR. DIGNAN: I apologize.

24 You've got the word?

| 25 I apologize, Ms. Saint Andre. I didn't realize
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1 you had the discussion.

2 MS. SAINT ANDRE: That's all right.
.

l
l

3 Anything else?'

4 MR. TURK: I have one other thing I would like to

5 note on the record, Your Honor, o

6 The Board may remember that when Mr. Cronin was on

7 the stand for the Town of Amesbury, which town is also

8 represented by Ms._ Saint Andre, I had inquired as to getting

9 a specification of contentions relative to his testimony.

10 And I would just like to read into the record the list that
.

i
11 Ms. Saint Andre provided to me so we all are aware of how t

12 that testimony fits into contentions. l

|
13 In Mr. Cronin's testimony, according to Ms. Saint

() 14 Andre, Questions 1 to 10 are the introductory section. q

15 Questions 11 to 13 relate to Joint Intervenor Contention 2.

16 Questions 14 to 31 relate to Joint Intervenor Contention 4.

17 Questions 32 to 36 relate to Joint Intervenor contentions 23

18 and 24. Questions 37 to 41 relate to Joint Intervenor

19 Contention 27. Questions 42 to 43 relate to Joint- o
!

20 Intervenor Contention 50. And Questions 44 to 45 are I

j

21 conclusory in nature.
'

22 And I thank you for that.

23 MS. SAINT ANDRE: That's correct, Your Honor.

24 Thank you very much, Your Honors.

25 MR. DIGNAN: Your Honor, I am advised now that it

i
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1 will be necessary to use compulsory process if I am to have'

2 Mr. Clark. And what I would like to do is formally move on

3 the record. Me will bring a properly drawn subpoena to the

4 Board. The reason being because if it's going to be

5 opposed, I would like the clock running on the opposition so

6 that we don't put this off for a length of time.

7 Could I inquire of counsel, I have a move for

8 process to issue, is it your plan to move to quash?

9 MS. SAINT ANDRE: At this time I have no plans to

10 move to quash.

11 JUDGE SMITH: Will you accept service, or is that
i

12 required?
'

13 MR. DIGNAN: Well, it would be a wonderful

() 14 courtesy if she could accept service. Otherwise, we will

15 make the service. It's up to counsel.

| 16 MS. SAINT ANDRE: I will check with the town to

| 17 see if I am authorized. If I am, I can call Mr. Dignan
1

18 Monday.

19 MR. DIGNAN: That would be very fine.
]

20 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

21 MR. DIGNAN: Your Honor, we will bring down a

22 properly drawn subpoena for the Board's consideration.

23 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Thank you again, Your Honor, for

24 all your patience, and also the other parties in

25 accommodating my witnesses.
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1 JUDGE SMITH: I realize the Rules of Practice of

2 the NRC are not encountered every day.

3 MS. SAINT ANDRE: No.

4 JUDGE SMITH: And you were also patient with those

5 sometimes unusual rules.

6 MS. SAINT ANDRE: Thank you, Your Honor.

7 Give up my seat willingly.

8 JUDGE SMITH: All right, we are off the record.

9 (Whereupon, at 12:43 p.m., the hearing was

10 recessed, to resume at 1:45 p.m., this same day, Thursday,

11 March 23, 1989.)

12
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A 1 AFTERNOON SESSION

2 (1:45 p.m. )

3 JUDGE SMITH: On the record.

4 Mr. Turk. Did you say something to me, Mr. Turk?

5 MR. TURK: No, I have a copy of an airline

6 schedule and offered to make a copy of it for Judge Cole. I

7 need to xerox it.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Oh.
s

9 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, I believe that West

10 Newbury is next. As I stated before lunch, Mr. Pulkkinen, )

11 who was one of the three witnesses we intended to present,

12 is not here. I spoke to him last night, and gave him the

13 room and the time that we were beginning. And he advised me

() 14 that he had a meeting of the executive committee of the

15 Advisory Board for Essex County which had been previously

16 scheduled, I believe, before these hearings. And he would

17 attempt, do his best to make it here. He has been unable to

18 make it here.

19 So I am proposing to withdraw him as a witness and

20 proceed with Mr. Knowles and Ms. Raymond. And we originally

21 envisioned this as a panel, but this doesn't seem -- the

22 testimony is discrete, addresses discrete issues and we

23 could do it individually since the room seems to be better

24 structured for that.

25 JUDGE SMITH: It does.
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1 (The Board confers.)-

2 JUDGE SMITH: If they were intended as a panel,
1

3 what is your cross-examination' approach? Was that intended

4 as a panel?

5 HR. TROUT: As a general rule, yes, but I am

6 willing to accommodate the desires of the Board in that
i

7 regard.

8 JUDGE SMITH: We do have a time problem. I think |

9 it would probably go faster if they served as a panel, or at

10 least they are both there and could cover the voids.

11 MS. MIZNER: Whatever the Board's preference.

12 JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

13 (Pause . )

14 Whereupon,

15 ALBERT KNOWLES

16 SANDRA J. RAYMOND

17 having been first duly sworn, were called as witnesses

18 herein and were examined and testified as follows:

19 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, there was a motion in ]

20 limine filed by the Applicants on March 21st. I believe

21 that we have resolved the issue of the format of the

22 testimony with the Town of West Newbury's amended direct

23 testimony which was provided to the Applicants and parties

24 and to the Board yesterday.

25 There is one other part of the motion in limine

'

. Heritage Reporting Corporation
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(" 1 that remains. It's the footnote on page 1 of that motion )1
k

2 which says that the Applicants object to pages 10 and 11 of
~

3 the testimony. The paragraph beginning with the words,."In
1

4 addition, there is an increase", and that testimony deals -

5 with -- it reads in full, "In addition, there is an increase j

|

6 in the likelihood that disabled or improperly parked ]

7 vehicles would obstruct traffic flow from the fact that a

8 number of the streets in West Newbury have not been paved
!

9 with state funds and are narrower than the 22 feet width |
s

10 required for roads paved with such funds." It then

11 continues to go through the e't.reets and the width.

12 And I would submit that that testimony is not
1

13 barred by the Board's ruling in the New Hampshire phase as

() '

14 that ruling has been -- as I understand that ruling today.

15 We are not talking about driver panic or aberrant behavior. )
1

16 We are talking about the likelihood'of obstruction arising i

0
17 from the physical characteristics of the roads in West

18 Newbury. And I don't believe that that testimony would be

19 excluded under the aberrant driver behavior.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Who is going to --

21 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, my understanding of the

22 Board's rulings are that cars in an evacuation queue are not

!23 just going to mind 3essly back up behind a disabled car. And

I24 the whole thrust that -- we litigated that to death in New

25 Hampshire. And the whole thrust of this portion of West

| /~S
| h Beritage Reporting Corporation j
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GAINES - CROSS 16616

1 Newbury's testimony is exactly that. You have got a

2 selected group of roads where the witness testifies people

3 are going to line up behind a disabled car.

4 (The Board confers.)

5 JUDGE SMITH: As the Board reads the testimony,

i6 the only thing that you have added to the concept that has

7 already been decided by the Board and is now res judicata is

0 the 22-foot width aspect of it. And without benefit of j

|

| 9 explanation of what the witnesses intended by this, this

10 certainly seems to t .o be a restatement of the, as Mr.

11 Trout explained it, of the concept that an evacuation stream

12 will just mindlessly stop evacuating because of a breakdown

13 on the road, and we found that that is not the case.

() 14 MS MIZNER: Your Honor, that is not quite it.

15 These are roads that are on the bus routes. And we are not

16 talking about mindless queuing up. I am saying that the
1

17 Board could take into account the fact that the streeto may j

18 be too narrow in spots to even allow you to push something
|

| 19 off the way in a timely fashion; that there may be delays in

20 getting traffic moving again because of the width of the

21 streets, because of the physical structure.

22 I am not suggesting that because the streets are

23 narrower, cars are going to mindlessly queue up and wait.

24 And I am suggesting that the road structure itself may

25 affect the ability to remove obstructions in the same way

Heritago Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 you could if the roads wars wider.

2 JUDGE SMITH: Specific to those very streets.
~

3 MS. MIZNER: Yes, Your Honor.-

4 JUDGE SMITH: Of course, we don't know. We are
l

5 just going by how we would have read it without the benefit 4

6 of a lawyer's explanation. )

7 MS. MIZNER: The bus routes, the fact that they-

8 are bus routes is in there.

9 JUDGE SMITH: Let's see if the cross-examination

10 of the witnesses will bear up that understanding of the

11 statement. But without some explanation, it would be our. i

12 understanding that we are talking about the same concept,

13 the same phenomenon that wa rejected, or_ the argument that

() 14 we rejected but reviving it again under.a new physical

15 scenario. Let's defer our ruling until you cross-examine

16 them and see what they are talking about.

17 MS. MIENER: I would also point to the last

18 sentence that follows that listing on page 11. It says,

19 "The narrow widths of the streets would increase the

20 difficulty of simply circumventing an obstruction."

21 (The Board confers.) i

22 JUDGE SMITH: We will reserve until after cross- )
|

23 examination.

24 MS. MIZNER: Fine, Your Honor.

25 JUDGE SMITH: It will be your responsibility --

Beritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888
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1 the motion is denied. You may, however, renew it at the end

2 of cross-examination if you wish to, if you think you can

3 support it.

4 HR. TROUT: Thank you, Your Honor.

5 DIRECT EXAMINATION

6 BY MS. MIZNER:

7 Q Mr. Knowles, could you state your name for the
.

8 record?

9 A (Knowles) Albert Knowles. |

10 Q And what is your address?

11 A (Knowles) Roger Street, West Newbury, Mass. ,

1

12 Q And your occupation?

13 A (Knowles) Superintendent of Streets.

() 14 Q Now, you have in front of you, I believe, a copy a

15 document entitled Town of West Newbury's Amended Direct

16 Testimony, dated March 22, 1989?

17 A (Knowles) That's correct.

18 Q Do you recognize that document?

19 A (Knowles) Yes, I do.

|
20 JUDGE SMITH: Excuse me. I recall now I had both

'

21 copies. Do you have an extra copy of this? '

22 MS. MIZNER: Sure.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Sorry.

24 MP. . TURK: I need one also. The one that's |

25 numbered that has questions.

Heritage R3 porting Corporation
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1. MR. TROUT: There are no questions.

2- JUDGE SMITH: No. It's called " Amended".

:3 MR. TURK: Okay.

4 MS. MIENER: It's not_a. question and-answer

5 format.

6 MR. TURK: Okay. Then I have got the latest.

7 (Document proffered to parties.)

8 BY MS. MIZNER:

9 Q Mr. Knowles, do you recognize that document?

10 A (Enowles) Yes.

11- Q And have you reviewed it prior to taking the stand

12 today?

13 A (Knowles) Yes, I have.

() 14 Q Looking at'pages 2, beginning around two-thirds of

15 the way down where it says, " Traffic management plan"

16 through page 11, the first three lines, is that your

17 testimony?

18 A (Knowles) Yes, it is.

19 .Q And turning to page 12, beginning underneath

20 " Transit-dependent bus routes" through page 14.

21 A (Knowles) Yes, it is.

22 Q That is your testimony as well.
l

23 Do you swear that that testimony is true and

24 correct to the best of your knowledge and belief?

25 A. (Knowles) Yes, it is.

1

O1

Beritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888

i

|

l



, .
. . .. . .. .. . . . . .

.
. .

- - - - - _ - _

KNOWLES, RAYMOND - DIRECT 16620

1 Q Ms. Raymond, could you state.your name?-

2 A (Raymond) My name is Sandra J. Raymond.

3 Q and what is your address?

4 A (Raymond) 27 Main Street, West Newbury.

5 Q And your occupation?

6 A (Raymond) My occupation is I am a paralegal for a

7 law firm in Newburyport.

8 Q And in addition to that, do you hold a position in

9 town government in the Town of West'Newbury?

10 A (Raymond) Yes, I do, and my position is as a

11 member of the Board of Selectmen.

12 Q Now I just handed you a document as well entitled

13 Town of West Newbury's Amended Direct Testimony.

() 14 Do you have that in front of you?

15 A (Raymond) Yes, I do.

16 Q Now directing your attention to -- have you

17 reviewed this before?

18 A (Raymond) Yes, I have.

19 Q Directing your attention to page 11 beginning with

20 the words " Members of the Board of Selectmen" which I have

21 changed in the copy that I will offer to "a member of the

22 Board", through the second paragraph on page 12; is that

23 your testimony?

24 A (Raymond) Yes, it is.

25 Q And do you swear that that testimony is true and

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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!

.

1 correct to the best of your knowledge and belief?

2 A (Raymond) I do.

3 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, at this time I would

4 offer the Town of West Newbury's Amended Direct Testimony.
i

5 And from the version that has been provided to the Board and )
l

6 to the parties, I would strike Mr. Pulkkinen's j
l

7 qualifications as a witness since he is unavailable.

8 JUDGE SMITH: The important thing is that the copy

9 that gets bound into the transcript be corrected. 1

i
10 MS. MIZNER: That has been corrected. |

)
11 JUDGE ShITH: You may or may not provide the rest

12 of them. It's your call. It doesn't matter. j
i

I13 MS. MIZNER: I will be happy to if the Board

14 wishes it.
|

15 JUDGE SMITH: If you already have them.

16 MS. MIZNER: I don't. Because I expected Mr.

17 Pulkkinen to be here, I did not delete from the copies I

18 have.

19 JUDGE SMITH: We have lots of paper. We don't !

|
20 need any more. !

21 MS. MIZNER: Okay, that's fine, Your Honor.
.

22 (The Town of West Newbury's

23 Amended Direct Testimony

24 follows:)

25

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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March 22, 1989

O
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
ATOMIC SAFETY LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of )
) Docket No. 50-443-OL

PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF ) Docket No. 50-444-OL
NEW HAMPSHIRE, 31 31 ) (Off-site EP)

(Seabrook Station, Units 1 and 2 )
)

|

| TOWN OF WEST NEWBURY'S AMENDED DIRECT TESTIMONY

The Town of West Newbury (TOWN) files the following direct

testimony addressing the following Joint Intervenor Contentions:

| JI 4 (Traffic Management Plan)

JI 7 (Transit Dependent - Bus Routes)

() EXPERIENCE OF WITNESSES

Albert Knowles -:

Albert Knowles has lived in West Newbury for 47 years. He

is currently the Superintendent of Streets and has held that
position since 1969. In his capacity as Superintendent of

Streets he is responsible for the maintenance and repair of the
streets in TOWN. He is familiar with the road structure in West
Newbury and with road conditions during all types of weather. |

Tb n= = s- F uixxinen

n lkkinenMs-the-Chairman of the76 Erd of-SelectmenThomme u

and-has-been -a-selectman for-seven-years.-Prior-to-serving-en

the-4oard-of-Selectmen-he vauTmember-of-the-School CO- itteer-
He-has-lived-in-West-Newbu ry-for-16-years . In-his a pacity h
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member-of-the-Board of-Selectmen-he-is-fami-1-iar-vith-the_

res ou rces -o f-the-Town-for-de a l-ing-with-emergency-s i tua tions 7-both

dn-t e rms-o f-pe rsonneLand_equipmeau-is11s o-familia r-w-ih
the-road-and traffic conditions-in-West-Newbury trom-both his s

position on the Board andlis h nee-in-TOWN w

Sandra Raymond

Sandra Raymond is a member of the Board of Selectmen. Prior

to sorelng on the Board of Selectmen she was the chair of the

Conservation Commission. She has lived in West Newbury for 114

years. In her capacity as a member of the Board of Selectmen she

is familiar with the resources of the Town for dealing with

emergency situations, both in terms of personnel and equipment.

She is also familiar with the road and traffic conditions in West
1

Newbury from her residence in TOWN and her service on the :-

Conservation Commission.

JI 4 - TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT' PLAN

Based on a review of the traffic control posts (TCP), as set|

,

out in the SPMC, on observations of and experience with traffic

patterns in TOWN, and on his knowledge and experience as a

resident of the Town for 47 years and as Superintendent of

Streets for almost 20 years, Mr. Knowles testifies that in his

opinion some of the diagrams are unclear or erroneous, that some

of the TCP's are inadequate to perform their asserted functions,

and that additional traffic control points, equipment and
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personnel would be necessary to have any possibility of

controlling traffic in an orderly. fashion. More specifically,

Mr. Knowles provides testimony concerning the following:
~

1. A. Some of the TCP diagrams contain the word " light". It is

unclear what that word refers to. If it refers to traffic

control lights, the diagram for TCP E-WN-01 is inaccurate

in that there are no traffic control lights on Route 113

near the Artichoke River, and the~ diagram for TCP E-WN-04

| is' inaccurate in that there are no traffic control lights

near the intersection of Crane Neck'St. and Georgetown Rd.

B. TCP E-WN-01 -- According to the SPMC, this point, located

on Route 113 near the Artichoke River, is intended to

discourage through traffic movements along Route 113.

However, Route 113 is the primary road entering West -

Newbury from Newburyport and provides access to West

Newbury residents who may be returning to their homes to

pick up family members for an evacuation.- Also, residents

living near that-point might be attempting-to access Route

95 South by heading towards Newburyport on 113, since the

access to 95 is approximately 1/2 mile east of the

checkpoint.

In addition, residents of other communities may be

attempting to enter West Newbury on Route 113 to pick up.-

children attending the Children's Castle, a day care

center located on Route 113 in West Newbury providing care

,
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for approximately 77 children daily. Most of these

children come from West Newbury and Newburyport. Others

come from Newbury, Salisbury, Amesbury, Byfield Groveland,

Bradford, Merrimac and Topsfield.

Further, the directions from both the Haverhill and

Salem staging areas call for vehicles to take the

" appropriate exit" from I-95 south. This may be an

appropriate exit.

Notwithstanding the potential varied needs for access at

this point, the plan calls for four traffic cones at the

checkpoint to discourage traffic in either direction and

assumes that only one traffic guide will be able to

) control the traffic. The cones and personnel called for

will not be adequate to control traffic at this point. -

| C. TCP E-WN-02 -- This point, located at the Pentucket

| Regional Junior-Senior High School, is intended to
1

discourage traffic heading into West Newbury on Route 113 |

and has traffic cones blocking the northeast flow of

traffic at the west end of the school driveway and

blocking the northeast flow of traffic east of the east

end of the driveway. However Route 113 is a main route

for persons returning to West Newbury from the Haverhill/

Groveland/ Georgetown area either to pick up children or

others for evacuation. The plan assumes that only two

traffic guides will be able to control the traffic at boths

s

|

|

4

- - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ k
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sets of control devices. The cones and personnel called

for will not be adequate to control traffic at this point.

D. TCP E-WN-03 -- This point, located at the intersection of

Scotland Road and I-95 (exit 56),. calls for traffic

barriers at the exit heading south to prevent traffic from

getting off I-95 at that point. There is no traffic guide

I at the exit. Yet, the directions from both the Haverhill

and Salem staging areas call for vehicles to take the

" appropriate exit" from I-95 south. This may be an 1

appropriate exit. Moreover, it may be an appropriate exit

for West Newbury or Newburyport residents returning home
i

from the north to pick up family members for evacuation.

() Yet, it is blocked by cones without any guides.

In addition Scotland Road is a means of access to West s!

Newbury residents returning from Newburyport to pick up

family members for evacuation and to Newburyport residents

entering West Newbury to pick up children in day care.'

J

The point also calls for cones blocking the northbound

entrance and cones blocking travel east on Scotland Road

on the east side of the I-95 underpass. There is only one

traffic guide for both of these control measures. The

plan assumes that one traffic guide can control traffic-at

this point. The cones and personn.el called for will not

be adequate to control traffic at this point.

The point further calls for cones blocking both

eastbound and westbound traffic on Scotland Road on the u
i

,
,

. _ - _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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west side of the I-95 underpass. The plan assumes that

one traffic control guide can control both eastbound and

westbound traffic on Scotland Road at the southbound

entrance to I-95. The cones and personnel called for will

not be adequate to control traffic at this point.

E. TCP E-WN-04 -- This point, located at the intersection of

Crane Neck Street and Georgetown Road, is intended to )

discourage traffic movements north and east, yet it blocks

all southbound traffic on Georgetown Road with barricades. 1

It also moves traffic back toward Route 113, which is

likely to be carrying heavy traffic, rather than

permitting southern egress along Georgetown Road.

Bus route 2 calls for the bus to travel north on

Georgetown Road, through the traffic cones. '

The plan assumes that one traffic guide will be able to

control traffic at this point. The cones and personnel

called for will not be adequate to control traffic at this

point.

F. TCP E-WN-05 -- This point, near the Rock's Village Bridge,

inaccurately portrays the area of Bridge Street near River

Road and the Rocks Village Bridge. Bridge Street curves

sharply to the left beyond the intersection with River

Road; it does not continue straight onto the bridge.

While this point is intended to facilitate traffic to

West Newbury for Merrimac parents travelling to pick up

-
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children, the inbound side of the road is blocked by cones

at the far side of the bridge and there is no traffic

guide stationed there. Moreover, one of the bus routes

calls for a bus to travel down Church Street, through the

cones, onto River Road.

The plan assumes that one traffic guide will be able to

control. traffic at this point, with its three separate

points of cones. The cones and personnel' called for will

not be adequate to control traffic at this point.

G. TCP E-WN-06 -- There are three sets of cones at this point-

in West Newbury Square to discourage traffic heading

northeast on Route 113, but only two traffic guides. This

is the main route for parents travelling to pick up their

children at either the Page School, the Childrens Castle, 5

or the Early Intervention Program, and a main route for

residents returning home from the Haverhill/Georgetown/

Groveland area to pick up family members for evacuation.

The plan assumes that two traffic guides will be able to a

control traffic at this point. The cones and personnel

called for will not-be adequate to control traffic at this

point. ;

2. More traffic control personnel would be needed at all of the

traffic control points. Traffic control. personnel would also |

be needed at the following intersections:-

a) Page School Driveways and Route 113;

__ _
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b) Stewart Street and Route 113;

c) Children's Castle Driveway and Route 113;
!
Id) Bridge Street and Route 113;

e) Coffin Street and Route 113;

f) Garden Street and Route 113;

g) Crane Neck Street and Route 113;
|

h) Town Hall / Bailey's. Lane and Route 113

These are all intersections at which potential traffic

blockages could occur in the event of a town-wide evacuation. 4

Route 113 is the major road through West Newbury.

Maintaining traffic flow west for evacuation and two way
l
|traffic for emergency vehicles is essential. Particularly

() since the plan calls for barricading access from West Newbury

to I-95 South at the 113 entrance in Newburyport and -

funneling evacuating traffic back onto Route 113 from TCPs E-

WN-04 and -05, it is likely that traffic on Route 113 will be

enhanced and it is critical that traffic on Route 113 heading j

|
southwest be kept moving.

In addition, the Page School and the Children's Castle

Driveways, and the Town Hall / Bailey's Lane area (the Early

Intervention Program is located in Town Hall across from

Bailey's Lane, and parents may park in the library parking on

Bailey's Lane) could all experience bottlenecks as parents

travel from both directions on Route 113 to retrieve their

| children. Traffic could proceed southeast on Crane Neck
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Street, to Georgetown Road, only to be redirected north west

on Crane Neck Street to Route 113. Moreover, buses will be

traveling up and down Stewart Street to Route 113.

Traffic guides at 'the above listed intersections would be

necessary to ensure adequate traffic control and flow. At

least two persons would be needed at each set of traffic

control devices to ensure proper traffic flow. The cones are

likely to result in motorists needing information at the

TCP's. One person will be needed to deal with such questions. i

At least a second guide will be needed to maintain traffic

control and flow while information is being provided by the

first. It has been Mr. Knowles' experience that unmanned

traffic barricades (road closed signs, for example) have been

ignored by drivers in West Newbury. It is estimated that an -

additional 35-40 traffic guides and 18 cones would be needed

for the six planned West Newbury traffic control points and |

the proposed nine additional points. The higher figure for

traffic guides includes posting two guides at each set of

control devices; the lower figure assumes that three may be i

sufficent where traffic is controlled on both sides of a road I

at the same point. Moreover, if the traffic control I

equipment is to serve any useful function, it must be in

place at the beginning of the evacuation. Accordingly, it

must be pre-positioned close enough to the TCPs that they can

be set up and manned before any announcement concerning

evacuation is made.

.
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3. There are no plans providing for parking for emergency

personnel along roads in West Newbury that have no provisions

for off street parking, including TCPs E-WN-01, -04, and -05,
l

as well as the intersections of Route 113 and Bridge, Coffin,

Garden, Crane Neck and Stewart Streets, to prevent traffic

impediments and delay caused by such vehicles.

In addition, there is an increase in the likelihood that
1

disabled.or imp'roperly parked vehicles would obstruct traffic
l

flow from the f.act that a number of the streets in West i

l
Newbury have not been paved with state funds and are narrower |

,

than the 22 feet width required for roads paved with such |

funds. These include the following roads along the bus j

() routes (and their approximate widths):

a) Brickett Street (16 feet) ; s-

b) Ash Street (15-16 feet); j

c) Roger Street (16-18 feet);

d) Turkey Hill Road (14 feet on the curve approximately 1/4

mile from South Street);

e) Indian Hill Street (16-17 feet); \

f) Stewart Street from Donovan Drive to Middle Street (14
-15 feet);

g) Middle Street from Stewart Street to Indian Hill Street

(16-17 feet, narrowing to 12-13 feet approximately 1/4

mile from. Stewart Street);

h) River Road (15-17 feet) ;

O -
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i) Coffin Street (14-15 feet).

The narrower widths of the streets would increase the

difficulty of simply circumventing an obstruction.

A kember$ of the Board of Selectmen provideitestimony

cocerning TOWN's resources for implementing effective traffic
STheytestith#that although, in the event of ancontrol.

|
'

emergency, the Board would attempt to gather the resources

available in terms of personnel (police, fire and highway

department) and equipment to coordinate and provide control for

traffic, the Board does not feel that TOWN has adequate personnel-

or equipment to do so at all points where such' coordination /
s

control would be necessary.

TCWN has only 6 full-time and 8 part time police officers. s --

The fire department is a call department, with 34 regular call

firefighters and approximately 10 reserve call firefighters (the

numbers fluctuata). The eight civil defense personnel are all

volunteers, many of whom work outside of West Newbury. All of 1

the members of the highway department (4) are also members of the

fire department. Since none of the call firefighters and none of

the members of the highway department have contracts with the

TOWN, and no personnel, including police, have a written

committment to respond to.a radiological emergency, it is the )

opinion of the Board that it could not accurately estimate how |

many.of those persons called would, in fact, respond'in a

radiological emergency.

|

I
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In terms of equipment, the police department has two police |
!

cruisers and a 4-wheel drive vehicle. The fire department has 3

pumper trucks; 1 tank truck; 1 ladder truck; 1 rescue truck; and

1 forestry truck. The fire department also has a 14 ft. aluminum

boat with outboard motor. The highway department has 1 pickup
i

truck, 1 sidewalk snowplow, 2 sanders and 2 dump trucks (which

may be equipped with snowplows), 1 backhoe /frontend loader and 1

frontend loader. It also generally has approximately 12 sawhorses

available.
i

In addition to the inadequacy of the TOWN's resources, the

facts that the position of Selectman is a parttime position and
4

that the Selectmen are all currently employed out of TOWN, means

) that the Selectmen may not be available to adequately address the |

management problems which could arise in the event of a fast 5

breaking emergency at Seabrook Station.
!

JI 7 - TRANSIT DEPENDENT, BUS ROUTES

The SPMC sets out three bus routes for TOWN. One bus is d

assigned to each route, to travel that route once, with two buses

on call at the transfer point site at Stewart Street. Mr.
J

Knowles testifies to the inadequacies in and difficulties with

the bus routes set forth below.

1. There are no street signs at the following intersections:

Bus Route 1: River Road and Coffin Street

Bus Route 2: Crane Neck Street and Georgetown Road ;

.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ __ _ . _ _ _ _ _
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Ash Street and Bricket Street

Moulton Street and Bachelor Street

Bus Route 3: Stewart Street and Middle Street

Middle Street and Indian Hill Street

Turkey Hill Road and Roger Street

In addition, the sign at Turkey Hill Road and South Street

is a hand lettered sign one half the size of a normal street sign

and is not easily read.

Some of the intersections now without signs previously did i

have signs which were removed by unknown persons acting without

authorization. They have not been replaced due to expense, lack

of manpower and lack of time. Others have never had signs due to

C\
( j the expense of placement, lack of manpower and lack of time.

Given current financial problems, it is not anticipated that -

signs will be placed at those intersections anytime soon.

2. Part of Ash Street, approximately 1/2 mile east of the
|

intersection of Middle and Ash Streets to shortly before
]

Montclair Road, is a dirt road which runs through the Ash Street

swamp and is rendered seasonably impassible. It generally floods

at least twice a year between February and May and may be totally

flooded from 24 hours to five days. That road has been closed

for as long as two months. An additional problem is caused by

the fact that backup from clogged drainage ditches on Crane Neck

Street flows toward Ash Street and may put it underwater.

3. Parts of River Road, including the area west of Coffin

Street to beyond the New England Power Company lines, and the
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area southwest of Worth's Lane are subject to flooding. These |

areas will generally go underwater with a combination of

northeast winds and an 11 -11 1/2 foot tide. In 1986 these

portions of River Road were underwater for four days. All of the

accesses to River Road and most of River Road is in the
|

floodplain,
i

4. The Stewart Street site is a small pulloff at a |

|

1Massachusetts Electric Substation measuring 26 feet by 29 feet.

There are no sidewalks in the area; the sides of the road fall

off into gullies which are often wet. Given its size and the

absence of sidewalks it is inadequate for people to be

congregated waiting for a transfer bus while other busses are

O
( ,/ arriving and leaving. Moreover, the transfer point is at the

base of a hill which can become temporarily impassible due to ice -

|

and snow. A Highway Department snowplow was unable to negoti na

this hill eight years ago and went off the road.

5. Moulton Street, between Brickett Street and the reservoir

can be blocked temporarily during a snowstorm with high winds,

due to the configuration of the banking on the side of the road.

6. Delays may also result from the inadequacy of traffic

control points.

O

|
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l 1 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Trout? |

2 (Document proffered to parties.)

3 CROSS-EXAMINATION ;

l

4 BY MR. TROUT:

5 Q Ms. Raymond, Mr. Knowles, did each of you write

6 the portions of the testimony that you have identified as

7 your own?

8 'A (Raymond) I did not, sir.

!
; 9 Q lou did not draft.it, Ms. Raymond?

10 A (Raymond) I did not write it,. sir.

11 Q Did you draft it?'

12 A (Raymond) I did not, sir.

13 Q Who did?

() 14 A (Raymond) Attorney Mizner,. counsel.for the town

| 15 drafted it.
-l

16 Q Mr. Knowles, did you draft the portions that you |
17 have identified as your testimony?

:|

18 A (Knowles) No, they were established by interview

19 with Attorney Mizner.

20 Q When you say, established by interview, do you

21 mean that you were asked questions and you gave answers?

22 A (Knowles) That's correct.

23 Q And then those answers were written up by someone
.:

24 other than yourself?

25 A (Knowles) That's correct.

'

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Q And that writeup is what constitutes to the

2 testimony you have presented now?

3 A (Knowles) There were corrections made. But this

4 is what derived from the original interview.

5 Q By whom were the corrections made?

6 A (Knowles) I made comments and corrections to the

7 original writeup which was then utilized to finalize a more

8 accurate copy.
|

9 Q Were comments and corrections made by persons

| 10 other than yourself to your testimony?

11 A (Knowles) They were incorporated in the -- I made

12 the comments and they were physically made -- reinstated in

13 the copy.

A
14 Q Well, you were given back an original draft andQ'
15 you made comments on it.

16 A (Knowles) That's correct. )

17 Q And those comments were incorporated. Was

18 anything else added to the document or deleted from the

19 document other than those comments and corrections of yours?

20 A (Knowles) Not that I'm aware of.

21 Q Are either of you experienced or trained in

22 emergency planning?

23 Ms. Raymond, are you?

24 A (Raymond) No, I'm not, sir.

25 Q Mr. Knowles, are you? -j

| Heritage Reporting Corporation
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| 1 A (Knowles) Not in a formal manner, no.

2 Q In what manner are you trained? Are you trained

3 in emergency planning?

4 A (Knowles) Not specifically, no.

5 Q Are you experienced in emergency planning, Mr.

6 Knowles?

7 A (Knowles) Only as responding to physical,

8 conditions throughout the town.

9 Q What sort of physical conditions, air 7

10 A (Knowles) Snow storms, storm damage. i

11 Q And how are you experienced in responding to them?

12 A (Knowles) By virtue of actually going out and

13 removing the obstacles, barricading, isolating road ?

-

(g) 14 sections.

15 Q And this is in your capacity as head of the

16 Highway Department?

17 A (Knowles) That's correct.

18 Q Superintendent of the Streets? {

19 A (Knowles) Yes.

I
20 Q When you respond to such weather conditions do you 1

'

)
21 do so pursuant to any plan?

22 A (Knowles) No, I do not.

23 Q Do you know whether the Town of West Newbury has a
1
'24 plan for responding to such conditions?
1

25 A (Knowles) I believe there is one. '

D Heritage Reporting Corporation
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~

1 Q Have you ever seen it?

2 A (Knowles) I have seen one, yes.

3 (Document proffered to parties.)

4 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I would like, if I may, at !

5 this time have the document that I have just passed around

6 marked as Applicants Exhibit 49.

7 JUDGE SMITH: You have some illegible pages on it.

8 MR. TROUT: I apologize for that, Your Honor, this
;

|
9 document was produced to us and we tried to enhance it to

10 the best of our ability with our photocopying technology,

11 but this is all that we have.

12 JUDGE SMITH: I'm sorry, what did you say? You
I

13 want this marked for identification?

() 14 MR. TROUT For identification at this time, yes,

15 Your Honor.

16 JUDGE SMITH: And that would be 497,

|

17 MR. TROUT Yes.

18 MS. CHAN: Your Honor, the copy you received

19 November 22nd which is enclosed in -- if the Board received

20 discovery responses I believe that copy is a little better.

21 (The document referred
1
'

22 to was marked for
1

23 identification as

24 Applicants Exhibit 49.)

25 JUDGE SMITH: When there's a document production

I

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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!1 we don't get the documents.

2 MR. TROUT: If it's possible for us to locate a

3 better copy of this we will. |

4 BY MR. TROUT: !

5 Q Mr. Knowles, I would ask you to examine the.

6 document which has just been marked for identification as

7 Applicants 49 and this document is an 87 page document that

8 cover -- which has some graphics on it and the words " Severe

9 Storms, Emergency Response Plan for the Town of West

10 Newbury." Underneath that are the words " Office of

11 Emergency Preparedness, West Newbury Civil Defense." The I

12 date on the cover is November 1986.

13 The second page of the document the title is

() 14 repeated and then there are the words "This plan is approved

15 for the Town of West Newbury." There are three signatures |

16 and three dates, all the dates being 5-18-87.

17 I ask if you have ever seen this document before?

18 A (Knowles) Not in this exact form.

19 Q You have seen a document that is similar to this?

20 A (Knowles) Yes. The document I saw did not have

21 page numbers on it.

22 Q I should explain that the page numbers were added

23 by the Applicants in responses to the Board's request for

24 global numbering of exhibits; they are not part of the

25 original document.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Putting aside the page numbers, Mr. Knowles, this

2 is a document --

3 MR.. TURK: Your Honor, may I clarify, those are

4 tne numbers in the upper right hand corner.

15 MR. TROUT: Yes.

6 MR. TURK: That the witness is referring to. ,

1

7 BY MR. TROUT:

8 Q You have seen a version of this document without
i 1

| 9 the page numbers? !

10 A (Knowles) Yes, sir. ;

I
11 Q Ms. Raymond, have you ever seen this document |

12 before?

13 A (Raymond) Yes, I have, sir.

() 14 0 Would you agree that this is an official document

15 of the Town of West Newbury?

16 A (Knowles) Yes.

17 Q Would you agree that this is the plan that the

Town of West Newbury has 'or responding to severe storm18 f

19 emergencies?

20 A (Raymond) That's correct, sir.

21 Q Are either or both of you familiar with the Chief

22 of Police of West Newbury?

23 A (Raymond) Yes, sir.

24 A (Knowles) Yes.

25 0 What is that individual's name?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 A (Raymond) Richard Berkenbush.
,/

2 Q Was Mr. Berkenbush asked to testify in these

3 proceedings on behalf of West Newbury? i

l
4 MS. MIZNER: I object to that, Your Honor. The

,

!

5 selection of witnesses was not made by these witnesses. And

6 it's irrelevant to their direct testimony as to who is or is

7 not here.

8 JUDGE SMI?H: How does it relate to.their direct
| |

| 9 testimony?

10 MR. TROUT: It does not relate to their direct

11 testimony, Your Honor, I'11 withdraw that question. I

I
12 BY MR. TROUT:

5

13 Q Mr. Knowles, do you work frequently with Chief

| 14 Berkenbush?

15 A (Knowles) On occasion. I wouldn't say )
1

16 frequently.

17 Q Ms. Raymond, do you work on occasion also with

18 Chief Berkenbush or deal with him in your capacity?

19 A (Raymond) I do.

20 0 Would either of you be familiar with his writing,

! 21 his handwriting?

22 A (Knowles) No.
(
{ 23 A (Raymond) Not to swear to, sir, no.

24 Q You would not be familiar with it to swear to, Ms.

25 Raymond, but do you think you would recognize it if you saw

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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l' it?

2 A (Raymond) I'm.not sure, sir.

3 (Document proffered to parties.) ,

4 MR. TROUT Your' Honor, I would ask at this time

5 that the document that I just passed out be marked for.

6 identification as Applicants 50 I think we're up to.
,.

7 -(The document referred

8 to was marked fori

|
9 identification as

10 Applicants Exhibit 50.)

11 'BY MR. TROUT:

M' . Raymond, I have just handed you a three'page12 Q s

13 document, again the page number -- the typed page. numbers in-

() 14 the upper right hand corner were added by the Applicants.|

15 The first page has a map and across the_ top of the

16 first page are the words " Traffic Control Post No.~E-WN-03."

17 The second page has text which begins, "Please

18 fill in the relative importance of each TCP, together with

' 19 any comments, and return in the envelope provided."

20 Below that there are a series of lines and more

21 text.
!

22 The third page contains some text and a sketch map i

23 .with a key to it.
i

24 Ms. Raymond, have you ever seen this document

25 before? I

i

I

O Heritage Reporting Corporation ]
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("N 1 A (Raymond) Attorney' Trout, I have not seen this
,

2 document before. I have seen diagrams that bear a

3 similarity to the diagrams on page one and page three of

4 this document in Seabrook's plan for Massachusetts

5 communities.

6 Q Ms. Raymond, directing your attention to the

7 handwriting on page two and again on page three of the!

8 document, I would ask whether you could identify any of that

9 handwriting as being the handwriting of Chief Berkenbush?

10 MS MIZNER: Your Honor, I object. Ms. Raymond
I
j 11 has testified that she has not seen this document and

I
j 12 whether or not it bears Mr. Berkenbush's handwriting is not

13 related to her direct testimony in any way, shape or form.

() 14 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I'm attempting to

15 53termine whether Chief Berkenbush contributed to the

16 selection of the traffic control points, the access control

17 points and to the designing of the bus routes in the city or

18 excuse me, of the Town of West Newbury.

19 The witness had testified that she may or may not

20 be familiar with the handwriting of the Chief.
;

i

21 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, that question -- that

22 line of inquiry is not relevant to Ms. Raymond's direct |
|

23 testimony. |

24 JUDGE SMITH: Tell me the relevance to the

25 tectimony?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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("'j. 1 MR. TROUT: Well, it would be relevant more, Your

(_/ l
2 Honor, to the testimony of Mr. Knowles than it would be to '

3 the portion of the testimony sponsored by Ms. Raymond.

4 JUDGE SMITH: Let me see it? Where is it? To

5 what specific testimony is your question that demonstrated

6 the Chief may have did whatever the diagram shows that he

7 did? Just explain to me what the relevance of the question j

!

8 is to the specific item of testimony?

9 MR. TROUT: Oh, Your Honor, throughout Mr.
'l

10 Knowles' testimony he opines that various traffic control |

11 points are improperly located or inadequately staffed. And

12 therefore I would think it would be relevant to that opinion
l

13 of Mr. Knowles whether or not those traffic control aoints

| () 14 were designed by the Chief of Police of the town in which

15 they're located.

16 MS. MIZNER: First of all, Your Honor, I don't

17 believe that whatever -- if Mr. Berkenbush had any input,

18 that that is relevant to Mr. Knowles' assessment. ,

;

19 And secondly, we have an undated document here. J

20 We don't know when it was prepared. Whether it was, if

21 indeed it has any relationship to Mr. Berkenbush, whether it

22 was his final comment or whether it was a draft comment. I

23 submit this document alone has no relevance.

24 JUDGE SMITH: Are you conceding it was his?

25 MS. MIZNER: No, I'm not, Your Honor. I do not

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 recognize his handwriting. I'm saying, if assuming that

2 this document has no relevance'to the point Mr. Trout has

3 attempted to make because there is no indication as to when

4 .this document was prepared and what phase and whether

5 in fact it was --

6 JUDGE SMITH: In your view there is several

7 infirmities in it. If you don't know if in fact it is what

8 counsel thinks it is and even if it is it's not reliable for

9 what is being offered.'

10 MR. TROUT: It has not yet been offered into

11 evidence, Your Honor.

' 12 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, okay. You're'just using it so

13 far to cross-examine.

() 14 MR. TROUT: Just using it to cross-examine. So

15 far it has only been marked for identification.

16 JUDGE SMITH: Well, let's defer it. We'll-defer

17 it.

18 MS. MIENER: Well, I had an objection to the line

19 of questioning.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Line of questioning. Well, the line

21 of questioning is relevant to the testimony.. Whether he

22 succeeds in his line'of questioning is another, thing, we

23 don't know about that yet. |
1

24 MS. MIENER: Well, he has described this:as
I

25 perhaps relevant to Mr. Knowles' testimony. Mr. Knowles has

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 testified he doesn't recognize -- would not recognize Chief

2 Berkenbush's handwriting.

3 So his questions are addressed to Ms. Raymond
i

4 whose direct testimony bears no relationship to this at all.
4

5 JUDGE SMITH: See, we're taking them as a panel. l

6 I'm going to let him go for awhile and see what happens, j

7 BY MR. TROUT:

8 Q Ms. Raymond, have you examined the handwriting?

9 A (Raymond) I have, Attorney Trout.

10 Q And are you able to identify it as either being or

11 not being the handwriting of Chief Berkenbush?

'
12 A (Raymond) I cannot, Attorney Trout.

13 Q Thank you.

() 14 Mr. Knowles, in your testimony you identify seven

15 intersections in the Town of West Newbury which you testify

16 have no street signs; is that correct? j

17 A (Knowles) That's correct, at the time the

18 testimony was prepared, sir. !

i

19 Q So some of those seven intersections now have j

20 street signs?

21 A (Knowles) The intersection of Roger and Garden
i

22 Street now have one.

23 Q Are there plans to install street signs on any of

24 the other e-1x? 1

l

25 A (Knowles) Not all of them.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Q Some of them?

2 A (Knowles) Some of them.

3 Q Do you know how many? I won't bother with which

4 ones.

5 A (Knowles) That's page ll?

6 Q Yes, sir. I'm sorry I think it's page 12.

7 A (Knowles) The last Turkey Hill and Roger Street,

I
6 we have a sign for that. Stewart Street and Middle we have 1

9 a sign. The intersection of Moulton Street and Bachelor,

10 Moulton Street sign has been there; the Bachelor Street is

11 missing, but we have a replacement. And Crane Neck and

12 Georgetown Road is a full cross intersection, one side of i

13 Crane Neck Street has a Crane Neck Street sign; the

() 14 Georgetown Road has not.

15 Q Mr. Knowles, I believe you also testified that on

16 occasion a section of Ash Street floods?

17 A (Knowles) That's correct.

18 Q When that section of Ash Street is flooded do

19 school children in the area still get to school, do you |

20 know?

21 A (Knowles) They do. That street is not on a town

22 bus route.

23 O Are there any residences on that street with

24 school age children living in them, do you know?

25 A (Knowles) Not in that area of Ash Street.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Q Are there any residences at all in that area of

2 Ash Street?

3 A (Knowles) In the flooded area?

4 Q Yes.

5 A (Knowles) None.

6 Q You've also testified, Mr. Knowles, that on |

7 occasion portions of River Road flood?

8 A (Knowles) That's correct.
|

| 9 Q When those portions of River Road flood do the.

10 children who live in the residences along River Road still

11 get to school?

12 A (Knowles) I'm not sure.

13 Q Mr. Knowles, you testified that you were familiar

() 14 with the severe storm plan which has been marked as Exhibit {

I15 40. Ms. Raymond, did you also testify you were familiar

16 with it?

17 A (Raymond) I am, sir.

18 Q Do you have an opinion as to whether that plan is

19 adequate for responding to a severe storm?

20 A (Raymond) I do, sir.

21 Q And what is your opinion?

22 A (Raymond) My opinion is that it is not, sir.

23 Q Have you advised your colleagues on the Board of

24 , Selectmen of your opinion?

25 A (Raymond) I have not, sir.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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(~] 1 Q Do you feel under any obligation due to your

NJ
2 political office to do advise them?

3 A (Raymond) If I may answer the question at length,

4 sir. I became aware of the severe storm emergency plan as

5 they were referenced into interrogatories. I felt it was in

6 fact within the scope of my official duties to become aware
i

7 and to become familiar with the plan.

8 I requested a copy of the plan from counsel. She

9 provided me with a copy of the plan. I have become familiar

10 with the plan. Certainly having felt that it is inadequate.

11 I have a duty to inform my colleagues.

12 Q And it is your intention to inform them?

13 A (Raymond) It is.

() 14 Q Is it your intention to ask them to improve the

15 plan?

16 A (Raymond) I believe, sir, in reading the plan the

17 plan states that it will be updated annually. To my

18 knowledge that has not been done. If it is considered in my

| 19 official capacity to participate in updating the plan

20 annually then, yes, sir, I would.

'
21 Q In the course of your examination of the plan, the

22 severe storm's plan, were you able to determine then or are

23 you about to determine now whether the plan assigns certain

| 24 responsibilities, emergency responsibilities to policemen,

25 to the selectmen including yourself, civil defense workers,

1

|. p
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1 firemen, emergency medical technicians, highway department

2 individuals under the supervision of Mr. Knowles, school ;

i

3 department personnel and others?

4 A (Raymond) It does, sir. It does set out a set of

5 responsibilities for each of those particular personnel.

6 Q Do those individuals to whom these emergency

7 responsibilities are assigned have, quote, "A written

8 commitment to respond," close quote, to a severe storm )

9 crisis?

10 A (Raymond) I know of no' commitment written or

11 otherwise for any personnel to respond, sir.

12 Q Would you expect those individuals to respond

13 nonetheless?
,

14 A (Raymond) To respond relative to a storm?

15 0 Yes, ma'am.

16 A (Raymond) I would expect, sir, that they would

17 respond to a storm.

18 Q To a severe storm?

19 A (Raymond) To a severe storm. I believe the

20 severe storms have been set out in the plan as hurricanes,

21 tornadoes and snow.

22 Q Ms. Raymond, are you familiar or aware of federal

23 requirements for emergency planning for response to chemical

24 spills?

25 A (Raymond) And a super event?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 Q SARA planning, yes, ma' am?

2 A (Raymond) I am aware, sir, yes.

3 Q Does the Town of West Newbury have a local

4 committee or is it involved in a local committee for

5 generating such a SARA plan?

6 A (Raymond) To my knowledge, sir, there was a 1

1

i

7 meeting held in February of 1988 and I believe this is set -f

8 forth in the Town report that was recently issued. A

9 meeting was. held. In fact, I was Chairman of the I

10 Conservation Commission at that time and I was invited to i

|

| 11 participate. Unfortunately I had a conflict that evening
|
| 12 and needed to be at the Board of Health.

13 It is my understanding that one meeting was held.

() 14 There were some discussions and forms were sent out.

15 Q Forms were sent out to whom?j

| 16 A (Raymond) I don't know, sir. And I have never

i 17 received a form either in my capacity as Chair of the
|

18 Conservation Commission or in my capacity as a member of the

19 Board of Selectmen.

20 Q Do you know whether there has been any further

21 effort beyond this February meeting to generate a SARA plan

22 for West Newbury?

23 A (Raymond) I do not, sir. In reviewing the report
,

24 issued by the Civ?.1 Defense Agency they refer to that sole

25 meeting.
i
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I
/"' 1 Q What report is that?
\

2 A (Raymond) That's the Civil Defense Agency's '

3 report to the Town that is encompassed in the annual Town

4 report.

5 Q And this is the West Newbury Civil Defense Agency?

I

6 A (Raymond) That's correct, sir.
i

7 Q Who is the head of that?

8 A (Raymond) I believe Terry Gemmell is the Director

9 of the Civil Defense Agency, sir.

10 Q And you would not know one way or the other

11 whether that individual has pursued any further SARA
|

12 planning for West Newbury?

13 A (Raymond) I don't, sir. And as stated in the

; 14 report there is no mention of it.
%J

15 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Trout, while this examination

16 was going on the Board was conferring among ourselves and

17 realize that none of us know anything about the SARA

18 requirements other than generally speaking there are ]
{

19 requirements and there are certain emergency planning ]

i20 required to be performed under that statute I guess. |

21 I think that the record is probably incomplete on

22 that point and the Board would appreciate having better

1
23 information on it. Perhaps your panel responding to this I

i

24 could add orally what we should know.

25 MR. TROUT: We will be happy to do so, Your Honor.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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(~ 1 One moment.

b}
2 JUDGE SMITH: I feel that I have' heard enough

3 references to it that I have'some feeling for it, but not

4 enough really to -- I know that there are mandatory aspects

5 to it and in fact we have already admitted an exhibit partly

6 because of that understanding but it is inadequate I think

7 for the evidentiary record.

8 MR. TROUT: May I consult for just a moment, Your

I 9 Honor.

10 JUDGE SMITH: Sure.

11 (Counsel confers.)
,

12

13

.|
15 |

16

17
|

18

19

20

|
' 21

| 22
1

23

24

25
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1 MR. TURK: Your' Honor, let me'just note for the

2 record that I probably have very little familiarity with-

3 -SARA. But I note in Applicants' Exhibit No. 48, which was-

4 received into evidence, at global page 5 there is a list of

5 calendar deadlines for Title 1-11'of SARA. Now that only

6 gives you a schedule, but it sort of has a sense of the

7 kinds of things that are required to be reported 1under the

8 federal law.

9 I am looking at the same document to see if there
i

10 is a description of the law, but I' haven't found it yet. .)

11 MR. TROUT:- Your Honor, I have consulted, and

12 Applicants would be happy to provide the Board with a

13 written description of SARA -- the Board and the parties, of

() 14 course -- a written description of the SARA law and its

15 requirements, or we could add a witness to one of our panels

16 to address the subject.

17 I am told that none of the witnesses on the panel

18 that's currently pending is sufficiently conversant with the

19 subject to testify on it. But we could add a witness to a

20 later panel.

21 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

22 MR. TROUT: Whatever your pleasure is.

23 MR. LEWALD: Your Honor, we can supply a legal

24 memorandum of the analysis of the statute for the Board and

25 for the parties.

Heritage Reporting- Corporation
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/~'g 1 MR. BROCK: Your Honor, I just would comment. If

<I |

2 a memorandum is being offered, I'm not quite sure as to what 1

3 point. If it's to be considered as evidence, then I think,

4 as the Board suggested, it would be appropriate prefiled

5 testimony, have someone appear and then the parties could

6 examine. I think that's more appropriate than offering a

7 memorandum which might sort of muddle the line between j
!

8 evidence and argument. )

9 MR. DIGNAN: Your Honor, may I inquire? |

|

10 As I understood, the Board's original question was

11 that the Board was not familiar with the SARA law and what l

12 it required. To me, that's a legal memorandum. And we will

13 do the best we can to prepare a legal memorandum. Anyone

() 14 who wants to can respond to the legal memorandum.

15 If the Board then thinks there i:s reason to take

16 evidence on it, we will supply witnesses too. But I think

17 in the first analysis what is needed, if I heard the j

|
18 question correctly, is a memorandum of law explaining what

19 SARA is. I

20 JUDGE SMITH: Yes, that's right. Although there

21 are evidentiary considerations with respect to SARA, the

22 information that we need is legal.

23 MR. DIGNAN: Yes, that's what I thought. That's

24 the kind of memorandum I think my partner envisioned; not a

25 piece of testimony.

Heritage Reporting Corporation,
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1 MR. LEWALD: What we were assuming was that we

2 would supply a memorandum and the Board could take judicial
'

3 notice of the congressional act to the extent -- or we could

4 ask that the Board take judicial notice.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Anything to keep me out of the law

6 library. It would just be very helpful.

7 HR. TURK: It might be useful also to get a

8 designation of the act at this point in the record. It's

9 designated as Super Fund Amendments and Reauthorization Act

10 of 19R6.

11 MR. TROUT: And actually the title of the statute

12 as enacted as the Emergency Planning and Community Right to

13 Know Act of 1986. It's found in 42 USC beginning at
1

() 14 sections 11001.

15 (Document proffered to parties. )

16 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, if I may, I would ask at j
l

17 this time that the document that's just been passed out be )
18 marked for identification as Applicants' Exhibit 51.

,

1

19 (The document referred to was. I
I

20 marked for identification as

21 Applicants' Exhibit No. 51.)

22 BY MR. TROUT:

23 Q Ms. Raymond, Mr. Knowles, have you examined the

24 document that was just handed to you and that has been

25 marked as Applicants' 51?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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(~N 1 A (Raymond) As much as I am able in the time frame,

2 sir.

3 Q Would you like more time to examine it?

4 A (Raymond) I'm not sure that that's necessary.

5 Q Mr. Knowles, have you examined it?

6 A (Knowles) Just looked at it, yes.

7 MR. TROUT: Your' Honor, I would again apologize

8 for the quality of the reproduction. This is a document

9 that we received in discovery, and again, some of the pages

10 are illegible despite our efforts. And if we can locate a

11 better copy, we shall.

12 BY MR. TROUT:

13 Q Mr. Knowles, prior to your testimony today, your

() 14 appearance here today, have you ever seen this document

15 before, Applicants' 51?
1

16 A (Knowles) No, I haven't.

17 Q Ms. Raymond, prior to your appearing here today,

18 have you ever seen this document before, Applicants' 51?

19 A (Raymond) I have not, Attorney Trout. ]
20 Q You have not? I

21 I'm sorry, I didn't hear you.

22 A (Raymond) I have not. |

23 MR. TURK: Could we ask, Your Honor, for the

24 witnesses and counsel to speak up? It's very hard to hear. |

25 MR. TROUT: I have no further questions at this

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 time, Your Honor.

2 JUDGE SMITH: How did you get this document?

3 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, this document was produced

4 to us by the Attorney General for the Commonwealth of

5 Massachusetts in response to a request for all state or

6 local emergency plans, including but not limited to SARA

7 plans that were in the possession and control of that party.

8 MS. MIZNER: I would just add, Your Honor, that

9 this plan was not in the possession of West Newbury. It did

10 not refuse to produce it. We didn't have it.

11 MR. TROUT: It was not produced by West Newbury,

12 no.

13 JUDGE SMITH: Who was responsible from the

() 14 Attorney General producing it?

15 MS. TALBOT: Your Honor, I was responsible for

16 events of discovery. And this was one of the very many

17 documents that I produced to the Applicants.

18 JUDGE SMITH: Is it coincidence that the illegible

d19 parts of it seem to relate to --

20 MS. TALBOT: Your Honor, that certainly wasn't

21 intention.

22 JUDGE SMITH: -- radiological emergency plans?

23 MS. TALBOT: Oh, no, Your Honor, of course not,

24 no. I don't know that my brother Counsel Trout -- I know

25 that he doesn't take any responsibility for the illegibility

A
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1 of the copies. But I would be more than happy to show him-

2 the copy I have back at the office.

3 JUDGE SMITH: I'm not even sure that it's .true.- I

4 am just leafing through it. I saw Annex 0, . Radiological'

5 Emergency Plan. 'It seems to be a pretty, nice, neat, crisp

6 . document until I get back to Annex 0 and suddenly it loses

7 its --

8 MS. TALBOT:- Your Honor,'I will check the original

9 copy I have back at'the' office. I don't think that it's as

10 illegible as this,'and I can make-copies for you'of the

11 pertinent pages.
'

12 JUDGE SMITH: No one has asked for it.

13 MS. MIZNER: I will object to its admission, Your

14 Honor.

15 JUDGE SMITH: I also see that there are other

16 annexes that are not very pretty, too.

17 You have no further questions?

18 MR. TROUT: I have no further questions, Your

19 Honor.

20 JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Chan?

21 CROSS-EXAMINATION

22 BY MS. CHAN:

23 Q Ms. Raymond, earlier you testified that you had no

24 emergency planning training.

25 Have you had any training in traffic management?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 A (Raymond) I have not.y

2 Q Mr. Knowles, you testified that you have not had j

i

3 any emergency planning training.
'

4 Have you had any in traffic management?

5 A (Knowles) Not formal; just field experience.

6 Q You had testified that in the course of your

7 responsibilities, which are, aus I understand, maintenance

8 and repair, that you are familiar with road situations and

9 road conditions in various types of weather. You testified

10 that you would barricade road sections that were damaged.

11 Is that for the purpose of rerouting traffic?

12 A (Knowles) Both for the purpose of ' rerouting ,

1

13 traffic and for protecting a construction area.

() 14 Q Can you-tell us if you have any other instances

15 when you use barricade to reroute traffic?

16 MS. MIENER: -- a little more specificity. Other i
i
l17 than what?

18 BY MS. CHAN:

19 Q Other than the instance of barricading the road

20 sections when they were damaged.
|

21 A (Knowles) No, just barricaded roads because of

22 storm damage trees, hurricane, violent wind storms that

23 rendered the road impassable. And rather than leave traffic

24 get half way down the street and have to turn around and

25 return to point of origin, we put barricades and closed a

(D erie rei., cor rae1.m
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1 road and a "No through Traffic" sign at the nearest |
'

| 2 intersection.

3 Q So would it be safe to conclude that the way that
~

i

4 you reroute traffic in this instance is to use some sort of f
5 barricade and a sign?

'I6 A (Knowles) That's correct.

7 Q Do you leave a person posted there?.
,

I

8 A (Knowles) Not always.
.

i

9 0 On what occasions might you leave someone posted?

10 A (Knowles) On an arterial or main, predominantly i

11 main street.during construction, ongoing construction. ;

i
12 Q What kind of barricades do you use for this, I .i

13 guess it's semi-permanent construction rerouting?

14 A (Knowles) 'A folding wooden, approximately 30

15 inches high by 30 inches wide, folding sign.
1

16 0 Is this the same kind of. folding sign that you

17 would use for a temporary detour?
t

18 A (Knowles) That's the only kind of sign barricade

19 we have.

20 Q Referring to your testimony on page 9 about

21 traffic control equipment, on the bottom of the page you

22 mention that, "Moreover, if traffic control equipment is to

23 serve any useful function, it must be in place at the

24 beginning of the evacuation. Accordingly, it must be

25 repositioned close enough to the TCPs that they can be set

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1- up and manned before any announcement concerning evacuation

2 is made."

3 Are any of the signs that you discuss for

4 rerouting traffic in your work repositioned in the area

5 that they might be needed, or are they deployed at the time
,

q,

6 that the need is-identified? I
l

7 A (Knowles) They are available any time at the j
q

8 maintenance garage.

9 Q Do you find that they are pretty easily

10 transported to the site where they are needed?

11 A (Knowles) Yes.

12 Q On page 10, there was some discussion earlier

13 prior to the admission of your testimony about the roadway

14 width being less than 22 feet.

15 Can you tell me if the 22 feet is a measurement of

16 the paved surface of the road?
|

17 A (Knowles) That is correct. That is what this is
|

| 18 referring to.

19 Q So these other references A through I refer to the

20 paved surface of the road, the width of the paved surface of

21 the road?

22 A (Knowles) That's correet.

23 Q Can you please tell me if any of these roads have

24 shoulders along them, or if there are any -- let me modify

25 my question.
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1 Can you please tell me if any of these streets, if

2 you know, do not have shoulders next to the paved surface of

3 the road?

4 A (Knowles) That's correct. Some do not.

5 -Q Some do not.
I
'

6

7

8
1

9

10 '

11

12

13

O "

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25
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1 Q Would you be able to identify which of these roads

V(~'s
2 do not have any shoulders? Do they drop off at the edge?

3 A (Knowles) It varies. Some roads have adjacent

4 flat areas which if you would view those as a shoulder is

5 extensive. Other areas have less than one foot or less

6 between the paved surface and a two to one drop off.

7 Q I see. Do any of these roads drop off on both

8 sides?

9 A (Knowles) There are some instances, yes.

10 Q Would you refer to page ten of your testimony, and

11 perhaps point out which, if any, of the roads identified

12 here drop off on both sides?

13 A (Knowles) Ash Street; portions of Stewart Street.

() 14 Q Before you move on to the next one --

15 JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Chan, just off the record for a

16 moment.

17 MS. CHAN: Yes.

18 JUDGE SMITH: Off the record.

19 (Discussion off the record. )-

20 JUDGE SMITH: On the record.

21 MS. CHAN: Sorry for the interruption.

22 BY MS. CHAN:

23 Q We were on Ash Street, Mr. Knowles, and I was

24 asking what portion of Ash Street and approximately what

25 distance is narrowed and what might be the minimum width of

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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~'g 1 the road at that point?

(O
2 A (Knowles) Excuse me, what portion of Ash Street?

3 Q Yes. Is it a small section, maybe less than a

4 block long or is it long portions of Ash Street?

5 A (Knowles) Probably three-eights of a mile or

6 more.

7 Q How wide is the flat part including the paved

8 section for that three-eights of a mile?

9 A (Knowles) The particular portion of the road I'm

10 referring to has no pavement and it is about 15 to 16 feet

11 wide.

|
| 12 Q I see Any others on this list? What's on the

I
13 side of the non-paved Ash Street?

() 14 A (Knowles) Swamp.

15 Q You were going down the list, can you identify any

16 others that had shoulders that dropped off on both sides?

17 A (Knowles) No. F, Stewart Street.

18 Q Is it in that identified section that's narrow --

19 is that the only part that's narrow, that drops off between

20 Donovan Drive to Middle Street?

21 A (Knowles) No, now that I read the whole thing.

22 No , it's not within that area but it is Stewart Street.

23 0 It's not within that area?

24 A (Knowles) It's not within that area, it's another

25 portion of Stewart Street.
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(~'% 1 Q Is there a shoulder at this portion of Stewart
tj

2 Street?

3 A (Knowles) No, there is not.

4 Q Is it limited, I mean, beyond 14 or 15 feet is ]
i

5 there some restriction that prevents movement of a car? |

6 This is between Donovan Drive and Middle Street?

7 A (Knowles) It would be between the main road and

8 Saw Mill Brook Road. It drops off to a depth of --

9 0 I'm referring just to the section between Donovan

10 Drive to Middle Street, whether or not there are -- there is

11 a shoulder on the side of the street between that section?

12 A (Knowles) Not to speak of. There are trees

13 within six inches of the pavement.

() 14 Q On both sides?

15 A (Knowles) On both sides.

16 Q How long a distance does this encompass?

17 A (Knowles) Between a quarter to three-eights of a

18 mile,

19 Q Are these trees that you mention on both sides of

20 the roads, how close are they together? Can you fit a car

21 in between if you were pushing it?

22 A (Knowles) In some areas you could and other areas

23 you couldn't.

1
24 Q Is there a substantial distance between areas

25 where you can push a car through? I mean, do you have to

o
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/''g 1 push a car a quarter of a mile to find a space between the

V
2 trees?

3 A (Knowles) No, you wouldn't.

4 Q More there any other. roads here that dropped off

5 on both sides after -- following Stewart Street?

6 A (Knowles) No, I don' t believe so. J

7 Q Based on your experiences.with the road situation .

8 in the town and the road structure and these obstructions
I

9 that you have observed on these roads, if in time of an ]

10 emergency would you be able to push a car off the road even

11 if you might not be able to drive it back on the road

12 afterwards, is it possible to remove an obstruction from the

13 road so that there is enough room for another car to pass?

() 14 A (Knowles) In most instances, yes, if you didn't

15 mind pushing a car over a, up to a 12 foot embankment.

16 Q Which one of these -- are one of these roads here j

17 have an embankment on one side -- there's embankments on

18 both sides of one of these roads?

19 A (Knowles) They vary. Some have drop-offs on one i

20 side, embankments on the other. Some have various

21 combinations of both.

22 Q Are there any areas where there is an embankment

23 on both sides where there is no shoulder, can you recall?

24 A (Knowles) I don't recall offhand.

25
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/" 1 MS.'CHAN: I have no further questions.

2 JUDGE COLE: Mr. Knowles, just to --

3 MR. BROCK: Excuse me, Your Honor, I did have a

4 few questions and I would stick to whatever order is your

5 pleasure.

6 JUDGE COLE: Go right ahead.

7 EXAMINATION

8 BY MR. BROCK:

9 Q Ms. Raymond, do you have in front of you the

10 Applicants' Exhibit 49 which is the Severe Storms Emergency

11 Response Plan?
I

12 A (Raymond) I do, sir.
]
1

13 Q Could you turn to page roman I-II of that plan i

14 please.

15 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, is this redirect?

16 MR. BROCK: No, that will come later, Mr. Trout. I
!

17 MR. TROUT: Is this cross, then?

18 MS. CHAN: Is this cross by the Mass AG?

19 MR. BROCK: This is a party examining in the case.
|

20 JUDGE SMITH: It's whatever you think it might be.

21 (Laughter)

22 JUDGE SMITH: He has an interent in the testimony

23 and the results of their testimony and he is lead

24 Intervenor. But I would regard it in privity with the Town.

25
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1 BY MR. BROCK:

2 Q Do you have that page in front of you, Ms. ,

!
3 Raymond?

4 A (Raymond) I do. ]
- 5 Q I don't know how legible your copy is but I would
|

6 refer --

7 A (Raymond) Not very. ]
|

8 Q Well, I have what may be a little more legible

9 page. It's letter "F, Scope," do you show that on yours?

10 A (Raymond) Yes, I do.

11 Q And under that it refers to.the types of storms,

12 can you read your copy or not?

13 A (Raymond) I can't read. I could probably, being
||

() 14 familiar with the plan, tell you what they are.

15 HR. BROCK: This is the only copy that I have

16 which may be legible and I can provide other copies to the q

17 parties. But I'm going to be referring to -- this is from

18 Applicants 49, page roman I-II.

19 THE WITNESS: (Raymond) What's=the global number?

20 BY MR. BROCK:

21 Q I believe it's 12. )
22 MR. TROUT: Yes. |

,

23 BY MR. BROCK:
1

24 Q I'm referring to section F, Scope. And under that |

1

25 could you read what number one is, what that says? I
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1 A (Raymond) Yes, sir. And as I previously

2 testified the three types of storms which are addressed in |

3 the plan are: hurricanes, snow storms and tornadoes.

4 Q Is it your understanding that the purpose of this )

5 severe storm plan is to address only those types of storms? ,

1

I
6 A (Raymond) That is the expressed purpose of the

7 plan.

8 Q To your knowledge, did the town consider

9 radiological emergencies when it adopted and approved the

10 severe storms plan?

11 A' (Raymond) They did not, sir.

12 Q Do you know if it considered the characteristics

13 of any radiological emergency in formulating this plan?

() 14 A (Raymond) It did not, sir.

15 Q Referring on the same page further down it says:

16 " Emergency classifications, 2 (a) ," . if you could read that

17 and (b) for the record?

18 A (Raymond) 2 (a) " Watch. Severe weather is

19 expected to threaten the area within 36 to 48 hours. |

20 (b) Warning. Severa weather is expected to

21 strike area within 24 hours."

22 Q Do I understand from those emergency

23 classifications that this plan contemplates that there will j

24 be a number of hours prior to the actual onset of a storm?

25 A (Raymond) It does.
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'' 1 MR. TROUT: Objection, Your Honor, the document
1

2 speaks for itself.

3 MR. BROCK: I believe the witness already answered

4 the question.

5 MR. TROUT: I request that the answer be stricken.

6 MR. BROCK: Your Honor, I'm asking --

7 JUDGE SMITH: What is your interpretation'of

8 within 24 hours means that there are a matter'of hours

9 notice, is that what that means?

10 THE WITNESS: '(Raymond) Yes, sir.

11 JUDGE SMITH: Your answer is based upcn that

12 language or do you have other knowledge of what that means? |

13 THE WITNESS: (Raymond) My answer is based on
|() 14 reading the plan, sir. <

15 MS. CHAN: I didn't hear tha answer.

16 JUDGE SMITH: As I understand her answer to, in

17 answer to Mr. Brock's question, that a number of hours, I

18 think you said, are anticipated. She says she bases that
|

19 judgment from reading the language within 24 hours.

20 BY MR. BROCK:

21 Q Ms. Raymond, let me follow-up on that based on,

22 how long have you lived in the town?

23 A (Raymond) It's 11 years.'

j 24 Q Based on yout: 11 years in the town would you say

25- it is common to have a substantial number of hours advance
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1 notice before such a severe storm is contemplated by this

2 plan would actually strike the town?

3 A (Raymond) Yes, sir.

4 MR. BROCK: Thank you. I have nothing further.

5 MR. TROUT:- Your Honor, at this point since Mr.

6 Brock had portions of this document read 'into the record I

7 would move that the entire document be_ accepted as an

8 exhibit -- as evidence in this proceeding.

9 N3. MIZNER: Well, Your Honor, I object to the

10 admission of this document for the.following reasons. I am

11 not contesting its authenticity. It was a document that I

| 12 produced in the course of discovery. It has been adopted by

13 the town.

() 14 However, as part of that-cross-examination or

15 whatever kind of exc.ination it was brought out is not

| 16 designed to deal with a radiological emergency by its very

17 terms. And I believe that under 10 CFR we're here for the

18 Board to determine whether the Applicants' plan provides

19 reasonable assurance that adequate protective measures can

20 and will be taken.

21 And it's for the Board to determine the adequacy

22 of the Utility plan, not any kind of other plan which a

23 municipality may or may not have which was not designed to

24 address a radiological emergency. And there is no evidence

25 that that plan is adaptabit. to that purpose. There is no
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1 evidence that this plan has been or will be used. And there

2 is no evidence that it has been reviewed to ensure it's

3 adequacy and timeliness as required by its very terms.
i

4 So I would object to its admission on those

5 grounds.

6 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, the text of this document
.

|

7 has been used by the lead Intervanor to compare and contrast j

8 'it with the Seabrook plan for Massachusetts communities.

9 I would argue most strenuously that what is sauce

10 for the goose is sauce for the-gander. If they can use it, j
i

11 so can we. |

12 And'the Doard has been made' aware of the status of

13 this document and we fully trust that the. Board will take

14 that into account. '

15 MR. BROCK: Your Honor, if I could, I believe the j

16 phrase was compare and contrast. I didn't-understand the

17 testimony that way. In fact, I understood the testimony as j

18 drawing a very bright line. As counsel has said, this plan

19 bears no relation. It was never contemplated by the town to' i

20 address a radiological emergency. And for that reason is

21 irrelevant to these proceedings.

22 JUDGE SMITH: Let's back up and clean up what

23 happened. Number one, _this is-the first time this has come

24 up in our case so far, unless the Interveners, Joint

25 Interveners call to our attention we will expect a single

Heritage- Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888

_______ _ ___ _



..

16661

1 direct examination out of the Joint Interveners.

2 If you say that there is some reason -- you have

3 been through it before, Mr. Brock, you know what the

4 procedure is. Unless you represent that there is some

5 reason why you can't have a joint direct examination which !

6 should be by the party offering the panel, you should not

7 examine at all.

8 I just assumed in this case that you had a reason

9 to examine. I think in retrospect we should have inquired
i

10 earlier. Nevertheless your examination has happened and it .|:

'

11 is all right.

12 It's certainly not cross-examination. You are the

13 lead Intervenor and you have privity with the town. So just

i 14 for future guidance that's the procedure -- the same

15 procedure we had before will apply now. If an Intervenor

16 wishes to examine another Intervenor's witness they must

17 request permission and must explain why it is necessary.

18 Now as to your examination, I think that you

19 should have and functionally you did examine this witness.

20 It was in the form of Voir Dire to anticipate I guer?

21 establishing that the offer will not be relevant, I uan't

22 know. I think it would have been better had you crisply

23 done that. You may very well have had an opportunity to do

24 it had it been offered and you could have on Voir Dire

25 established from this witness that it should not be received
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1 because of relevance.

2 The dependency of this witness upon the storm

3 watch consideration is not in itself sufficient to bring the

4 whole exhibit into evidence. j
l

5 Again, I seem to be telling everybody how to try i

6 their case here. But I want to move ahead because you have j

7 evidence here that should be considered by the Board if it

8 is relevant. Why don't you just argue its admission on

9 general relevance and see if it's generally relevant. You

10 don't have genuineness. You have enough of it to worry 4

|

11 about. You have enough of it to know whether it's relevant
.

|
l

12 or not. )

13 MR. TROUT: Well, Your Honor, of course --

[ ) 14 JUDGE SM1iH: But that's a very slim reading to

15 get a whole document in here. In fact, the very part of it

16 that you're trying to get in, the very aspect of it that

17 you're using to get the whole document in doesn't support

18 your purported use of it.

19 MR. TROUT: That's my problem, Your Honor. Part
|

| 20 of the document has been selected by the Interveners to be

21 put into evidence in this proceeding. And in order for the
t

22 Board in its deliberations to properly evaluate that

23 evidence in context it needs the rest of the document. But

24 I'm sensitive --

25 JUDGE SMITH: Here is the illogical situation we

f^)
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'N 1 have here. We have an examination as on Voir Dire, but not

'''
2 really, just actually cross-examination as to nothing that

3 is in evidence.

4 So there would be no findings to be made on her

5 testimony in response to Mr. Brock's questioning, because

6 there is nothing -- half of the equation is missing. The

7 plan that she has distinguished is not in evidence. You

8 yourself do not have e basis based upon that examination to

9 get this document into evidence.

10 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I'm sensitive to your

11 request that we argue general relevance.

12 JUDGE SMITH: I'm not requesting that. I'm saying

13 you either got it that way or you don't have it.

() 14 MR. TROUT: Do it or not at all. Very well. This

15 is the plan upon which presumably the Town of West Newbury

16 would rely to respond to a severe snow storm or to a

17 tornado, as the witness has pointed out in the portion that

18 she read.

19 And I respectfully submit that there is enough

20 similarity between those kinds of emergencies and

21 radiological emergency the type for which this -- for the

22 array of types of emergencies for which the Seabrook plan

23 for Massachusetts communities was designed that this is

24 relevant and should be admitted.

25 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, in addition to the
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1 distinctions, I don't believe that you can assume there is a

2 distinction between the two types of situations.

3 Ms. Raymond also did testify on cross-examination

4 by Mr. Trout that she considered this plan to be inadequate

5 and intended to bring that to the attention of her

6 colleagues. So I don't think you can assume from the

7 testimony that has been offered that this a plan that can

8 and will be followed by the Town of West Newbury in the

9 event of a tornado or a severe storm.

10 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, the witness' lay opinion

11 as to adequacy may indeed go to the weight that the Board

12 would assign to the evidence, but doesn't go to relevance.

13 (The Board confers.)

() 14 MR. TURK: Your Honor, may I also argue -- I'm

15 sorry to interrupt.

16 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I would also point out

17 that on page five of this document it is distributed to the

18 Radiological Officer of the Town of West Newbury. And why

19 would the Radiological Officer be given a copy of it if it

20 did not have some relevance to radiological emergencies.

21 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, I submit that is just

22 sheer speculation as to any kinds of purposes. And if Mr.

23 Trout is testifying he should submit some kind of basis for

24 that. There is no evidence that it was in fact distributed
!

25 to any Radiological Officer. j
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(''} 1 MR. TROUT: Well, his name is on the distribution

V
2 -- his or her name is on the distribution list. And you

3 have not questioned the genuineness of this document.

4 (The Board confers.)

5 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, it is also distributed to j

6 the librarian.

!7 (The Board confers.)

8 MS. CHAN: Your Honor, before the Board comes to

9 announce whatever its decision is the Staff wanted to note

10 in perusing the table of contents of the severe storm plan

11 it seems very similar a number of items to the way the SPMC

12 is organized: the training; the plan maintenance; updatet

13 alert notification; emergency --

[ ) 14 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, is Ms. Chan testifying? 1

v
15 JUDGE SMITH: She's inviting us to see how the

16 document speaks for itself. But she has made a point. It's

17 similar to what?

18 MS. CHAN: It's very similar to the SPMC. And I

19 think this is going to come up time and time again in the

20 testimony that there is some parallels -- there are going to

21 be some parallels between existing plans and the SPMC and

22 the towns are going to admit or deny this throughout the

23 proceeding. And it seems this document could be admitted

24 for limited purposes and as cross-examination progresses

25 later in the proceeding we might expand the purpose or the
|

,
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1 use of this document.

2 But it seems that since the structure of the

3 document and the subject of emergency planning is so

4 parallel to the SPMC that it would be useful to have this in
#

5 the record.

6 MR. TURK: Could I embellish very slightly on

7 that, Your Honor.

8 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Turk.

9 MR. TURK: Our point is not that this document

10 itself shows the adequacy or inadequacy of SPMC, but rather

11 throughout the next several months we're going to be having

12 many witnesses presented by the Massachusetts Attorney

13 General and by the Towns on whether the SPMC is adequate.

14 This document relates to the same kinds of

15 emergency planning that the SPMC relates to. It has

16 provisions for alert notification, fire and rescue, |

|
17 evacuation, sheltering. It's the same type of plan.

'

18 And when a witness gets up on the stand and wants

19 to criticize SPMC I think that this plan which is indicated
]

20 at its beginning, and it has been signed and approved by the

21 City of Newburyport -- what Town are we in?

22 MS. MIZNER: Town of West Newbury.

23 MR. TURK: Town of West Newbury. It has been

24 approved by the Town and it does relate and it will relate

25 to many other areas of testimony that we can anticipate

r
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1 de aling with other aspects of the SPMC.

2 .To my mind it really goes to impeachment of

3 witnesses who appear to talk about the inadequacies in-SPMC.

4 JUDGE SMITH: Go ahead.

5 MS. MIENER: If that is their argument that it has

6 not yet become relevant and that any admission they ahould

7 rooffer it, if they wish, at a time when it does become

8 relevant on those grounds.

9 JUDGE SMITH: The' Board has flipped through

10 together, through the document,'and just based upon

11 generally what we know about emergency planning, but we have

12 a clean slate as far as this record is concerned, but

13 generally what we know about emergency planning we see that

| () 14 quite a few aspects of it, perhaps even just pages could be

15 taken out of this and put in a radiological emergency

16 response plan. For example, the notification list and that ]
17 type of thing.

18 But the point is well made by counsel for the

19 Staff and that is, we are starting with a clean slate,

20 although we have looked at the SPMC to rule on various

21 preliminary motions. It has just now been offered in, i
1

22 evidence. It has not been tested by testimony witnesses or

23 anything. j

24 We're not going.to reject it. We believe there is !

25 a substantial possibility that the relevance of this I
i
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1 document can be established in the days and weeks ahead.
)

2 Our inclination was first to admit it, but I think ]
1

3 that the Staff has suggested a better course of action. {

4 We're going to defer ruling on it. And as the evidence

5 develops showing the relevance of this to the case ahead of

6 us we will leave it to counsel to renew his motion. In the

7 meantime it will be useful and available for cross-

8 examination.

9 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, would the Board admit it j
i

10 de bene? I

11 JUDGE SMITH: Well, I might if I knew what that j

i

12 meant. !

13 (Laughter)

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: I don't know. What does that mean,

15 subject to --

16 MR. TROUT: Basically what you just explained,

17 Your Honor. Subject to being --

18 JUDGE SMITH: Subject to be --

19 MR. TROUT: Right.

20 JUDGE SMITH: No, I would rather the

21 responsibility would be upon you under the watchful eyes of

22 your colleagues back there. To have the responsibility to

23 know when you've got to come back and offer it again.

24 If you want to know how you came out, I think you

25 lost but not yet. You are losing but not yet.
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1 MR. TURK: Which of us is that . directed to?

2 JUDGE SMITH: That was to Ms. Mizner.

3 MS. MIZNER: Well, that. puts me into kind of a

4 ' quandary as to if it's not admitted then I'm not going to

5 examine on it. Or I have an opportunity before the Board I

:|
6 decides on' ruling on its admissibility, if it's offered- )

7 again subsequently to introduce evidence as to relevancy.
'

,

I 8 JUDGE SMITH: You don't want to be here too..

9 MS. MIENER: No, I don't. It's nothing personal.

10 ~ JUDGE SMITH: Now there is.your practical. problem. .

11 The matter of examining on it can simply be handled ~as.a

12 type of a Voir Dire examination to establish whether its

13 admissibility or its acceptability as evidence.

14 But I don't know how we can accommodate this

15 problem. I don't know if anybody has any ideas on it, i

16 MR. DIGNAN: May I be heard to offer an idea?
,

i

17 JUDGE SMITH: There is a need for one.

18 MR. DIGNAN: Your Honor,-the suggestion'was made

19 de bene which has a number of things. If you recall we used

20 it once in the New Hampshire case. The point being that the

21 offer is subject to connecting up.

22 And in addition, granted it shifts the burden. -It

! 23 shifts the burden this-way, if it's admitted de bene it

24 falls upon the other side to remind the Board that the

25 connection hasn't been made. But if you recall, at one

.
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1 point a document was admitted de bene over my objection in

2 the New Hampshire thing. This had to do with certain

3 material, I think it was in the Guadagna testimony and I

4 took the burden of moving later to strike it and the ruling

5 was it was stricken when the connection failed.

6 And my view is this is a perfect example of where

7 you should use it because it will facilitate my sister-
R

8 because she can then examine on the document to the' extent

9 she feels she needs to protect her interest and of course

10 her examination will go with the document when the motion is

11 made, if we fail to make the connection.

12 So in my judgment, to admit it de bene at this-

13 point would handle her problem because legally she is

14 protected. If she can keep the document out or convince the I

15 Board it should not have been admitted in the first place,

16 automatically any damage she does to her own case by her own

17 examination will go with it by having made it more relevant.

18 So I would ask you I guess to reconsider that

19 ruling. I also would sincerely ask the Board and'I

20 understand the Board's predilection not to like technical

21 evidence points. But at least in.most courts of law my

22 brother Brock having put a piece of a document in evidence,

23 I have an absolute right to have the entire document

24 received.

25 You cannot in American jurisprudence pick and
1
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1 choose a piece of a document either orally through the
'

2 witness or pull that page out and shove it in just one page

3 if your opponent demands that the entire document be

)4 offered.

15 JUDGE SMITH: I disagree with you, Mr. Dignan. j
.

6 Whatever you follow in Massachusetts we have an overriding

7 standard for evidence.

8 MR. DIGNAN: I agree, Your Honor --
i
'

9 JUDGE SMITH: With the Nuclear Regulatory

10 Commission and under the Administrative' Procedure Act that

11 we received no evidence --

12 MR. DIGNAN: That is not reliable and probative.

13 JUDGE SMITH: That's right.

14 MR. DIGNAN: And I concur.

15 JUDGE SMITH: And here is a large document that is j

16 being offered based upon this' witness' view that you need-

17 within 24 hours -- that's a too slim a read'for us to find

18 probative and reliable evidence.

19 MR. DIGNAN: If I may continue and I don't mean to

20 press a point. My point simply being this, if you recall my
1

21 original argument was a de bene admission. I'm not asking |
;

22 for an absolute admission. )
)

23 What I was pointing to Your Honor is an addition

24 to alleviating any problems the record. The fact is there

25 is a legally sound basis for the admission of this document.
)
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1 It may not be one that Your Honor in his discretion would

2 choose to normally follow, but I am saying is it legally

3 sound to admit this document simply because of the use by

4 Mr. Brock.

5 And keep in mind the thing is reliable and

6 probative evidence. I think that plan has -- that kind of a

7 document in the setting of this case has all of the earmarks

8 of reliable and probative for all of the reasons Your Honor

9 expressed in discussing it.

10 JUDGE SMITH: I think it may very well end up by

11 having it. Maybe there's a solution.

12 MR. DIGNAN: Well, that's why I think the de bene

13 solution takes care of the entire problem.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: Did we receive that into evidence

15 yet?

16 (A chorus of yeses.)

17 JUDGE SMITH: It's in evidence, right. Now why

18 don't you work out a statement of how thir plan relates to

19 the SPMC. I think that's a good approach to it. How it

20 relates to the SPMC. If you can agree upon it, fine. I

21 doubt that you can. But the SPMC even though it's in

22 evidence has not been defended yet. That was our

23 consideration. It has not yet been defended. f
I

24 I think the Board possibly on its own could go i

25 through the SPMC and find items of similarity and relevance. |
|
|
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1 We already know about the document having read it in

2 prehearing procedural matters.

3 So she can win or lose without dragging it out.

4 You can stipulate or whatever you want how it is relevant to

5 the SPMC in specific, not general. This is a big document.

6 There is a lot of it that is not relevant. There is a lot

7 of it that is totally without relevance to-the SPMC.

8 MR. DIGNAN: We will try and work that out. But

9 let me just advise the Board in the spirit of, you know, you

10 always you like us to let us know where we're going.

11 The use of all these plans is there is no big

12 secret. We want to get them in evidence. We have to do it

13 the hard one, a very simple thing. Many times traffic

() 14 control points and things like that are being criticized.

| 15 They're precisely the ones they had in their own draft plans

16 by their own competent people. And it is this sort of thing

17 that we are seeking to demonstrate-by these kind of offers.
1 .

18 So there is no secret to why we want it in, that's the I'

19 relevancy.

20 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor, this plan has no traffic'

21 control points, no evacuation.

22 JUDGE SMITH: I just saw it.

23 MS. MIZNER: It has no traffic control points

24 marked in there, Your Honor. I have no pages --

25 JUDGE SMITH: We have seen --
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1 MR. DIGNAN: -But, Your Honor, that is the

2 relevancy reason and we will try to work out a stipulation.

3 MR. DIGNAN: What I'm saying is, just so -- we

4 will be perfectly candid with the Board. We're fighting

5 these authenticity battles and all that and are going to be

6 asking you for subpoenas to get these in because we see the

7 relevance as being, it's pretty relevant, at least in my
J

8 judgment, if is plan has adopted.

9 I don't know if the Board has had a chance, for- )
i

10 example, to review in detail the Applicants' Rebuttal No. 9, |

11 the drafts of which are you in your hands already.

12 But you will find places in there where our.psople are
i

13 saying, look, this traffic control point is the same thing

( 14 you will find in these draft plans. And we think that's

15 pretty relevant.

16 MS. MIZNER: Are you looking at West Newbury

17 severe storm response plan, because it does not have traffic

18 control points. You're looking at a different document.

19 MR. TROUT: Page 27. |

20 MR. BROCK: That's correct, Your Honor, and there

21 was no examination on it.

22 JUDGE SMITH: That's access control point.

23

24

25
1 1

i
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1 MR. BROCK: And just to remind the Board, there

2 was no examination on this SARA or'whatever it is. The

3 larger -- what's entitled -- i

l
4 MS. MIZNER: And, Your Honor, it refers to access ]

5 control but sets ott no points, which is what I'm saying.

6 This document'has no specific points or maps setting out

7 points anywhere.

8 JUDGE SMITH: The problem we have is we're.not ]
1

9 going to bring the hearing to a dead stop this afternoon |
q

10 while we go through this document page and page.and argue

11 the relevance of the various pages to the SPMC and to your -

12 testimony.

13 As I flipped through it -- look at this, page 38.

14 I can flip through this thing and come up regularly with

15 relevant pages. Page 38 of 87 " notification system for

16 severe storms, emergency response plans." Here we go. See

17 ,how they fan out with their community.
18 MS. MIZNER: Your Honor,_I'm not challenging --

19 JUDGE SMITH: It looks exactly like they might do

20 it in the event of a radiological emergency.

21 MS. MIZNER: My point is that Mr. Dignan was just

22 suggesting th % the relevance of this plan is that it has'in

23 it the same traffic control points or access control points

24 that are being --

25 JUDGE SMITH: I think she has lost that one,,to
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1 the extent that the ACP is not a TCP. I don't know.

2 MR. DIGNAN: He is suggesting that he general -- I

3 wish to advise the Board in candor that while we're taking
1

4 their time with these authenticity fights and so forth is we j
'1

5 do deem all of these plans relevant because we plan to argue l
1

6 if we get them in to the Board in proposed findings. Look

7 at the plans these people have. Look at the parallels to |

8 what we have done.

9 JUDGE SMITH: I understand. (

10 b5t. DIGNAN: I'm not saying there is a TCP in that

11 particular plan but there is TCPs in.others and as the Judge

12 has pointed out there's way of doing things in that, one

13 would parallel what' we're'doing.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: And also I look at the overall

15 position that the Massachusetts Attorney General has in the

16 towns and have had and sometimes success in their

17 contentions and sometimes without it. That radiological

18 emergency planning is not possible.

19 Mell, here is a document that we see that is some

20 kind of an emergency planning is possible and it is-relevant

21 to radiological emergency planning is possible for Seabrook.

22 MS. MIZNER: I, guess I don't see that particular

23 link because it is limited specifically to a different kind

24 of situation. The radiological emergency posited by.this

25 reason for this hearing is that'the entire town'would have
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l

1 to be evacuated at the same time. And that is not a-

2 positing in this document at all.

3

4

5

'
6

7

I

8

9

10
t

11

12

13

O 14

15

i 16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23 l
'

24

25
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/ 1 MS. MIZNER: This document does not address

2 evacuation, a total evacuation of the town. There are no

3 routes, there are no plans. I suggest that there are

4 general statements in here, but there is no evidence that

5 there have been anything developed pursuant to this, or that

6 it has been --

7 JUDGE SMITH: Again, as we are sitting here

8 arguing, we are reading more and more of the document.

9 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, there are procedures in

10 here for evacuation. The very page that the Board. pointed j

11 to,.page 38, has provisions for communications with-the
.

12 radiological officer and the assistant radiological officer.

13 On page 28, there are procedures for the establishment'of

() 14 traffic control points. And the previous page talked about

15 access control. Here we have traffic control points.

16 JUDGE SMITH: It's all over the place.

17 We anticipate that this document is going to.be

18 shown to be relevant to the proceeding. Now,,the issue

19 remaining is how we can get you in and out of it without

20 tying you up for the next 10 weeks. Now, there is going to
i

21 have to be some activity on your part.

22 MS. MIZNER: Well, I could do a voir' dire that

23 would be admitted subject to the' admission of, subsequent

24 admission of this, or a decision as to whether this should -

25 be admitted.

,
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1 I am not challenging and have never challenged the

2 authenticity of this particular document.

3 JUDGE _ SMITH: Yes, I understand that.

4 MS. MIZNER: I am contesting its relevancy.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Relevance.

6 MS. MIZNER: And I think there are some questions

7 that would bear,on that as to whether -- we've already had

8 some testimony during cross-examination talking --

9 JUDGE SMITH: Can't this be made by argument based

10 upon what they say?

11 I mean, really, we don't want to make your life

12 any more difficult.

13 MS. MIZNER: Well, I can just tell you what some

() 14 of them would be. For example, the plan itself calls for

15 training of certain people. And my question would be, and

16 the Board of Selectmen, members of the Board of Selectmen

17 are people who are supposed to be trained. I could proffer

18 that Ms. Raymond would testify that she has received no

19 training under this plan.

20 JUDGE SMITH: If you are arguing that you can

21 point out many irrelevancies in here, no question about it.

22 They are not offering it for the irrelevancies. They are

23 offering it for the relevancy.

24 MS, MIZNER: But I am suggesting the irrelevancies

25 may outweigh the relevancies as a whole.
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1 JUDGE SMITH: Well, aren't those argument that you

2 can make? I mean, it's your call.

3 This document is, as we look down the road to the

4 evidentiary hearing ahead we can see that it is going to

5 become more and more -- the relevance is going to be more

6 and more established.

7 Now, it's just how can we make it easy for you.

8 That's your real problem right there.

| 9 MR. TURK: I have a' solution, Your Honor.

10 The Attorney General's office is going to be
|
'

11 present throughout these proceedings. They have been lead

12 Intervenor. If Mr. Brock will excuse me, it's been a

13 suggestion and perhaps a directive of the Attorney General's

() 14 office that the towns do not engage in planning so as not to

15 help the Applicants' position in this very proceeding. And

16 I think the AG's office can represent the towns if there is

17 any further question or relevance or examination.

18 MR. BROCK: We are certainly willing to do that,

19 Your Honor, if you would like us to perform that.

.

20 MS. MIZNER: I am willing to allow the AG's office
|

| 21 to do that.
!

22 JUDGE SMITH: We are going to stick with our

23 original ruling. It's got to be your responsibility that

24 some time when you believe that maybe a very vague moment

25 only known to you, but when you believe you have established

O'
i
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1 sufficient relevancy to reoffer it. You do it and we will

2 entertain it.

3 MR. TROUT: We understand, Your Honor.

4 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

5 (The Board confers.)

6 MR. BROCK: Your Honor, just to clear the record.

7 I wasn't maybe picking up on exactly what Mr. Turk

8 was saying. To the extent.that he was intimating that the

9 Attorney General has directed the towns.not to plan, that is
'

10 not the case. Each town has made their own decision in that

11 regard, and I just want to be clear about this.

12 MR. TROUT: I think the word that was used was

13 " request". Do you really want to get into that fight now,

14 Matt?

15 MS. MIZNER: Could we strike that last comment,

16 Your Honor?

17 JUDGE SMITH: Now, wait a minute.

18 Nevertheless, we are accustomed to attorneys'
:

19 comments as not being evidence, and it certainly is j

20 fortunate because this case would be chaos if we didn't.

21 Just forget it. Let's move on to the evidentiary

22 hearing.
|

23 EXAM BY JUDGE COLE I

24 JUDGE COLE: I just have one question, Mr. '

25 Knowles. I want to make sure I understand what the numbers
.

1
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1 on page 10 mean.

2 You listed the approximate widths of several

3 streets in your town. And how did you determine that

4 number? What does it mean, sir?

5 THE WITNESS: (Knowles) It's the average width of

6 the paved surface.

7 JUDGE COLE: It's not the controlled width, for

8 example, like the narrowest part, or would it also be that?

9 THE WITNESS: (Knowles) The narrowest part would

10 probably not be any narrower than the figures given.

11 JUDGE COLE: All right, sir.

12 So that when you say that, for example, under A,

13 Brickett Street, 16 feet, that's the average width of the

() 14 street throughout most of its length; is that correct, sir?

15 THE WITNESS: (Knowles) That's correct.

16 JUDGE COLE: All right, sir.

17 And that same applies to all of the entries on

18 your list?

19 THE WITNESS: (Knowles) That's correct.

,
20 JUDGE COLE: Thank you, sir.

|
21 EXAM BY JUDGE MCCOLLOM

22 JUDGE MCCOLLOM: I believe that in one place you

23 said the street was not paved. So the width --

24 THE WITNESS: (Knowles) It should say " traveled

25 way".

O
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1 JUDGE MCCOLLOM: Thank you.

2 MR. TURK: Your Honor, just to clarify on Judge

3 Cole's question.
.

4 RECROSS EXAMINATION

5 BY MR. TURK:

6 Q Is it the testimony that the street width is the

7 same throughout its length?

8 In other words, this represents both the average

9 and the minimum width of the street which are identical?

10 JUDGE COLE: That was my understanding of his
'

11 answer.

12 THE WITNESS: (Knowles) Approximate.

13 JUDGE SMITH: What was his answer?

() 14 MR. TURK: As I understand his answer, these|

15 streets do not vary in their width. The numbers represent

16 the widths of the streets throughout their length.

17 JUDGE COLE: Mr. Knowles, is that your answer?

18 THE WITNESS: (Knowles) Yes, it's the

19 approximate. Whereas the total width may be 16 feet, it may

20 at some point for some undetermined length be 16 and a half

21 feet, but not of significant length to make a separate

22 listing.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Mizner.

24 MS. MIENER: I have no questions.

25 JUDGE SMITH: Any further questions for this

|
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/ 1 panel?

2 MS. DOUGHTY: May I confer with counsel one

3 moment?

4 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

5 (Pause.)

6 MS. MIZNER: I do have one question, Your Honor.

7 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

8 BY MS. MIZNER:
1
'

9 Q Mr. Knowles, in your experience in West Newbury,

10 has there ever been a severe storm that has called for the

11 evacuation of a significant portion of the town, outside of
I
' 12 the town?

13 A (Knowles) No, there has not.

() 14 JUDGE SMITH: You are excused. Thank you very

15 much.

16 (The witnesses were thereupon excused.)

17 MS. MIZNER: Thank you.

28 JUDGE SMITH: We will take a five-minute break.

19 (Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

20 Whereupon,

21 ROGER MERRY

22 ANGELO MACHIROS

23 having been first duly sworn, were called as a witnesses

24 herein and were examined and testified as follows:

25 JUDGE SMITH:- The Panel has been sworn.|
i

O
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l' MR. HILL-WHILTON: Mr. Chairman and Members-of the

2 Board. I just want to make one very short' preliminary '

3 statement. .

4 Yesterday afternoon a gentleman was escorted from. j

!

5 the hearing room we were in yesterday by an officer, I

6 believe at the Board's request. On the way out that j

7 individual handed to Chief Merry a document and he gave it

8 to me. He hasn't read it. I haven't read it. We don't

| 9 know what's in it. There is no connection between that j

10 individual and the Town of Newbury.

11 And the only thing I want to draw to the Beard's

12 attention is I hope that there is no adverse inference being

13 drawn from what --

14 JUDGE SMITH: No.

15 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Okay. There are motions to

16 strike, Your Honor. I have taken three copies of the Town j
i

17 of Newbury's direct testimony and highlighted for the i

18 Board's information the objectionable parts. If I could J

19 provide that to the Board, it might be easier to follow. q

20 JUDGE SMITH: That's a good idea.

21 JUDGE COLE: You mean I didn't have to do what I
: :

'

22 did with this.
:

23 (Laughter)

24 MR. LEWALD: We have a copy. I

25 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I don't have a copy even for
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1 myself. I just did it for the Board.

2 JUDGE COLE: I have already marked mine up, so you

3 can giva them mine.

4 MR. LEMALD: I don't mind marking it up.

5 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I do want to say that some of

6 the - you will note that there actual.ly is highlighting in

7 two different colors. At one point I was going to highlight

8 about three pages of objections and found, instead of doing

9 that in that section, I found that since there was only one

10 sentence out of three pages that was not being objected to,

11 I just simply highlighted the one unobjectionable sentence.

12 But basically I wcS|d like to note.for the Board's

13 information that the Town of Newbury is very aware of the

() 14 Board's ruling. It was not until this hearing commenced,

15 however, that I was informed of the fact that when a

16 contention is filed and rejected, any rights with regard to

17 that contention were reserved. And it was also our

18 understanding that we would have to proffer testimony to

19 preserve a record.

20 Now, regarding the motions to strike, first of

21 all, there is a motion to strike the photographs, photo

22 copies of photographs attached to the document. The

23 testimony states that the photographs depict portions of

24 roadways, primarily on Plum Island. I believe that the

25 Applicant, if they wish to inquire further regarding the

Heritage Rep <,rting Corporation
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/'S 1 photographs, certainly can ask any questions they feel are
(a)g

2 relevant. There objection goes more to weight than

3 admissibility.

4 On page 2 of the testimony there is, in the first

5 paragraph, not the first complete paragraph, but the first

6 paragraph --

7 JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute. Let's don't leave

8 the photographs yet.

9 MR. HILL-WHILTON: All right.

10 JUDGE SMITH: I am not sure that I understand what

11 the dispute is. It seems to me I am reading the

12 Applicants' -- what is your view of the Applicants'

13 objection? What do you think they are saying? l

() 14 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Your Honor, I'm not sure what

15 they are saying.

16 In our testimony, the witnesses have said that

17 these photographs depict the conditions at various times of

18 the year of various roads on Plum Island and the Plum Island

19 Turnpike. That's the reason we are offering the

20 photographs.

21 MR. TROUT; Your Honor, if these are photographs

22 that were taken by either of the members of the panel and

23 they would be able to so swear and authenticate the

24 documents, and then on cross-examination explain when and

25 under what circumstances the pictures were taken, that would

,#
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1 be one thing.

U
2 JUDGE SMITH: I haven't done that since I've been

3 a little boy. You know, you may say, well, here it was a

4 certain day, our aperture exposure was this and that.

5 MR. TROUT: Well, I don't think we would have gone

6 into quite that detail. But as the record stands just from

7 the testimony, we have got no idea where these pictures came

8 from or what the conditions are that they depict other than
i

9 at some point they depict some portion of Plum Island

10 Turnpike. I guess that's all we know about them from the .{

11 testimony. Are they fair and accurate pictures?

12 JUDGE SMITH: Well, with respect to that one,

13 let's defer a ruling until you have cross-examined them on

14 it. You can renew your motion if you have to.

15 Oh, you are going to do the examining.

16 MR. LEWALD: We can hold all the questions on the

17 pictures until the examination, Your Honor.

18 JUDGE SMITH: All right. ]

19 What's the next one?

20 MR. HILL-NHILTON: Turning to page 2 of the |

21 motion --

22 MR. TURK: Your Honor, can we go off the record |
|

23 for a moment?

24 JUDGE SMITH: Sure.

25 (Discussion off the record.)

|
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('') 1 JUDGE SMITH: Back on the record.

%)
2 MR. HILL-WHILTON: The sentence on page 2, Your

3 Honor, is a summary of the testimony. That is not really

4 intended to be the actual testimony. We tried to summarize

5 for the Board what was following the testimony.- So I would

6 ask that the Board defer considering that until I talk about

7 the next part of it, which is the reason why that

8 summarization is there.

9 The next objection is on page 5 in following the

10 motion. The last sentence of the page which begins with,

11 "In addition, the panel has taken into consider the fact

12 that the evacuees would be in a heightened state of anxiety

13 den to their fear of radiation from the plant."

() 14 That, according to the motion, should be excluded

15 for the reason that it addresses driver behavior and the

16 Board ruled that driver behavior has been litigated in the

17 New Hampshire proceeding.

| 18 That, Your Honor, and I think the Board mentioned

19 yesterday that that's just a simple statement of fact that
'

20 people are going to be anxious during an evacuation. That's

21 all it is. I don't think that that statement in and of

22 itself says anything about driver behavior. I think that's
a

23 something that the Board acknowledged would in fact be the
i

24 case. I don't see any reason that that would be excluded,

25 that sentence.

I
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(~ 1 (The Board confers.) )
N ,N) i

2 JUDGE SMITH: I think you have captured what we

3 have said. Before, in our earlier initial decision, which j

I
4 is res judicata for this case, we accepted the testimony of (

5 the experts, in particular Dr. Mileti, that there would not

6 be panic, irrational community behavior and a breakdown in

7 evacuation because of the fear of radiation. We never

8 reached the point of deciding that there would be no stress

9 involved in the radiation at all.

10 Now here is where you are. Your people are taking

11 into consideration not their belief that the evacuees would

12 be in a heightened state of anxiety, but taking into

13 consideration the fact that it would be that. And I

() 14 wouldn't regard a heightened state of anxiety to be more

15 than a mild state of anxiety or a medium state of anxiety.

16 It's going to be a heightened state of anxiety.

17 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Well, how about if I strike the

18 word " heightened", Your Honor?

19 JUDGE SMITH: Would this do damage to your

20 testimony if you said the evacuees would be under stress due

21 to their fear of radiation?

22 MR. HILL-WHILTON: That's perfectly acceptable.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Could you accept that testimony?
!

24 MR. TROUT: The question then becomes, Your Honor,

25 whether that has any relevance to the point that's being
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1 made in the testimony.

2 MR. HILL-WHILTON: It follows, I think, later in
|

3 the next page or two.

4 So what was the language, Your Honor? And I will

5 make the change now if I could.

6 JUDGE SMITH: We, before, used the word " stress"

7 and as a matter of fact this reminds me. We did have
.

8 testimony from an expert that we believed in that there

9 would indeed be stress, but people would nevertheless

10 perform, and that's the type of stress that I'm alluding to.

11 There would be stress.

12 MR. HILL-WHILTON: So if it were to say, "In

13 addition, the panel has taken into consideration their

() 14 belief that the evacuees would be a state of stress due

15 to their..."?

16 (The Board confers.)

17 JUDGE SMITH: It's your call. I think that your

18 testimony would probably be more accurate if it was changed

19 to "their belief", but we're not requiring that. We are

20 requiring, if you want that sentence to remain, that the

21 evacuees would be under stress.

22

23

24

25
,
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1 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Due to their fear and then a

2 period.

3 JUDGE SMITH: No, due to their fear of radiation.

4 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Then the way that I've revised

5 the document that I would intend to offer as the testimony

6 of the Panel is the following: "In addition, the Panel has

7 taken into consideration the fact that the evacuees would be

8 under stress due to their fear of radiation from the plant."

9 JUDGE SMITH: Yes. Right.

10 MR. HILL-WHILTON: The next objection is on the

11 next page. The last paragraph, I believe it's the third

12 sentence to the end beginning with, "Even assuming that the

13 drivers of those vehicles would not panic, frustration at

14 not being able to leave using the one westbound lane would

15 naturally result in drivers using both lanes of Plum Island

16 Turnpike in order to leave. This would begin quickly before i

17 the TCP were manned. Control of the evacuation would, |

18 accordingly, be lost before the TCP could be placed into

19 operation and it would be impossible to gain control once it

20 was lost."

21 Here is what the testimony is getting at. When

22 the Town of Newbury filed its original contentions, we

23 contended very expressly and believed, and the contention

24 was rejected, that --

25 MR. LEMALD: I object to this, Your Honor. The
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1 witness is sitting here, and it's their-testimony. And now-

2 counsel is telling what is in the minds of the witness as to

3 what the testimony is.

4 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Well, I'm responding to a

5 motion.

6 MR. LEMALD: This is quite irregular, I.think.- 1

7 MR. HILL-MHILTON: Well, I a responding to a

8 motion to strike, and this is basic' ally simply. summarizing

9 for the Board what's in the testimony.

10 JUDGE SMITH: We are not taking his arguments as g

11 to what the testimony was intended for as evidence in the

12 case upon which findings may be made.

13 MR. LEMALD: I appreciate that, but the witnesses

() 14 are sitting here. How are they going to take it?

15 MR. HILL-MHILTON: This is in the testimony.
]
I

16 MR. LEMALD: He's telling them what their
]
J

17 testimony is.

18 MR. HILL-WHILTON: No , I'm not telling them what

19 their testimony is. Their testimony is what the testimony

20 is.

21 JUDGE SMITH: Let's hear him out.

1
22 MR. HILL-WHILTON: The Town of Newbury originally '

23 contended that drivers would disregard traffic controls.

24 That's out, I understand that's out.

25 What this testimony says, not just that isolated
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I
1 sentence or two, but what the testimony says is that the

2 TCPs will not be manned or staffed until the evacuation

3 has -- until approximately two hours or more after the

4 evacuation has commenced. There is a two-lane road and it's

5 the only road leading to Plum Island; one lane eastbound,
l

6 one lane westbound.

7 The plan calls for the evacuees to use the

8 westbound lane only leaving the eastbound lane open for

I
9 ambulances, evacuation buses or other vehicles, returning

10 commuters, whatever. j

11 The problem is the TCP will not be staffed, placed

f12 into operation before the evacuation commences. So the
i

13 drivers, as they are leaving the island, are not going to q

14 have controls there.

15 It's our position that when drivers begin to

16 leave, knowing that there are frequently in excess, far in

17 excess of 10,000 people on that island, that drivers will,

18 not because of any aberrant behavior or disorderliness, but

19 the traffic will not be moving, and cars inevitably will

20 utilize the eastbound lane in addition to the one westbound

21 lane, not as a matter of being disorderly, not as a matter ]

22 of --

23 JUDGE SMITH: It's a matter of rational behavior.

24 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Actually, because there will be

25 no controls there for one of the reasons for that.
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1 JUDGE SMITH: Do you want to be heard?

2 MR.-TROUT: Yes, Your Honor. 1

3 The motion cites two passages in the Board's New

4 Hampshire decision. One of them is, " Unstable or aberrant

5 driver behavior is not expected to be a significant factor

6 in the event of an emergency at Seabrook."

7 The other passage that we were relying upon is,

8 "There is no aspect of human behavior in the population of

9 the Seabrook EPZ which will prevent an adequate emergency

10 response in the event of a radiological emergency at

11 Seabrook."

12 Now, the Town of Newbury in their testimony have

13 gone to some lengths, not necessarily great lengths, but

() 14 some lengths to avoid the word " panic". But they.are

15 talking about human behavior. It's not panic. It's

16 heightened anxiety, or it's their frustration that causes

17 drivers to disobey the traffic law, and it's still human

18 behavior. We still litigated it.

19 JUDGE SMITH: Well, see, your witness, Dr. Mileti,
|

20 whose testimony that we said we thought was persuasive on i
1

21 many aspects of it, did not testify that there would not be

22 no violations of the traffic laws or anything of that

23 nature. In fact, Dr. Mileti testified that there would be

24 rational community behavior, and that he made the )
25 distinction between stress, I believe, as I recall, and
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1 panic. He made the distinction between, as I recall, in the

2 context of role conflict.- He made the distinction between. l

!
3 role stress and role conflict, j

4 The entire tenor of his testimony is indeed the

5 community will be stressed, but will nevertheless function. i

6 And that is what we understood his testimony to be. That's
l

7 what we believed when we heard it and read it, and that's

8 what we found.

O Now the testimony here is that as a matter of
1

10 normal, rational community behavior, the residents of Plum j
| )

11 Island, as I understand it, will not sit queued up in one

12 lane when there is an open lane ahead of them, when there

13 are no guides or anything to do it.

() 14 Now, we also found generally that people will obey'

15 traffic signs and traffic markers.and things like that. So

16 here we are -- we are, as far as I know, at the first time

17 where rational community behavior would bring them to the j

18 point of not obeying an unstaffed thing. I don't know,

19 there has to be a meeting place some time. <

20 But you are right, we did find that they will, in
1

21 general, obey traffic signs, stop lights. I guess what i

22 remains is when are people stressed enough that rational ,

i

23 community behavior will lead them into the scenario they are

24 talking here about.

25 (The Board contars.)
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1 JUDGE SMITH: We are going to allow that testimony.
J

2 to remain.

3 MR. HILL-WHILTON: The next objection --

4 JUDGE SMITH: Now understand the limits of what we
-

,

5 are finding here. We are just allowing evidence to be

6 presented. We are not finding that it is indeed the case.

7 We are just not categorically excluding evidence based upon
1

8 any res judicata findings.

9 MR. HILL-WHILTON: The next objection was on --
W
"

10 MR. TURK: Your Honor, before we pass on, I'm

11 looking for a passage from the New Hampshire decision, and

| 12 I'm certainly not quarreling or even asking for a

13 reconsideration of your ruling. I just want to call to the

( 14 attention of the Board another passage that I recall

15 concerning Dr. Urbanik's testimony in which he indicated

16 that all of the studiss-of evacuation traffic do not
1

17 include, or do not -- let me get a direct quote, if I can.
I

18 - (Pause . ) |

19 JUDGE SMITH: You are not asking for

20 reconsideration? We are interested in what you are looking

21 for.

22 MR. TURK: All right, I saw it the other day.

23 There we're two findings that I'm thinking of.

24 The first finding 7.83 -- well, I'm_sorry, I

25 should go back. There was a discussion of testimony
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1 presented by the Attorney General witness, Dr. Ceder, and

2 also Chief Olivera, who had testified on observations he
1

3 made as a salisbury police chief where, " Traffic jams have

4 caused drivers to disobey passing restrictions," and I'm

5 reading from the decision now, "He also speculated that !

6 witt-ut police or traffic. guides, maintenance of a two-way

7 traffic flow on Route 1-A and 286 would be difficult during

8 evacuation." That was in Finding 7.82.

9 Finding 7.83 indicates, " Countering this
1

10 testimony, the Staff traffic expert,HDr. Urbanik,_ testified ]
i

11 that there was no evidence that aberrant driver behavior has-

12 been a factor in any evacuation in United States history,"

13 giving citations. And it goes on to say, "This is very

() 14 persuasive testimony and it'is not contradicted by

15 Interveners."

16 And then Finding No. 7.88 says, "In any event, I-

17 DYNEV, the model used in the evacuation time estimates, !

18 utilize a 15 percent reduction in capacity factor on all

19 roads to account for driver uncertainty and short-term j

20 disruptions which an disrupt capacity."

21 And Finding 7.89 says, " Unstable or aberrant

22 driver behavior is not expected to be a significant factor

23 in the event of an emergency at Seabrook."

24 JUDGE SMITH: Well, thank you.

25 I don't believe that that is inconsistent either
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1 with the Board's ruling now.
]

N]J
2 MR. TURK: Yes, I'm not asking for |

3 reconsideration. I am just calling it to your attention.

4 Also, the counsel for the town was not present during the

5 New Hampshire litigation and may wish to be familiar with
l

6 the particular rulings.

7 Finally, 7.90 indicates by the Board, "The Board 1

8 agrees with the conclusions of Dr. Mileti that to the extent

9 that the foar of radiation is unique and could cause the
l.

10 public to behave differently than they might in a i

| 11 nonradiological emergency, such concerns can be overcome by |

12 proper training and public information."

13 MR. HILL-WHILTON: The next objection was on

| 14 page --

| 15 JUDGE SMITH: All right, go ahead.

16 MR. HILL-WHILTON: On page 7, approximately in the
J

17 middle, the sentence that states, "The diagram incorrectly !

18 assumes that traffic converging at the intersection will be

19 utilizing normal travel lanes only." |

20 The testimony is basically exactly what the

)21 preceding comment is based on. The traffic that have left

22 the island have now arrived here, and it's our claim that

23 they will be using both lanes because the traffic controls

24 will not have been in place. It really follows the traffic

25 leaving Plum Island.
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1 JUDGE SMITH: Well, you are mounting, then, a

2 general -- see, there is no exact formula chat _the Board can
1

3 apply to these. The testimony is unfolding into a general |

4 scenario in which your Plum Island people are just going to

5 ignore traffic laws.
,

6 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Your Honor, that's not what I'm 'l

7 saying. I'm trying to be careful in not saying that.

8 The roads that lead from Plum Island, and.the way. f
~

9 that the traffic control is set up, which of course the

10 Applicants acknowledge will not exist when it starts, two

11 lanes coming off Plum _ Island. Then all the traffic is
1

12 routed on another, if anything, narrower two-lane road to

13 what, in essence, is the center of the town.

() 14 From there, traffic can go off a couple of

15 different 'irections. But none of those controls will exist

16 at the tine the evacuation starts.

17 The litigation in New Hampshire', as I have had it

.I
18 explained to me, had a major difference in that the TCPs ~!

19 were in fact staffed or presumed to be staffed at the time i

20 of the onset of the evacuation.
.

21 JUDGE SMITH: There were various scenarios.

22 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Yes. And I do confess a great |

|
23 deal of ignorance to the litigation there. But I think that

;

24 that is a very significant difference to what this plan |

25 calls for.
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1 JUDGE SMITH: The point that I see you going to is

2 that, and I will have to follow the testimony through to see

3 if that's the case, that you are postulating one after-

4 another a point where drivers will simply strike out on

5 their own.

6 MR. . HILL-WHILTON: This point actually is on Plum

7 Island, Your Honor.

8 JUDGE SMITH: This is on Plum Island.

9 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Yes.

10 JUDGE SMITH: All right.

11 MR. HILL-WHILTON: The next-traffic ~ point, which I

12 think is in the next objection, is on page 8, paragraph B,

13 and I don't know if there is an objection on that.

,

() 14 No, I'm sorry, there is no objection with regard

1 15 to that.

16 The next objection is page 12. -I think it's the

17 entire paragraph dealing with Scotland Road. Actually,

18 later on I think the Applicant is moving to strike on a

| 19. different grounds all of that testimony regarding all of
|

20 these roads. But this specific objection is based on a

21 driver behavior.

22 And again, this is -- it's difficult to take one

23 isolated part of the testimony out of context. The

24 beginning of the testimony is the Panel's opinion that

25 maintaining traffic flow and two-way traffic.will be

Beritage Reporting -Corporation-
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1 impossible unless all controls are in place prior to the

2 commencement of the evacuation.

3 It is their further. opinion that these additional

4 areas, which are specifically delineated, require traffic

5 control personnel and equipment.

6 JUDGE SMITH: What basis does the written

7 testimony provide for that statement?

8 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I'm sorry, which basis in the

9 contention? I'm not sure I understand.

10 JUDGE SMITH: No , in the testimony. Why do these

11 witnesses believe that this is the case?

12 Because there is heightened anxiety from a fear of
a

13 radiation? i

() 14 MR. HILL-WHILTON: No.

15 JUDGE SMITH: Or because this is normal, this is

16 normal congested traffic behavior?

17 MR. HILL-WHILTON: This is just going to be normal

18 rational behavior.

19 JUDGE SMITH: Normal congested traffic behavior

20 brings this about.

21 MR. HILL-WHILTON: And particularly because the

22 TCPs have not been staffed and there are no controls

23 present.

24 JUDGE SMITH: If this were an exodus from a large

25 football game on Plum Island, we might have the same

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 consequence if the traffic. control points -- if the officers

2 weren't close enough together. Is that what the testimony '

1

3 says?

4 MR. HILL-WHILTON: No, it does not say that. .!

5 JUDGE SMITH: It's the stress that's going to |
1

6 cause this?

7 MR. HILL-WHILTON: It's the entire population of

8 the island departing without there being any controls.

9 JUDGE SMITH: Would they have the same problem if

10 they were told to evacuate from a tornado?

11 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I would defer to the Panel on

12 that.

13 JUDGE SMITH: Would they have the same problem if

( 14 they were told to evacuate for a tornado?

15 THE WITNESS: (Merry) I'm sorry, sir, are you

16 directing the question to me now?

17 JUDGE SMITH: Yes.

18 THE WITNESS: (Merry) It's a possibility, I

19 assume. I don't know if there would be even time to warn i

20 people of a tornado the way they occur. I mean they can

21 happen in 10 minutes.

22 JUDGE SMITH: Why do you think they have to have

23 an officer in sight to maintain two-way traffic?

24 THE WITNESS: (Merry) Okay, I'm a little

25 confused. Are we talking about Scotland Road or the Plum

i
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1 Island Turnpike?

2 JUDGE SMITH: Well, in this instance it's Scotland

3 Road we are talking about?

4 MR. HILL-WHILTON: It is. I think it's referenced.

5 earlier. The same claim is made and it's objected to for a

6 different reason with regard to Plum Island Turnpike.

7 THE WITNESS: (Merry) Okay. Scotland Road would

,

be an area where they would be emptying a large portion of8

1

| 9 Newburyport, the city. And it's also where Highfield Road ;

1
'

10 interconnects there, which is where the transfer point is in

11 a selected property there where the school buses would be.

12 And without the traffic control points in that area, that is

13 a well traveled roadway. It's in excellent condition. It's

() 14 wide open, and I think the people coming from the industrial

15 park and from the western part of Newburyport would be using

16 that area, would take the opportunity, with no traffic |
I

17 controls t. tnat area, leaving the area to just use the road )
18 they have in front of them.

19 And I think, in the event of an evacuation, there

20 would certainly be more westbound traffic than eastbound

21 traffic. And I --

22 JUDGE SMITH: It's the volume, it's the volume and

23 the direction of the traffic?

24 THE WITNESS: (Merry) I believe so, sir, yes.

25 JUDGE SMITH: And you are not postulating on a

| Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 wild rush and just disobedience of officers because they are j

2 out of sight.

3 What, from your own experience -- have you ever }
|

4 envisioned this? Have you ever seen this happen, what )
|

5 you're talking about here? ]

6 THE WITNESS: (Merry) I have never been involved

7 in an evacuation, sir, an actual evacuation'-- 1
l

1
8 JUDGE SMITH: So this is your -- J

1

9 THE WITNESS: (Merry) -- on a large scale like i

10 that, no.

11 JUDGE SMITH: This is your judgment of an

12 evacuation situation. This is something you haven't seen-

13 for yourself.
i

14 THE WITNESS: (Merry) That's correct.'

| 15 JUDGE SMITH: This thing here on Scotland Road.
)

'

16 I don't know where we are. We have a mixed bag j

17 here. He doesn't seem to be talking about issues which were

18 decided res judicata, at least our understanding of it. And

19 the way we would interpret it, which is also important in i

20 our ruling, if we are reminded of our rulings in proposed

21 findings, the issue is going to be the competence of the ;

'22 witnesses to address these human behavior aspects now. These

23 not on radiological emergency panic human behavior aspects.

24 These are very difficult rulings for the Board to

25 make, because it's not a clean line. But I might tell you

l' Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 if it all adds up, if your testimony all adds up to a

2 general' breakdown because of fear of radiation in your

3 evacuation there, that adds up.to a res judicata conclusion.

4 MR. HILL-NHILTON: The testimony, I think says

|
' 5 pretty clearly, that the result that the Panel believes will

6 occur is based on the volume, particularly of the people

7 leaving Plum Island; the lack of controls; and to some

| 8 extent the anxiety or the stress, whatever the word is used.

9 It's a combination of that.

10 But it's not our opinion that this'is a result of

11 panic at all. That's not what we are alleging.

12 JUDGE SMITH: ' All right.

13 MR. HILL-NHILTON: Oh, and another reason is just.

() 14 simply the roads themselves, the physical reality'of the|

1
' 15 road system.

16 The next objection is on page 14. And again

17 Hanover Street, Rolfe's Lane and Plum Island Turnpike --

18 excuse me, this is in the first paragraph beginning with,

19 "Hanover Street, Rolfe's Lane and Plum Island Turnpike".

20 For the same reason I mentioned before, we believe

21 that both lanes of those roadways will be used by the |

22 evacuating traffic, particularly -- well, all three of them

23 are the ways that the Plum Island evacuees will be leaving

24 the island.

25 And the same, I have nothing else to say.
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1 JUDGE SMITH: All right, let's leave it in and it |

2 can be tested on cross-examination.

3 MR. HILL-WHILTON: On page 15 and 16, again this

4' deals with the very -- excuse me. Toward the middle of the

5 page beginning with, "A two-lane bridge spans the river at

6 that point..."

7 This is dealing with a bridge that spans the

8 Parker River. It's part of Route 1-A. It's a major

9 evacuation route south. No traffic control is provided at

10 that bridge. And it's our belief that the two lanes

11 available for traffic, for the reasons mentioned earlier,

12 will be utilizing both southbound lanes.

13 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.

() 14 MR. HILL-NHILTON: Toward the bottom of the page,

15 Newbury Bus Route 4, the Applicant moves to strike all of

16 that. For the reasons previously stated, we believe it's

17 relevant and admissible.

18 JUDGE SMITH: Same idea, I guess.
.

i

19 MR. HILL-WHILTON:. That's all on that particular

20 objection.

21 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, has there been a ruling on

22 the last two?

23 JUDGE SMITH: No. We haven't been all that clear.

24 But that statement was intended to say that that will be

25 admitted to, but it can be challenged on cross-examination.

Beritage Reporting Corporation !
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r- 1 MR. TURK: Your Honor, I would say that, with

V
2 respect to the one on page 15, the sentence, several

3 sentences there relate only to the Panel's judgment of

4 driver behavior. Starting with the words, "Because no

5 traffic controls exist at that bridge, the Panel, based on

6 its experience and knowledge of driver behavior".

7 JUDGE SMITH: Well, I looked at the immovable

8 barricades and I just inferred from it through the

9 understanding that we still have the same problem where

10 frustration that one might encounter under non-emergency

11 circumstances might do. This is what we are looking at. I

12 don't know.

13 Examine him on cross-examination. If we are wrong

() 14 in our ruling, we are going to change it. If we are wrong

I 15 in our ruling, we will entertain a motion to strike.

16 MR. TURK: In other words, if it's based on

17 something based on more than their judgment of human

18 behavior, it can stay in. If it's only human behavior, it's

19 out.

20 JUDGE SMITH: I don't know. You are cutting it

21 too fine. Let's take it in the context of the testimony

22 when it comes in.

23 MR. LEMALD: Your Honor, I don't want to be held

24 tot the half an hour that I had expressed earlier under

25 these circumstances.
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a

1 JUDGE SMITH: I don't know what we are-going to I

O,

2 do.

3 MR. LEMALD: Okay.

4 MR. HILL-MHILTON: Your Honor, to the extent that

5 'the second group of objections is based-on the t'estimony -I

|~ 6 using the words "for example" on page 11, the Town of q

7 Hanover has proffered testimony that in its opinion

8 additional traffic controls are required. And sets forth,
!

9 .for example, dealing with Central Street and Route 1-A, j

!
10 that in the Panel's opinion one " officer" equipped as noted

11 above, emergency equipment, with various types of equipment,

12 should be at that particular intersection.

13 The objection, as 1 understand it,,is based on the-

14 fact that the word " officer" is there. And that --

15 JUDGE SMITH: That was intended to be a generic

16 term for traffic guide?

17 MR. HILL-WHILTON: It was. It'was not intended to

18 mean -- I don't mind it being changed to " traffic guide" or-

19 something of that nature. I wasn't --

20 JUDGE SMITH: The person performing that function.

21 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Right. No, I did previously,
!22 in the previous paragraph dealing with Old Point Road,

23 Northern Boulevard, use the word " uniformed officer".
_

24 Now,. recall my previous statement that I thought
25 we did indeed need to proffer testimony even though it did
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1 not fit within the contention. But I have no problem
,

2 striking the word " uniformed" there,-leaving just " officer" |
3 as it is with the understanding that it's_ traffic control l

4 personnel is what we're talking about.- ;

5 JUDGE SMITH: Well, make it a traffic guide.
. |

6 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Traffic guide? . Whatever. I y

!

7 don't care if we just use -- it doesn't make any difference.

8 MR. TROUT: Is the offer to have the words

9 " officer" and " uniformed officer" deleted everywhere that 1

10 they appear in the testimony, and the~words " traffic guide"

11 inserted in their place?

12 MR. HILL-WHILTON: That's fine, with the

13 understanding that it's not'-- we are not saying that, I

14 because of the contention we filed, that should not be

15 taking to infer that we believe or concur that'that would be !

\
16 as efficient.

]

17 JUDGE SMITH: You are only conceding what our

18 ruling has been on the scope of the contention.

19 MR. ' HILL-WHILTON: Right.

20 MR. TROUT: And what about the passages where Town

21 of Newbury saya a private citizen can't do it. I presume'

|
22 that those ar all going to be taken out? ,'

23 MR. HILL-WHILTON: No. Private citizen, I think,

24 is different. You may recall that there is a contention j-

25 which is part of the litigation filed by Mass AG dealing

!
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1 with professional versus nonprofessional traffic control'

2 personnel.

3 MR. TROUT: Then is this training testimony?

4 MR. HILL-MHILTON: No, it's JI-4, just like it

5 says.

6

7

8

9

10 - |

11

12
,

13
4*'-

14

15

16

17 ]

18 )
\

19 i
i

20

21

22

23

24

25
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1 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, we've got a series, page

2 after page of testimony that set up a contrast on the one-

3 hand.between the private citizen who has alleged, can't do

4 -it. On the other hand a uniform officer who can.

5 HR. HILL-NHILTON: I've just offered to take that

6 out.

7 MR. TROUT: Well, you take out half-of it but you

8 have managed to leave the'other half in. The'whole. thing

9 should come out. -Because it is clearly set up to establish

10 that contrast. And you didn't put that in your original

11 contentions. You argued that to the Board back in August.

12- The Board has ruled on it.

13 JUDGE SMITH: Where is the private citizen, where

14 is that?

15 MR. TROUT: Page five, Your Honor.

16 JUDGE SMITH:' Is that the.only time it's in there?
j

17 HR. HILL-WHILTON: To the best of my knowledge,

18 the words " private citizen" is in here'once that I~can

19 recall. In the second full paragraph.second sentence: "The

20 plan calls for one private citizen to control. traffic

21 intending to leave the Island."

22 MS. CHAN: It's on page seven.

23 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Oh, maybe there are two

24 references, I stand corrected.

25 MS. CHAN: And on page eight.

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 MR. HILL-MHILTON: Wherever they are, Your Honor,

2 that's where they are. As many as Ms. Chan can find.

3 JUDGE SMITH: What is the relevance of the private j
1

4 citizen there?

5 MR. HILL-WHILTON: It has to do,.Your Honor, with

6 actually Mass AG contention. They have drawn a distinction

f
7 in their contention which has been admitted to professional ;

i

8 versus non-professional. What that's intended to mean is J

9 non-professional. If we can change maybe " private citizen"

10 to "non professional traffic guide." |

11 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, there is a contention that

12 alleges that -- it's JI-13 as amended -- that alleges the

13 training of our traffic guides is inadequate. I don't see

(n) 14 how this testimony proffered upon the traffic management
\/

15 plan of JI-4 has any bearing on that. j
1

!16 And I would further point out that if the Town of

17 Newbury intended to litigate the training of our traffic j

18 guides we had a slue of interrogatories addressed to that

19 contention. And the Town of Newbury didn't answer those

20 interrogatories because they said they weren't litigating

21 the training contention. And now the argument is that this
i

22 is training testimony.

23 MR. HILL-WHILTON: No. I have a suggestion, Your
i

24 Honor. !

25 JUDGE SMITH: This goes to the competency of the
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1 traffic guide, right?

2 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Your Honor, I would be willing

3 to say, we'll take out " private citizen" wherever it appears

4 and put the word " guide." We'll take out " uniformed

5 officer" wherever it appears and put the word " guide."

6 MS. CHAN: Your Honor, if counsel is doing that he

7 might take a look also at some of the suggestions where it

| 8 talks about " wearing highly visible clothing." And then M
; 9 following that it says "and officers so equipped or people
|

10 so equipped." And it's not clear what they're equipped

11 with. It refers specifically to the clothing, perhaps it

12 should bo deleted also. E
13 MR. HILL-WHILTOl'c I think if that's looked at it

14 will -- it refers to a proceeding -- opinion of a panel that

15 the guide should be equipped in a certain manner. And then

16 it follows that officers so equipped, referring to the

17 previous equipment referred to.

18 MS. CHAN: But was the equipment including a

19 uniform, I wasn't clear on that.

20 MR. HILL-WH7LTON: Well, if the word is

21 " uniformed," I previously said we will take that out and

22 we'll just say " guide."

23 JUDGE SMITH: I think the gist of the testimony

24 before we begin to quibble about the language -- it's not

25 quibble, it's important to the contention -- was that it's
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1 the nature of the traffic guide that is going to make him

2 worse than nobody. That's the way I would read that thing.

3 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I'm not sure which one.

4 JUDGE SMITH: I'm looking on page five. It says:

5 "The plan calls for one private citizen to control traffic."

6 And it goes on.

7 MR. HILL-WHILTON: So what I'm suggesting is --

8 JUDGE SMITH: So what they said in effect, if you

9 look at two sentences on down, as a consequence of having

10 one private citizen, " evacuation will occur no quickly or

11 orderly under the SPMC than would happen without that

12 control."

13 They're saying that -- and the way you're changing

() 14 it -- say that we put in there and it was permissible, one

15 uniformed big policeman. And they would change their

16 opinion as to this testimony.

17 I mean the ensance to that is that it's the

18 private citizen who renders that control null. Obviates any

19 control. I mean, that's the way I read it.

20 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Then that was not the intent of

21 the testimony. And if the panel --

22 MR. TROUT: Well, that's how it reads.

23 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Oh, you're interpreting it".
24 And I'm not saying that reasonable minds can't differ on the

25 interpretation.
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1 It also goes on to talk about --

2 JUDGE SMITH: Nell, I'll tell you, at any one-time

3 we can accept it. But, you know, I think there is merit to

4 this argument that the thought seems to crop up quite a bit.

5 Very definitely on page five, if I hadn't heard your
'

6 interpretation I would read this to say that a private

7 citizen is useless. And I don't believe that the witnesses

8 would have said that a uniformed policeman would be useless

9 here. I wouldn't think that would be the case.

10 MR. HILL-NHILTON: On page seven --

11 MR. LENALD: Your Honor, on this point can we

12 refer to page seven right under the traffic control. post No.

13 E.

() 14 MR. HILL-NHILTON: I was just going to ask the

15 Board about that.

16 MR. LERALD: Where it says that the diagram

17 erroneously is the same thing, concludes that one private

18 citizen will be able to take over.

19 MR. HILL-NHILTON: And look on,' continue to look

20 at that testimony because that's the real gist of the

21 testimony. This is the one intersection where all traffic

22 leaving the Island --

23 OUDGE SMITH: Same paragraph, the contrast on the

24 one hand, private citizen compared to two uniformed police.

25 Obviously the intent of what that. policeman was saying here.
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1 MR. HILL-WHILTON:.- Your Honor, I said, we will

2 strike it. We will put the word " guide" in. That has been

3 a standing offer for five or ten minutes now.

4 JUDGE SMITH: Well, that's a lawyer's offer. But j

. 5 what does the police officer who was going to testify, what ]-

| .!

| 6 does he believe?

| 7 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Well, my point in making that
|.
'

8 statement, Your Honor, is that the Applicant is saying that

9 all of the testimony in which the word " private citizen or

10 uniformed officer" is used, every bit of the testimony

11 should be struck.

12 JUDGE SMITH: All right. I see what you're

13 saying. Take out all of it which contrasts -- don't change

14 words but take out the entire aspect of it which contrasts

15 the efficacy of a private citizen in comparison to a

16 unii'ormed police officer. Is that what you're offering to
,

17 do?

18 MR. HILL-WHILTON: That's what we're offering to j

19 do. t

20 JUDGE SMITH: Okay.
~

21 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Without conceding tha*., ideed

22 that would be it.

23 JUDGE SMITH: And that will not be accomplished !
|

24 simply by changing names. Because then you will be changing

25 it strictly to a quantitative and not a quality contention,

O Herma. ~ ~ . -rau- .
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1 and that's not what i read there.

2 MR. HILL-MHILTON: I'm not sure I follow.

3 JUDGE SMITH: Unless you take out sufficient of

4 the substance of this section, which I'm not familiar enough
.

l
|

5 to do it myself, you can't cure the defect by changing one

6 private citizen to one traffic guide and then making a

7 parallel change down there by substituting at least two

8 private -- at least two uniformed officers with at least two

9 traffic guides. That change is not going to capture what

10 I'm convinced was the original intent of those witnesses.

11 It was not a quantitative. This was not a

12 quantitative statement as to the number of guides required;

13 this was qualitative and quantitative.

() 14 MR. HILL-MHILTON: Your Honor, and again as I said

15 originally, there was an aspect of that believing that we

16 had to have that proffered in this testimony. So that

17 admittedly is present.

18 JUDGE SMITH: Okay. I'm telling you, your change

19 is going to have to be more than two words. Otherwise it

20 will be your testimony and not his.

21 MR. HILL-NHILTON: Your Honor, I think --

22 JUDGE SMITH: Do you want us to defer our ruling?

23 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Yes.

24 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, could I draw the Board's

25 attention to page 11, the paragraph labeled A. As it reads
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1 now "In order to maintain two-way traffic on these roads jO 1

2 uniformed officers wearing highly visible clothing, equipped

3 with flashlights should be located along the entire length i
|

4 of beach road at a distance," da-dat-da-dat-da-dat-da-dat.

5 Last sentence is: " Drivers will not recognize

6 non-uniformed private citizens as being empowered to direct: |

7 -traffic." Well, there's the contrast, Your Honor. It's the

8 uniformed police versus the non-uniformed private citizens.

9 And if we change it as. counsel for Newbury has proposed we
i

10 change it, it becomes as follows. It becomes " Traffic -)

11 guides should be located," and then " drivers will not

12 recognize traffic guides as being empowered to direct
1

13 traffic." It becomes nonsense.
]

() '14 JUDGE SMITH: Wait a minute. Does the SPMC

15 envision traffic guides in --
i

16 MR. TROUT: They're going to be. wearing reflective

17 vests and carrying flashlights and all of tRwt, yes. I 1

18 don't have a problem with that.

19 JUDGE SMITH: They're not going to be wearing

20 tennd.s clothes and using tennis rackets. ;

21 MR. TROUT: No, Your Honor.

22 JUDGE SMITH: Or ski outfits.

23 MR. TROUT: As much as they might like to.

24 MR. HILL-MHILTON: Your Honor, I think it's proper

25 cross.
;
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1 JUDGE SMITH: But you are going to have to conform

2 Lit . I think we will go ahead with this cross-examination on

3 another day. You can put in.the conformed direct.

4 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I will put in a conformed-

5 direct. I'm frankly not sure, Your Honor, of exactly what

6 the Board's ruling is, because in amending the testimony I'm

7 not clear'at this point as to precisely -- I think I got the
,

| 8 uniformed private citizen.part. That I'm pretty clear on.
|

9 Is.there anything else that should be revised?

10 JUDGE SMITH: There's a difficulty here. I think
|

11 there's a term of art known as uniformed officers and

12 sometimes they call them sworn officers or whatever. And.

13 without knowing anything other than this is testimony from a

() 14 policeman, I would think that he is contrasting a. sworn

15 police officer with a person who is not a sworn police

16 officer.

17 But now the distinction has to be made between a

18 traffic guide, which traffic guide is clearly: recognizable

19 as a traffic guide. Whether it be a sworn police officer's.

20 uniform or whatever identifying clothing that the ORO people

21 would have.

22 This is your problem, you know.

23 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I realize that. I don't want

24 to come in with amended testimony and find out that is

25 wrong. That's what I'm just trying to avoid.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 JUDGE SMITH: Right. We don't have the time or

O.
2 the inclination this evening to sit down and conform your

3 testimony to the rulings that were made.

14 MR. HILL-MHILTON: I don't blame you.

5 JUDGE SMITH: And we can't read all that that

6 fast.

7 MR. HILL-MHILTON: Sure.

8 JUDGE SMITH: And if we did we would make a lot of

9 mistakes. So I don't know what we're going to do. But the j

10 point here is that I don't know who prepared-this. I ;

W

11 suspect that your panel probably did most of-this and they

12 very definitely had in mind a distinction between one of

13 their guys on the force and somebody from civilian life.

( 14 That permeates the whole thing. -And your confirmation is

15 going to have to eliminate that in substance. Not-just a

16 little patch up here and patch up there.

17 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I understand the Board's
1

18 ruling, it just leaves -- and I would point out at this

19 point that there are two more substantive areas of the

20 motion that we have to get to nfter we do uniforms. But it
i

21 leaves my colleague in a quandary as to how he is to do his

22 cross-examination not knowing what the language of the

23 testimony is that he's cross-examining on. j
I

24 JUDGE SMITH: That takes creativity there. I

25 (Laughter)

|
1
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1 MR.~ TROUT: Mr. Lewald is one of the best, Your !

2 Honor. j

3 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I think I can confer with-Mt.

4 Trout and Mr. Lewald before we leave this evening and have a
|

5 pretty clear understanding, and hopefully we're going to

6 agree on what in essence the testimony will be stating. So

7 I don't see that as being a particularly difficult problem.

8 On the other two substantive objections, those had

9 to do with the testimony concerning JI-55 and JI-62 I

10 concede we are not litigating that and.that should be

11 struck.

12 JUDGE SMITH: The remainder of the motion he

13 concedes.

() 14 MR. TROUT: Your Honor, I have a proposal on how

15 we could solve the uniformed and non-uniformed problem.and

16 still all get out of here at a reasonable hour this evening.

17 And that would be.to strike the testimony at this point and

18 reserve for the. Town of Newbury the opportunity to resubmit

19 the same testimony at a later time cleaned up. And that.way

20 we don't have to worry in the cross-examination as to what's

21 going to be in and what's going to be out. And we don't

22 have to try to clean all of that up later.

23 JUDGE SMITH: Well, there is a lot of merit to

24 that because I am very much concerned about a too quick a-

25 clean up. The reliability of the product. What do you-

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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1 think about that?(''g
2 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Well, I don't think that's the'

3 most realistic alternative. I think it's actually a bit

4 more difficult.

5 The Board's ruling I don't find to be that

6 difficult to understand. I want it to be clear that I

7 understood precisely what the Board was saying. But Mr. j

8 Trout said that he understood what the Board's ruling is.

| 9 If he understands what the Board's ruling is he is going to
|

10 know what I'm doing. And I said I would confer with him

11 before we leave here.

12 JUDGE SMITH: I think you will find that --

13 MR. HILL-WHILTON: And they certainly reserve the

() 14 right to further cross-examination. '

15 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Lewald is a very careful lawyer

16 and he wants the record that he's responsible for to be

17 carefully prepared and reliable and unambigr.ous. And I

18 don't think we can present him a product this evening yet

19 upon which he can cross-examine to meet his standards. And

20 they're commendably very high standards. It makes it a lot i

21 easier when you're writing a decision.

22 (The Board confers.)

23 JUDGE SMITH: Counselor, we are not going to hold

)24 you to hearing tomorrow. We will take tomorrow off. Give j
i

25 you time to redo this testimony consistent with our rulings,

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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J1 very carefully. If you have confusion about -- I'm not going

2 to invite you to ask for-guidance on this testimony.. Then

3 you're going to have to.come back.

4 And furthermore, I'm goingLto ask that you be-

5 prepared to come back on short notice at a time that can fit

6 in, can be worked in the schedule on'the weeks ahead. That

7 you get your testimony cleaned up, served on the parties.

8 And that you give your reappearance here a very high

9 priority when you-have to come back.

10 MR. HILL-NHILTON: I, at this point, don't'have

11 anything that I don't envision being able to change to.

12 comply with whatever would fit with the Board's schedule.

13 The only thing I do want to point out is that I know Chief

() 14 Merry will be out of the country the week of April 23rd.

15 Between now and then if we can be fit in, which I believe is

16 four weeks, I think will be available just about any time.
i

17 JUDGE SMITH: This ought.to be close-up. But we <

|'

18 don't want to inconvenience other witnesses and other panels

19 and other presentations. And this is a situation we're all

20 making. Therefore we're going to put tho burden on you to be

21 ready as a filler.

22 MR. HILL-MHILTON: We will be ready and I ;

|
23 appreciate very much the Court's indulgence. . So'we will I

a
24 redraft that and I will get that^sent out to the parties. )

25 JUDGE SMITH: You will redraft it and submit it~to

i

Beritage Reporting Corporation
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(" 1 Mr. Trout. And I want to know when you serve it if he

D
2 agrees that the new version comports with the Board's

3 rulings of this afternoon.

4 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Very well.

5 JUDGE SMITH: Because we don't want to have to go

6 through this again when they appear.

7 MS. CHAN: The Staff would also like a copy of

8 that.

9 JUDGE SMITH: Oh, yes. I mean, that is for pre-

10 approval. Is everybody happy with that arrangement?

11 MR. TROUT: Yes, Your Honor.

12 JUDGE SMITH: Well, then nothing further this 1

13 evening then. Is there any --

() 14 MR. DIGNAN: Your Henor, I will advise Mr. Clark

15 for whom you have issued subponnas that the preference would

16 be to have him testify either lionday afternoon or his ,

17 preference would be to be here Monday afternoon or Tuesday

18 morning. And if I could ask one of my brothern over here to

19 check with Ms. Saint Andre as to which day would be

20 preferable to her, I would ask the Board that we just fit

21 him in at what would be as a filler at some point on one of

22 those two times.

23 JUDGE SMITH: It's your call.

24 MR. DIGNAN: What time Monday are we starting,

25 Your Honor? We're starting at 1 o' clock, is that correct?

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 JUDGE SMITH: 1 o' clock. We should bear in mind

2 that on this time of year, as you probably know quite well,

3 fog sometimes becomes a problem. But I supposed that the

4 type of person to have in is a single person where the

5 inconvenience is not disastrous.

6 MR. DIGNAN: Well, we found out that this would be

7 his preference. As I said to you when I asked him. I would

8 like to make it as easy for the gentleman as I can. And the

9 only thing that's missing now and my understanding is I

10 don't know which would be better for Ms. Saint Andre. As I

11 assume she wants to be here when he testifies.

12 (The Board confers.)

13 JUDGE SMITH: Mr. Dignan.

14 MR. DIGNAN: Yes, Your Honor.

15 JUDGE SMITH: Your motion to compel production of

16 the documents as to which attorney / client privilege had been

17 asserted by the Attorney General based upon our discussion

18 the other day on the representation, understanding with the

19 Attorney General that he does represent the Governor in this

20 proceeding totally within the scope of all issues that could

21 be heard here. There is an attorney / client relationship and

22 motion is denied.

23 MR. DIGNAN: Thank you, Your Honor.

I 24 JUDGE SMITH: It is predicated upon his

25 acknowledgement and representation that he does in fact

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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("$g i represent the Governor for all issues within the purview of

'V
2. this proceeding.

3 Anything further before we adjourn? |

4 MR. DIGNAN: Your Honor, I just want to --

5 JUDGE SMITH: We can go off the record.

6 MR. DIGNAN: No, we might as well put this on

7 because Your Honor may want --

8 -JUDGE SMITH: Use a microphone.

9 MR. LEMALD: Can we excuse the witnesses.

10 JUDGE SMITH: Witnesses excused.

11 (The . witnesses were excused. )

12 MR. DIGNAN: Your Honor, I want to be sure I

13 understood the ruling. As I understand it the motion is

() 14 denied in its entirety. The Board draws no distinctions

15 between documents that involve the Governor and documents

16 that were between other people than the Governor. The

17 motion is denied across the board.

18 JUDGE SMITH: I didn't analyze that motion and as
|

19 I read it I did not understand the point being made. I

20 mean, if you're arguing that some of those documents should

21 not have been granted the attorney / client privilege and you
i 22 wish to have a late reconsideration of the. matter for other

23 purposes and these are the case, I didn't mean it that way.
24 MR. DIGNAN: Then if we -- we will reconsider it,

25 just even with the understanding that you have ruled that

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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1 the Governor is the client of the Attorney General and is to

2 be viewed as such. That we still think even with the

3 ambient of that ruling there'should not be an

4 attorney / client privilege to a particular document in that

5 series. We are not foreclosed --

6 JUDGE SMITH: Carve that out.

7 MR. DIGNAN: And we're not foreclosed from

8 bringing it to your attention.

9 JUDGE SMITH: That's right. I assume that your

10 -- the tender of the pleading was --

11 MR. DIGNAN: Your assumption was correct.

12 JUDGE SMITH: So I didn't analyze whether

13 individual documents would not be attorney / client orj

Ii 14 whatever. It's just that they are attorneys and clients.
V

15 MR. DIGNAN: Thank you.

16 MS. CHAN: Your Honor, while Mr. Hill-Whilton is

17 marking up perhaps he can clarify for the Staff where all

| 18 the intersections on pages 10 through 13 came from, because
|

| 19 the Staff is unable to find where they were in the original

20 contention.

21 MR. HILL-WHILTON: I'm sorry, I couldn't hear the

22 last part of what you said.

23 MS. CHAN: I said while you are clearing up your

1 24 testimony if you could clarify for the Staff where all the

25 intersections on pages 10 through 13 came from, because the

'
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e 1 Staff is unable to identify how it' relates to the

2 contention.

3 NR. HILL-WHILTON: We can talk about this. I'm
~

4 not sure what you mean. There's a map attached to the

5 testimony.

6 MR. TURK:- Let me clarify if I can. We're

7 concerned that we can't find the basis in your contention

8 that would allow you to raise now these various

9 intersections. We could be wrong but we can't tie it to-

10 anything you have said in your admitted contentions,

11 MR. HILL-WHILTON: Well, that would~be part'of the

12 testimony.

13 MR. TURK: That would mean that what's in the

14 testimony may not be admissible'because --

15 MR. HILL-NHILTON: I follow that, but you're not

16 asking me to put that as part of the testimony.

17 MS. CHAN: No, but if you would check the

18 testimony and confirm for us where in the contention it lets

19 all those intersections in.

20 .Thank you, Your Honor.

21 JUDGE SMITH: If there's nothing further we're

22 adjourned. :
!

23 (Whereupon, 5:01 p.m. the hearing was adjourned to ;

24 reconvene Monday afternoon at 1:00 p.m., March 27, 1989.)

25
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J

of: 1

$ 1
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'
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March 23, 1989

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

before the

ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

)
In the Matter of ) ]

)
PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF ) Docket Nos. 50-443-OL

NEW HAMPSHIRE, et al. ) 50-444-OL
) Off-site ^ Emergency

(Seabrook Station, Units 1 and.2) ) Planning Issues
)
).

t
APPLICANTS' CROSS-EXAMINATION'

OUTLINE PLAN OF THE CITY OF NEWBURYPORT (CON)
PRE-FILED TESTIMONY / TESTIMONY OF E. JAMES GAINES

The overall purpose of the cross-examination of CON's

! Director of Planning and Development Gaines is directed to an )
|

impeachment of the witness by a showing of a bias and ~j

prejudice against the Applicants' interest in this

proceeding, and a belief that he will be benefited by the
I

failure of the Applicants to gain regulatory approvals, by I

demonstrating his incompetence to opine on the design,

strategy, staffing and equipment employed in the Applicants' '

Traffic Management Plan for CON, by a testing'of_his memory,
| .. |

skill and judgment in regard to the subject matter, thereby

( reducing or eliminating the level of confidence that may be. |

placed in his testimony.
1

|
L
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i

.-

O
The cross-examination proposal will follow generally in

the order of the presentation of the pre-filed testimony and

will inquire of:

Director Gaines's reasons for appearing to testify;*

-The witness's experience in emergency planning;-

The source of the witness's testimony, and its-

| similarity to the' testimony of another witness;
1

| The location of the transit-dependent bus Transfer-

Point in Newburyport,.and the significance of that

location;

The size of the Transfer Point, and-its*

significance.

i !,

By their attorneys, !

yfSo
'Thbmas G. Dignan, Jr. 'j
George-H. Lewald i

Kathryn A. Selleck
Jeffrey P. Trout
Jay Bradford Smith'
Geoffrey C. Cook.

Ropes &. Gray
One International Place i_

Boston, MA 02110-2624. !
'(617) 951-7000

|
i
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!
!
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|
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March 21, 1989

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

before the

ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

)
)In the Matter of -

)
PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF ) Docket Nos. 50-443-OL

NEW HAMPSHIRE, et al. ) 50-444-OL
) Off-site Emergency

(Seabrook Station, Units 1 and 2) ) Planning Issues
)
) :

b
APPLICANTS' CROSS-EXAMINATION OUTLINE

PLAN OF THE TOWN OF WEST NEWBURY (TOWN) PRE-FILED
TESTIMONY / DIRECT TESTIMONY OF TOWN OF WEST NEWBURY ;

1

The overall purpose of the cross-examination of TOWN's

panel is directed to an impeachment of the witnesses by a

showing of a bias and prejudice against the Applicants'
,

l
interest in this proceeding, and a belief that they will be

benefited by the failure of the Applicants to gain regulatory
.

approvals, by demonstrating their incompetence to opine on

the design, strategy, staffing and equipment employed in the

Applicants' Traffic Management Plan for TOWN, by a testing of

their memory, skill and judgment in regard to the subject

matter, thereby reducing or eliminating the level of

~h confidence that may be placed in their testimony.
(O

1
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I
The cross-examination proposal will follow generally in

the order of the presentation of the pre-filed testimony and j
!

will inquire of:

The source of the panel's pre-filed testimony;-

The panel's reasons for appearing to testify;-

The experience and training of the panol in-

evacuation traffic management planning, including

'
certain emergency plans prepared by TOWN;

|
The absence of the TOWN police chief from the|

-

panel;

Procedures for traffic direction by the Highway-

Department of TOWN;
('N
(s,) The presence and importance of road signs in TOWN;-

The significance of potential flooding along-

1

certain TOWN streets;

The development and adequacy of certain emergency-

plans developed and approved by TOWN. i

Respectfully submitted,

idh'k Y.

f' jhombb @'' Dignan, Jr. / |
| George H. Lewald I

Kathryn A. Selleck
Jeffrey P. Trout
Jay Bradford Smith
Geoffrey C. Coo'k
Ropes & Gray

'

one International Place
Boston, MA 02110-2624
(617) 951-7000 j

Ov
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NRC STAFF CROSS-EXAMINATION OUTLINE FOR THE TOWN OF WEST NEWBURY

ALBERT KNOWLES, SUPERINTENDENT OF STREETS
THOMAS PULKKINEN, CHAIRMAN,. BOARD OF SELECTMEN
SANDRA RAYMOND, MEMBER, BOARD OF SELECTMEN

1.- Determine the. training and experience of each'of the witnesses !

in traffic management .

2. Determine current conditions concerning traffic management in

the Town of West Newbury.
1

j
j

:

.I

j

s

|

l

O
i
!

|

|

l'

O
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NRC Staff Cross-examination Outline for E. . Tames Gaines
City of Newburvnort (CON)

Explore relevance of location of Water Street transfer ooint in 100 year

flood plain. Given elevation is nine feet above mean sea level, other

coastal areas may evacuate for flooding if sea level rose high enough

to flood transfer point.
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